TABLE OF CONTENTS

S	

	Section
Form Index	63-1210
Active State Food Stamp Forms	63-1211
Active Federal Food Stamp Forms	63-1212
Forms Procurement	63-1220
State Forms	63-1221
Federal Forms	63-1222
State Forms and Instructions	63-1230
Reserved	63-1240
Form Modification Policy	63-1250
Overview	.1
Required Form — No Substitutes	.2
Required Form — Substitutes Permitted	.3
Recommended Form, No State Form, State Form Not Yet Designated	.4
Exemptions From Form Modification Policy	.5
Extensions of Time to Implement	.6
County Modification Requests	.7
Form Modification Policy — Appendices	63-1251
Appendix 1 — Form Designations	.1
Appendix 2 — Definitions	.2
Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria	.3

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1340 replaces Issue 2259

• .

63-1210 FORM INDEX

63-1210

63-1211 ACTIVE STATE FOOD STAMP FORMS

63-1211

Form No.	Title	Current Version	Form Designation*	Form and Instruction Provided	Form Modification Policy Provided
CA-1	Application for Public Assistance	8-78	R-NS	No	No
CA-6	Alien Status Verification	1-82	R-NS	No	No
CA-7	Monthly Eligibility Report	2-84	R-NS	Form Only	Yes
CA-8	Statement of Facts For Additional Persons	2-84	R-NS	Yes	Yes
CA-331/333	Notice of Actions	11-80	R-NS	No	No
DE 8435 FS	Food Stamp Work Registration	3-81	R-NS	No	No
DFA 285-A1	Application for Food Stamps — Part I	11-83	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 285-A2	Application for Food Stamps — Part 2	12-83	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 285-B	Food Stamp Budget Worksheet	12-83	R-SP	Yes	Yes
DFA 285-C	Application for Food Stamps — Special Medical Deductions	11-83	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 285-D	Food Stamp Budget Worksheet — Special Medical/Shelter Deductions	12-83	R-SP	Yes	Yes
DFA 285.1	Income From Farm Operations and Other Self-Employment Sheet	8-73	R-SP	No	No
DFA 286	Household Issuance Record (HIR Card)	4-79	R-SP	No	No
DFA 287	Food Stamp Program Identification Card	4-80	R-SP	Yes	Yes
DFA 288	Notice of Change to Authorization to Participate Master File or Household Issuance Record	5-79	R-SP	No	No

*Form Designation

R-NS

Required Form — No Substitutes Required Form — Substitutes Permitted R-SP

Recommended Form Rec. **Designation Pending**

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1341 replaces Issue 2163

63-1211 ACTIVE STATE FOOD STAMP FORMS (Continued)

63-1211

Form No.	Title	Current Version	Form Designation*	Form and Instruction Provided	Form Modification Policy Provided
DFA 289	Food Stamp Program — Receptionist's Daily Tally Sheet	4-79	R-SP	No	No
DFA 290	Food Coupon Book Issuance Register	10-79	Rec.	No	No
DFA 291	Summary of Daily Issuance Office Transactions	5-74	+	No	No
DFA 292	Coupon Book Inventory Record	8-79	R-SP	No	No
DFA 293	Cashier's Daily Report	4-79	+	No	No
DFA 293.1	Summary of Daily Reports	1-75	+	No	No
DFA 299	Authorization to Participate Card	5-79	+	No	No
DFA 300	Mail Issuance Log	1-80	*+	No	No
DFA 301	Mail Issuance Request	3-80	+	No	No

*Form Designation

R-NS

Required Form — No Substitutes Required Form — Substitutes Permitted Recommended Form R-SP

Rec. **Designation Pending**

63-1211 ACTIVE STATE FOOD STAMP FORMS (Continued)

63-1211

Form No.	Title	Current Version	Form Designation*	Form and Instruction Provided	Form Modification Policy Provided
DFA 303	Replacement Affidavit/Authorization	1-83	R-SP	Yes	Yes
DFA 332.1	Verification of Food Stamp ATP Usage	8-79	+	No	No
DFA 377.1	Food Stamp Notice of Action	12-83	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 377.2	Food Stamp Notice of Expiration of Certification	12-83	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 377.4	Food Stamp Notice of Change	12-83	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 377.5	Food Stamp Household Change Report	12-83	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 377.7A	Food Stamp Notice of Administrative Disqualification	3-84	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 377.7B	Food Stamp Repayment Notice	3-84	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 377.7C	Food Stamp Repayment Agreement	3-84	R-NS	Yes	Yes
DFA 377.9	Notice of Restoration of Lost Food Stamp Benefits	3-81	R-SP	Yes	Yes
DFA 385	Application for Emergency Food Stamp Issuance	2-80	+	No	No
DFA 440	Verification of Physical or Mental Incapacity	5-78	+	No	No
DFA 842	Claim Determination Worksheet	6-81	R-SP	Yes	Yes
NA 960X	Notice of Action (CA 7 Not Received — Discontinuance)	1-84	R-NS	Yes	Yes
NA 960Y	Notice of Action (CA 7 Incomplete — Discontinuance/Reminder)	1-84	R-NS	Yes	Yes

*Form Designation

R-NS

Required Form — No Substitutes Required Form — Substitutes Permitted Recommended Form R-SP

Rec. **Designation Pending**

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1343 replaces issue 2165

63-1212 ACTIVE FEDERAL FOOD STAMP FORMS

63-1212

Form No.	Title	Current Version	Form Designation*	Form and Instruction Provided	Form Modification Policy Provided
FNS-46	Food Stamp Program ATP Reconciliation Report	10-80	R-NS	No	No
FNS-135	Affidavit of Return or Exchange of Food Coupons	10-78	R-NS	No	No
FNS-250	Food Coupon Accountability Report	10-78	R-NS	No	No
FNS-259	Food Stamp Mail Issuance Report	12-78	R-NS	No	No
FNS-260	Requisition for Food Coupon Books	7-78	R-NS	No	No
FNS-261	Advice of Shipment (Food Coupons)	11-78	R-NS	No	No
FNS-287	Request for Reimbursement or Notification of Return of Unused Food Coupons for Refund	2-77	R-NS	No	No
FNS-292	Report of Coupon Issuance for Disaster Relief	8-77	R-NS	No	No
FNS-300	Advice of Transfer (Food Coupons)	6-78	R-NS	No	No
FNS-471	Coupon Account and Destruction Record	9-81	R-NS	No	No

^{*}Form Designation

Required Form — No Substitutes Required Form — Substitutes Permitted Recommended Form R-SP

Rec. **Designation Pending**

	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK	
	FOOD STAINT HANDBOOK	
Handbook	ECDING AND INCTRICTIONS	63-1222
	FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	

63-1220 FORMS PROCUREMENT

63-1220

63-1221 STATE FORMS

63-1221

All CA, DFA, and selected DE forms needed for the administration of the Food Stamp Program may be ordered from the Department of Social Services. The Department of Social Services has both forms which are free and forms which are sold to counties. Information concerning ordering procedures and form prices is available in the DSS County Forms Catalog.

63-1222 FEDERAL FORMS

63-1222

The following federal forms are ordered by counties (or their Issuance Agent, if applicable) directly from FNS, U.S. Department of Agriculture, Washington, D.C., 20250, or from FNS, USDA, Western Region, 550 Kearny Street, Room 400, San Francisco 94108 as indicated:

FNS-46	(number of sets) FNS, San Francisco
FNS-135	(number of copies) FNS, San Francisco
FNS-250	(number of sets) FNS, Washington, D.C.
FNS-259	(number of copies) FNS, San Francisco
FNS-260	(number of sets) FNS, San Francisco
FNS-261	(number of sets) FNS, San Francisco
FNS-287	(number of copies) FNS, San Francisco
FNS-292	(number of copies) FNS, San Francisco
FNS-300	(number of sets) FNS, San Francisco

FNS-250 is to be reordered by checking the reorder notification box on the form. For emergency supplies of this form, counties should contact the Western Region FNS Office in San Francisco or the Food Stamp Program Management Branch.

FNS-471 (number of sets) is to be reordered by submitting the Forms Order (GEN 727 B). Send your orders to Department of Social Services, P.O. Box 22429, Sacramento, CA 95822-3799.

·				
		·		

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230

CA 7 (2/84)

			enterente entre	er commence of	mistereb-reptsessorie crisis	i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i	i waxaan		no de la companya de	na n
STATE OF CALFORNIA HEALTH AND WELFA	RF AGENCY								DEPARTMENT OF	SOCIAL SERVICES
MONTHLY ELIGIB		ORT					THIS REPOR	T IS FOR THE	MONTH OF	:
For Cash Aid and Food Sta	,	ite, sign, date	and return this	s forn	n AFTER th	e last day of:	1			
You must complete this re	port and return	it by the 5th	of the month. If the	his rep			of the month o	r is incomplete, y	our Cash Aid, I	Cash-based
Medi-Cal and/or Food Sta Hyou do not ATTACH p					ontinued If	ou do not ATTA	.CH proof of e	menses your be	nefits may be	decreased
Of discontinued.							ore proof of co	.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	monts may be	400,00300
Call your worker if you no	ed help compl	eting the form.	Attach a separat	e shee	et of paper if	needed.				
,										
									k.	
,										
						Worker:		Phone:		
MOTE: If you or your family complete the signature block	no longer wan	t Cash Aid, M	edi-Cal or Food S	tamps	check this b	ox 🔲 , state ti	ne reason and t	ype(s) of assistar	nce no longer v	wanted,
Reason and Type(s) of assista		orm by the GU	v uelt.							
If you receive cash aid or	STREET,	answer(1)	through(9). An	swer	for everyon	e in vour housi	ehold if you r	eceive food sta	imps. If you	do not
receive food stamps, ans	wer for ever	yone receivii	ng cash aid, t	he ai	ided childre	n's parents, si	epparents, ar	d your spouse	if in your	home.
Did anyone receive incorretirement, unemployment	me, money, or b	enefits in the	month, such as: ea	ernings	s, training par	ments, earned in	come tax credit,	strike benefits, s	ocial security,	railroad
grants, tax refund, cash,				16112911	un, sai/sar	(gold checks), ci	ma/spouser su	iport, idens,	L YES	
If YES, complete section										
it changes. If anyone is s cash aid and you fail to	report or ATTA	CH PROOF of								
it, the \$30 and 1/3 disr	egard will not	be silowed.)	1			Makatakan kanan mendudukan	PARTICIPATE TO THE PARTY OF THE		If Ear	ninge:
Who Received Income.	Source (If		Enter below	dolla	r amounts	and actual date:	received.		Number of Days	
Money or Benefits?	List Name	of Employer)	If earnings,	enter	gross amoi	ınt before dedu	ctions.		Worked in Month	Worked in Month
Name			Amount \$	Amo	unt	Amount \$	Amount	Amount		
			Date	Date		Date	Date	Date		
Name			Amount	Amo	unt	Amount	Amount	Amount		
			Date	Date		Date	Date ·	Date		
Name	·		Amount	Amo	unt	Amount	Amount	Amount		
			Date	Date		\$ Date	Date	Date		
				┸-			<u> </u>			
2 Did sayone pay for the of the selection of the pay of the selection of t						una go to work, ti	raining of look	rer 8 jes?	☐ YES (
Who Received		T	ost of Care	Q care		Who Received Ca	re?	C	ost of Care	
		s		\Box				3		
® Bid assessment into the	- b /:14:	<u> \$</u>	move YES	NO	16 VER 1	o any of the cha		\$ of person date	of change an	d evoluin
3) Did anyone move into you out, get married, or die?	r nome (includi	ig a new born),	move 1E3			ge. If property cha			: Or Liveringe are	u explain
4) Did anyone become disc Did anyone start, refuse,										
or go on strike?	·				4					
6) Did anyone start, stop or Did anyone receive, buy,	sell or give aw	A SUA DEODOLD	such	<u> </u>	\dashv					
D as a house, land, me	tor vehicle, c	amper, boat,	etc.7	Ц		INITIALE		DATE:		
COUNTY USE UNITY					E.W.	INITIALS	'	MIE:		
CA 7 (2/84) AFDC/FOOD STAMP	S - Required For	n No Substituti	s Permitted							

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 625

63-1230

If YES, comple	ve a checking, sav ite heloiu	ings or credit ur	ion account	open at t	he end	of the month?				Г	YES [
Credit Union Checking Savings		In Last Day Month	Whose A	ccount?		Credit Union Checking Savings		nce On Las eport Mont		Whos	e Account?	
9 Did you move. If YES, comple	or do you have a	new mailing add	ress or pho	ne number	?	,					YES [
Home Address (Numbe		ue Blvd. Etc.)		Apt. No.	City		S	tate	Zip Code		Phone No.	
Mailing Address (If Dif	ferent Than Home Ac	ldress)		L	City		s	late	Zip Code		<u> </u>	
•					<u> </u>							
If you receive	food stamps,	answer (1) th	raugh (13)	for eve	гуоле	in your househo	ld. If	you da	nat recei	ve fooi	d stamps,	go
(14) through (17).	• 1										LVEO	7
(10) Did the housel If YES, enter a	hold have housing i imount billed.	costs?				Rent or Mortgage		Property Ta	xes or Insuranc	e (if not i	J YES L	
ATTACH bills	only if you moved	or the cost chan	įed.			s		\$				
	h old have utility co u moved or claim a		s complete	helow and	ATTA	TH RILLS				Г	YES	
		ephone	Utility Install		ALIA	Garbage/Trash	Water		Sewage	Ot	her (Specify)	
<u> </u>			\$			<u> s</u>	\$		\$	3		
	hold share housing th item, amount pa				se cost	S.F				L	YES [
				•								
13) Did savone wh	o is disabled or ac	e 60 or older h	eve any mai	lical expe	ses in	the month?					1 r	
	te below and ATTA		ach expense			Who Had the Expense?		T 7.	ype of Expense		I YES L	<u>l</u> N
THE THE CAPETER		Type of Expense	,	\$		TYTIO TIER THE EXPENSE:		'	Aha or cyhausa		\$	
f you receive ca	esh aid. answer	(14) through (1) tor ever	vone rec	eivina	cash aid, the aide	d childr	en's pare	ents. stenna	rents. a	ind your s	oouse
f in the home. If				·								
י עדש	one in your family he amount paid and			ny court o	rdered	support in the month?				ſ	YES [ואר
				urance co	verage :	such as Prudential, Bl	ue Cross	, Champus	, etc.?			7 11
A	ime of person, date come pregnant, has			onancy?							I YES L	יוא ב
	me of person, date			•							YES	<u>N</u>
						ne in the househol					u da nat re	ceive
	ier for everyone i		The second second		or the second					***************************************		
lood stamps, answ										· L	YES	
lood stamps, answ	the hame have of yment, number of v		days per w	ek, place		property, person						
lood stamps, answ Dees anyone in place of emplo	the home have of yment, number of v	varking hours or			nt and	indicate the date of th	ne change) .				
lood stamps, answ Dees anyone in place of emplo	the home have of yment, number of v	varking hours or			nt and		ne change	1.				
lood stamps, answ Dees anyone in place of emplo	the home have of yment, number of v	varking hours or			nt and		ne change	1.				
100d Stamps, answ 17) Dees anyone in place of emplo If YES, explain	n the hame have ot yment, number of v the change, if it is	vorking hours or expected to be	temporary o	or permane	ERTIF	indicate the date of th			e Cash based	l Madi C		k ia la
100d Stamps, answ 10 Does anyone in place of emplo If YES, explain 1 understand the presecution with	n the hame have of yment, number of v the change, if it is the change, if it is the change, if it is the change is the change at failing to repor- ponalties of a fin.	varking hours or expected to be to b	temporary o	or permane Constation of	ERTIF	indicate the date of th	ns. Food	Stamps o	r Cash-based nent disqualifi	Medi-C	al can resu om the Prog	t in leg
1 Does anyone in place of employ if YES, explain If YES, explain I understand the presecution with up to 310,000 or understand that	the hame have of yment, number of a the change, if it is the change of a finite timp is a finite in prisonment is a finite imprisonment in a finite contact my	expected to be expected to be to information or inf	misrepress	or permane Constation of the Food S	ERTIFI lacts Stamp P	indicate the date of the carrier of	ns, Food can resul	Stamps o	nent disqualifi	ication fi	om the Prog	rem, fin
1 Does anyone in place of employ if YES, explain If YES, explain I understand the presecution with up to 310,000 or understand that	at laiking to report penalties of a finite of the change, if it is at laiking to report penalties of a finite rimprisonment for imprisonment for doubt about needing	expected to be tinformation on, imprisonment up to 5 years. worker to report any to	misrepressor both. In any unexpectanges.	Containe of State of State of Change	ERTIFI lacts stamp P	CATION for Cash Aid program regram the penalties to the affect my eligibility for	ns, Food can resul	Stamps o	nent disqualifi	ication fi	om the Prog	rem, fin
Does anyone in place of employ if YES, explain If YES, explain If understand the presecution with up to \$10,000 or or if have anyone if have anyone if have anyone if understand that or if have anyone if understand if understand if understand if understand if understand if if unde	at lailing to report penalties of a finite at lailing to report penalties of a finite r imprisonment for doubt about needin It reported information have the right to	expected to be information or inimprisonment up to 5 years. worker to report of to report any any equest a state	misrepress or both. In a any unexpec- hanges. a decrease hearing on	or permane Constation of the Food S Cited change or discontainly propo	ERTIFI Jacts Stamp P es which tinuance sed act	CATION for Cash Aid program regram the penalties in the affect my eligibility for of benefits.	ns, Food can result for or the	Stamps of in perma	nent disqualifi	ication fi	om the Prog	rem, fin
1 Does anyone in place of employ if YES, explain If YES, explain I understand the presecution with up to 310,000 if I have any to 1 understand that or if I have any to I understand if I declare that the YOU MUST S	at failing to report penalties of a finite change, if it is the change of a finite change of a finite change of a finite change of the right to it information control information cont	t information or, imprisonment up to 5 years. Worker to prepare you on may result in equest a state ained in this rep	misrepressor both. In any carpet changes. A decrease hearing on lort is true	or permane Constation of the Food S Sted chang or discontany propo	ERTIFIC TACKS THE PROPERTY OF	CATION for Cash Aid program for alsh Rid program for affect my eligibility for of benefits. ion by the county we, is complete for the ent IF THE REPORT MI	ns, Food can result or or the lifare dep tire report	Stamps of in permal amount of martiment.	nent disqualifi my Cash Aid LL BE CONS	within 5	days of the d	rem, fin
Jood Stamps, answering and the place of emploise the test of emploise the test of the test	at the hame have of yment, number of vithe change, if it is the change, if it is the change of the c	t information on, imprisonment up to 5 years. worker to report got report any to on may result in equest a state ained in this rep THIS REPORT desposes for it: bousehold's au	misrepressor both. In any unexpectanger both and any unexpectanger bearing on the true AFTER The other parchaprized rep	or permana Connection of the Food Sected change or discomment of the Connection of	ERTIFI I facts I fact	CATION for Cash Aid program regram the penalties of the effect my eligibility for ion by the county we, is complete for the ent in living in the home in in living in the home	ns, Food can result or or the lifare dep tire report	Stamps of in permal amount of martiment.	nent disqualifi my Cash Aid LL BE CONS	within 5	days of the d	rem, fin
Does anyone in place of employ if YES, explain If understand the presecution with up to \$10,000 or	at the hame have of yment, number of vithe change, if it is the change, if it is the change of the c	t information on, imprisonment up to 5 years. worker to report got report any to on may result in equest a state ained in this rep THIS REPORT desposes for it: bousehold's au	misrepressor both. In any unexpectanger both and any unexpectanger bearing on the true AFTER The other parchaprized rep	or permana Connection of the Food Sected change or discomment of the Connection of	ERTIFI I facts I fact	CATION for Cash Aid program regram the penalties of the effect my eligibility for ion by the county we, is complete for the ent in living in the home in in living in the home	ns, Food can result or or the lifare dep tire report	Stamps of in permal amount of martiment.	my Cash Aid My Cash Aid LL BE CONS or the Food Sta	within 5	days of the days o	rem, fin
Jood Stamps, answ. Dees anyone in place of employ if YES, explain If YES, explain If yes, explain I understand the presecution with up to \$10,000 or	at lailing to report penalties of a finite change, if it is the change, if it is the change, if it is the change, if it is penalties of a finite reported information of reported information control in the information control in the change the right to it information control information	t information or info	misrepress misrepress or both. In any unexperhanges a decrease hearing on inort is true AFTER Tile thorized rep od Stamp Ho	or permana Connection of the Food Sected change or discomment of the Connection of	ERTIFI I facts I fact	CATION for Cash Aid program regram the penalties of the effect my eligibility for ion by the county we, is complete for the ent in living in the home in in living in the home	ns, Food can result or or the lifare dep tire report	Stamps of in permal amount of martiment.	my Cash Aid LL BE CONS or the Food St	ication fi within 5 SIDEREI amp Prog	om the Prog days of the o D INCOMP tram, the hea	rem, fin
Ood Stamps answer Dees anyone in place of employ If YES, explain If YES, explain If yes explain I understand that ar if have any if understand that you declare that the you must so can bousehold, a house signature of Cash Aid programmer.	at lailing to report penalties of a trailing to report penalties of a final report penalties of a final report penalties of a final report	t information or info	misrepress misrepress or both. In the any unexper hearing on hort is true AFTER Ti the other pare thorized rep od Stamp Ho	or permane Constation of the Food S cited chang or discomment proposed correct any proposed correct int of aidect resentative usehold Me	ERTIFI I facts I fact	CATION for Cash Aid program regram the penalties of the effect my eligibility for ion by the county we, is complete for the ent in living in the home in in living in the home	ns, Food can result or or the lifare dep tire report	Stamps of in permal amount of martiment.	my Cash Aid LL BE CONS or the Food Sta	ication fi within 5 SIDEREL amp Prog	D INCOMP	rem, fin

63-1230

STATEMENT OF FACTS FOR ADDITIONAL PERSONS (Supplemental Application for Food Stamps and Request for Cash Aid) INSTRUCTIONS Use this form to reli us about a new person in the home if you need more space to answer relieves Cash Aid and you want aid for the new person, this form must be compliced by the state careataer clearly with a form of the completed by the state of the completed by the state of the new person in the home if you receive Cash Aid for the new person in the home if you receive Cash Aid for the new person in the home person in the home in the careataer clear clearly and in the review Cash Aid or do not want Cash Aid for the new person in the home person in the person in the person in the person in the home person in the perso	STAT											epari	lment	013	оста	Serv	ices
INSTRUCTIONS: Use this form to left us about a new person in the home if you need more space to answer the questions, attach another sheet of paper if you receive Cash Aid. and you want and for the new person, this form must be complieted by the detail careater effective who is now receiving aid. The never person may complete the form unless it is a child. For Food Stamp households, which do not receive Cash Aid or do not want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Completed by a households, which do not receive Cash Aid or do not want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Cosh Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person. PLEASE PRINT IN INK Name of Person Terms Middle									_								
Interest the questions, attach and to tent us about a low person, in the hone it you need mole space to winter the questions, attach and any our wount sail for the new person, and the property of the new person and the property of the property of the new person and the property of the property of the new person and the property of the property of the new person and the property of the property of the new person and the property of the		• •								No. 18 40		UNT	YUS	SE C	NL		
adult caresteer relative who is now receiving and. The new person may complete the form unless it is a child. For Food Stamp bushelods, which do not receive Cash Add of not man Cash Aid for the new person this form may be completed by a household member, an authorized representative or the new person of the process of t	answer t	he questions, attach	another sheet	of paper.													
For Food Stamp households, which do not roceive Cash Aid or do not want Cash Aid for the new person. If you receive Completed by a household member, an authorized representative or the new person. If you receive Food Stamps, answer questions (1) through (3). If you receive, Each Aid and you want Cash Aid for the new person, answer all the questions. If you receive Food Stamps and Cash Aid, and you want Cash Aid for the new person, answer all the questions. If you receive Food Stamps and Cash Aid, and you want Cash Aid for the new person, answer all the questions. If you receive Food Stamps and Cash Aid, and you want Cash Aid for the new person, answer all the questions. If you receive Food Stamps and Cash Aid, and you want Cash Aid for the new person, answer all the questions. If you receive Food Stamps and Cash Aid, and you want Cash Aid for the new person, answer all the questions. If you receive Food Stamps are for Food Stamps and Food Food Stamps and Food Food Food Stamps are food for the food Food Food Food Food Stamps are food for Food Stamps and Food Food Food Food Food Food Food Fo									Food	Stamps	Foo	d Starr	nos and	Cash	Aud	Cash	Aid
Social Security Number* Birthdate Sex (Circle) M F											₩ Đ	5	Sı				
Social Security Number* Birthdate Sex (Circle) M F				~ ~	epresente	ative or the	11000	person.			435	itratio	ve	rificat	ion ar	nd	
Social Security Number* Birthdate Sex (Circle) M F				Cash Aid for the new pe	rson, ans	swer questi	ions		٦		9 50 E	Peg e	İ '	date v	viewed	'	era.
Social Security Number* Birthdate Sex (Circle) M F	if you re	ceive Food Stamp		, and you want Cash Aid fo	or the nev	w person, a	nswer	all the	Aeab	8	95 or	\$ S					P.
Birthdate Sex (Circle) M F	question	S.	,	LEASE PRINT IN INK					Bo e	Box if	MA5	S P			> 5		Ē
Birthdate Sex (Circle) M F	1 Nam	e of Person Completin							househ er Code	cify in	city for	Mption	ntity	,	zenshir nn Stati		Status
Birthdate Sex (Circle) M F	2) List	all new persons in	the home, inclu	ding a newborn.	······································				P S	88	9 8	₹8	활	SSI	S S	Š	#
Burthdate Sex (Circle) M F	Person 1	First Name		Middle	***************************************	Last											
Answer the following questions for each new person. Answer the following questions for each new person. Attending the following the following the following person. Attending the following the follo	Social Sec	curity Number*			Birtl	hdate	Se	ex (Circle)	ł								
Birthdate Sex (Circle) M F DFA 285-C Metale Sex (Circle) DFA 285-C DFA 285-C DFA 2								M F									
Answer the following questions for each new person. Mas he/she applied for or received benefits in the past, such as: AFDC, Food Stamps. Yes No If YES, complete section below: Date Applied Date Last Received Where (County and State) Type of Benefits	Person 2	First Name		Middle		Last											1
DFA 285-C DFA	Social Sec	curity Number*			Birtl	hdate	Se	ex (Circle)									į
Section 1 Section Se								M F	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u></u>	<u> </u>					
Medic Cal, Refugee / Entrant Assistance, Emergency Assistance, etc.? Yes No Yes, complete section below: Date Applied Date Last Received Where (County and State) Type of Benefits	3 Has	he/she applied for	or received ben	efits in the past, such as: A	FDC, Food	Stamps,				L) DF/	A 285	-C				
Date Applied Date Last Received Where (County and State) Type of Benefits Person 1 Person 2 If Person 1 a U.S. citizen? If NO, complete section below and attach proof of alien status. Date Person Dees Person Have an Entered U.S. Individual Sponsor If YES, Name of Sponsor Entered U.S. Individual Sponsor If YES, Name of Sponsor If YES, Na	→ Med	li-Cal, Refugee/Entr	rant Assistance,	Emergency Assistance, etc.	.7		☐ Ye	s 🗆 No	alescure.								
Person 2 Is Person 1 a U.S. citizen?	11 16		~	ved Where (County and	State)	Туре	of Be	nefits	A								
Is Person 1 a U.S. citizen? Yes No No No Yes No No No No No No No N	Person 1								SEASON SE								
Is Person 1 a U.S. citizen? Yes No No No No No No No N	Person 2				-	†											
Date Person Date Person Date Person Have an Entered U.S. Date Person Have an Individual Sponsor Person 1					***************************************												
Entered U.S. Individual Sponsor? If TES, Name of Sponsor Person 1				ch proof of alien status.			⊔ Ye	s LI No									
Person 1		Date Person			nsor				NEW PARKET								
Person 2		Entered U.S.							1								2
Stephene	Person 1	Entered U.S.	□ Yes □ I	to l							~	har					-
Person 1:			<u> </u>								Oti	her pr	oof (s	ecity).	-	
She/she a veteran, the child of a veteran or the surviving spouse or surviving child of a veteran? Yes No Yes No Yes No Yes No Yes No No Yes Yes No Yes Yes No Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes Ye	Person 2	e/she related to any	Yes 1	No e?					1. [5 1	二	her pr	oof (s	Secity).	. 0	
If YES, check ALL the boxes which apply: Person 1:	Person 2 S Is he Pers	e/she related to any	Yes I I	e? eplain relationship(s):					1. [2. [1. []] st	appar	ent		CA 7	71 (UA	. .	
Person 2:	Person 2 5 Is he Pers Pers 6 Is he	e/she related to any son 1: Yes Son 2: Yes Son 2: Yes Son 3: Yes Yes Son 3: Yes Yes Son 3: Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Ye	Yes I I yone in the hom No If YES, e No If YES, e	No e? xplain relationship(s): xolain relationship(s):	or survivin	ng child	Пу	os 🗆 No	1. [2. [1. []] st	appar	ent		CA 7	71 (UA	. .	
State Stat	Person 2 S Is he Pers Pers Pers Of a If YE	e/she related to any ton 1: Yes poor 2: Y	yone in the hom No If YES, e No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app	lo e? kplain relationship(s): kplain relationship(s): an or the surviving spouse o	_		_		1. [2. [1. [2. [St.	epper	ent	00	CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA		
Name of School or Training Program Attending Full-Time? Person 1 Person 2 Person 2 Person 3 Is he/she participating in a labor strike? Date Person Went on Strike Gross Monthly Income Earned From This Job Before the Strike Person 1 School Attendance Verified: 1	Person 2 S Is he Pers Pers S Is he of a If YE Person 1	e/she related to any ion 1: Yes or ion 2: Y	yone in the hom No If YES, e No If YES, e c child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Vet	No le? kplain relationship(s): kplain relationship(s): an or the surviving spouse of ky: eran Surviving Spouse	se 🏻 S	Surviving Ch	nild E	☐ Disabled	1. [2. [1. [2. [St.	epper	ent ent	0	CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA		Name of the last
Person 1	Person 2 Solution Solution	/she related to any son 1: Yes	Yes I I yone in the hom No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Veter Child	No le? kplain relationship(s): kplain relationship(s): an or the surviving spouse of ky: eran Surviving Spouse eran Surviving Spouse eran Surviving Spouse	se 🏻 S	Surviving Ch Surviving Ch	nild [Disabled	1. [2. [1. [2. [St.	epper	ent ent	0	CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA		-
Person 2 Yes No 2 FS Cash Aid Yes No 2 FS Cash Aid Yes No Yes No Yes Yes No Yes No Yes Yes No Yes No Yes No Yes Yes	Person 2 S Is he Pers G Is he of a If YE Person 1 Person 2 7 Is he	e/she related to any toon 1: Yes Property	Yes I I yone in the hom No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Veter Child of a Veter ool or a training below:	No le? Explain relationship(s): Explain relationship(s): In or the surviving spouse of legal in legal in the surviving spouse of	se 🗆 S	Surviving Ch Surviving Ch	nild [Disabled Disabled No	1. [2. [1. [2. [St.	epper	ent ent	0	CA 7 CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA nitiate	. (M) .M)	
8 Is he/she participating in a labor strike?	Person 2 S Is he Person 6 S Is he of a lif YE Person 1 Person 2 T Is he lif YE	e/she related to any toon 1: Yes Property	Yes I I yone in the hom No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Veter Child of a Veter ool or a training below:	No le? Explain relationship(s): Explain relationship(s): In or the surviving spouse of legal in legal in the surviving spouse of	se See See See See See See See See See S	Surviving Ch Surviving Ch Inding	nild [Disabled Disabled No	1. [2. [1. [2. [Str. Str. CA Ye Strigible	epper	ent ent No No	0	CA 7 CA 7 Date in	71 (UA 71 (UA nitrate I Atter Verifie		_
If YES, complete section below: Date Person Went on Strike Gross Monthly Income Earned From This Job Before the Strike Person 1 \$ Person 2 \$	Person 2 S Is he Person 9 Person 1 Person 2 T Is he If YE Person 1	e/she related to any toon 1: Yes Property	Yes I I yone in the hom No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Veter Child of a Veter ool or a training below:	No le? Explain relationship(s): Explain relationship(s): In or the surviving spouse of legal in legal in the surviving spouse of	se Sse Sse S	Surviving Ch Surviving Ch Inding Time?	nild [Disabled Disabled No	1. [2. [1. [1.]]	St. CAY Ye Eligible FS	epper	ent ent No No	S h Aid	CA 7 CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA nitrate	M) M) d:	No.
Person 1	Person 2 S Is he Person 2 G Is he of a lif YE Person 1 Person 2 T Is he Person 1 Person 1	e/she related to any toon 1:	Yes I I I Yes, e No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Veter octor a training below: of School or Tr	elo le? kplain relationship(s): kplain relationship(s): an or the surviving spouse of kp: eran Surviving Spouse g program? eining Program	se Sse Sse S	Surviving Ch Surviving Ch Inding Time?	nild [nild] Ye Expec	Disabled Disabled S No	1. [2. [1. [1.]]	St. CAY Ye Eligible FS	epper	ent ent No No	S h Aid	CA 7 CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA nitrate	M) M) d:	No.
Person 2 s	Person 2 S Is he Person 2 G Is he of a lif YE Person 1 Person 2 T Is he Person 1 Person 1	e/she related to any toon 1:	Yes I I yone in the hom No If YES, e No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Vet Child of a Vet child of a Vet child of a Training below: of School or Tr	No le? splain relationship(s): splain relationship(s): splain relationship(s): an or the surviving spouse of ly: eran Surviving Spouse eran Surviving Spouse g program? aining Program	Atte Full-	Surviving Ch Surviving Ch Inding Time?	nild [nild [Ye	Disabled Disabled No cited Dete of aduation	1. [2. [1. [1.]]	St. CAY Ye Eligible FS	epper	ent ent No No	S h Aid	CA 7 CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA nitrate	M) M) d:	No.
	Person 2 5 Is he person 1 Person 2 7 Is he fi YE Person 1 Person 2 8 Is he fi YE	e/she related to any toon 1:	Yes I I yone in the hom No If YES, e No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Vet Child of a Vet child of a Vet child of a Training below: of School or Tr	so see? splain relationship(s): splain relationship(s): an or the surviving spouse of the surviving	Atte Full-	Surviving Ch Surviving Ch Inding Time?	nild [nild [Ye	Disabled Disabled No cited Dete of aduation	1. [2. [1. [1.]]	St. CAY Ye Eligible FS	epper	ent ent No No	S h Aid	CA 7 CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA nitrate	M) M) d:	No.
	Person 2 S ls he of sis h	e/she related to any toon 1:	Yes I I yone in the hom No If YES, e No If YES, e child of a veter oxes which app Child of a Vet Child of a Vet child of a Vet child of a Training below: of School or Tr	so se? splain relationship(s): splain relationship(s): an or the surviving spouse of the surviving	Atte Full-	Surviving Ch Surviving Ch Inding Time?	nild [nild [Ye	Disabled Disabled No cited Dete of aduation	1. [2. [1. [1.]]	St. CAY Ye Eligible FS	epper	ent ent No No	S h Aid	CA 7 CA 7	71 (UA 71 (UA nitrate	M) M) d:	No.

63-1230

CA 8 (2/84)

9 If YE	S, complete se	or is he/she bection below:			,, 000	How Used?			1		Yes	□ No	Chieck	INTY USE	ON	LY
	Type of Prop	erty	Address	Location		(Home, Rent etc.)	Baland	Value	Name	of Mort	gage	Company	Exempt			
Person 1			-	·			\$	s								
Person 2							\$	\$								
10) Does	he/she have Resource	any of the foll	owing reso			item. If	YES, exp Resou		<u>/</u>	Person		Person 2	ł			
hecks or	Money	e	Yes O			st Funds	nesou	rce				Yes No	1			
	or elsewhere) 'Savings/Cred	lit Union		No Yes			1- 6				-+	Yes No				
ccount	rtgages, Trust					cks, Bond					-+		 			
ales Con	tracts			No Yes 🗆		er (specif						Yes No	11			
Type o	of Resource	Owner		nt Value	Loc	ation (Ho	me, Ban	k Address	, Etc.)	Acc	count	Number	Exempt			
	······································		\$										-			
			\$							_			1	Date Reg	ictrati	nn
5 Door	ha/aha aum	L was as in ha	(she busin					Annali ba						and Records		
🗘 traile	r, van, camper S, complete se	or use or is he r, motorcycle, e ection helow:	etc.?	g any more	or venici	es, sucn	as: a car	, truck, bo	at,		Yes	□ No	١ ،	ı		
		wner	Year M	lake, Mode	ıΤ		e Number			t of Last	Bala	nce Owed	Check	2		
			7,000,7,10		<u> </u>	Olate C	n negist	4000	Licen	36 1 66	_	······································	Exempt	Vehicle	Valuat	tio
erson 1					_				1.		\$	-	1	1. \$		
erson 2	/she employed	17					-		1\$		\$ Yes	□ No	-	2. \$	-	
lf YEs exper	S, complete se nses on a sepa	ction below. A	ttach pays paper and a	tubs or othe attach proo	er proof f of inco	of earnir me and e	ngs. If he expenses	/she is se	elf-emplo	oyed list	busi	ness	<u> </u>			
		Name of	Employer		(be	Gross F fore deduc	Pay	How Ofter Weekly, Mon	n Paid thly, Etc.)	Number o Days Wor in Month	ked H	umber of ours Worked Month	4 -17-1	Enter Date Vie ay Stubs O	ther	
erson 1					\$											
erson 2	ertemeters (tel), en estados (a describações de seu estados en estados en estados en estados en estados en est			***************************************	s			an againment of the second								
3 Does	he/she receiv	e or expect to	receive any	other inco	me, suc	h as: Soci	al Secur	ty, Unemp	loyment	/Disabi	ility Yes	□ No				
If YES	S, complete se	ction below ar	d attach pi	roof of the	income.	ising, rre	r		1 6.				Check	C	Viti	:
		Type of Incor	ne		Am	ount		en Received Monthly, Etc.		e Last eived		Expected Begin	Exempt	Specify _and D		
erson 1				\$												
erson 2				s												
Does or tra	he/she pay si	omeone to care or work? ction below ar	e for a chile	d or disable	ed adult	so he/sh	ne can go	to work			Yes	□ No				
If YES		ction below ar Received Care			ho Prov	ided Care	-7	Ar	nount	, He	ow Of	en Paid onthly, Etc.)	Date Receipts Viewed			
erson 1						1000 0010		s		1,4466	ж.ү, тө	oniny, cic.,	Viewed			
								s		+						
erson 2	uestions (15)	through (18) only if y	ou receive	food st	amns		\$								
5) Does	he/she recei	ve food from a	Food Dist	ribution Pr	ogram		by an Ir	dian Rese	ervation	,			1			
		□ No If Y														
	he/she purch	ase or prepare	meals sep	arately from	m other	s in the h	iome?]			
	n 2 Yes															
_		older and una									.	П.н.				
	in 1 Yes		ES, does h ES, does h			•					Yes Yes	□ No				
8) Does	he/she pay ye	ou for meals a	nd ′or a roo	om?							Yes	□ No	ł			
	S, complete se				Marab	. 2	La.	· Often?	No	. of Me		or Day	House Boarder	hold Elects	Η.	
erson 1	☐ Meals	□ Room □	Both	\$	w Much	11	HOV	Often?	110	. Of IVIE	ais r	er Day	Boarder	Inn Membe	eq No	non
erson 2	☐ Meals	□ Room □	Both	\$												
	uestion (19)	if you receive	Cash Aid.	If you do	not rece	ive Cash	Aid, sk	p questio	ns (19)	throug	gh		1			
\sim	4	e certification														

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 628

Handbook

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

CA 8 (2/84)

Dorc	s he/she want to re			. VEC .	omplete avertion	· 60 ·	arough (28)	If both answer	COUNTY USE ONL
Pers	on 1: Yes :	No NO.	skip questions (20	through	gh (28) and con	nplete the	certification		
	she is a child und								
	Mother's Na	Mother's Name Father's Name Child Needs Aid Due to Parent's: (Check all boxes which apply)							Deprivation Verification
erson 1				***********	☐ Absence ☐			loyment Deat	th.
									1
nson 2	s he/she presently	live in Calife	ornia and intend to	continu	Absence C	Incapacit	y 🗌 Unemp	loyment Deat	2
Pers	on 1 🔲 Yes 🔲	No	orma ana mena ta	Commi	ie nymg nere:				57.00 S
	son 2 Yes C		se of pregnancy?					☐ Yes ☐ No	<u> </u>
	S, complete section Expected Date	below:			Unhara Child's	Enthor le	(Chask all b	avec which and	4
	Expected Date	OI BII(II	Father's Nan	ne				oxes which apply	Fregnancy vernication.
rson 1					Absent []	ncapacitate	d Unem	ployed Decease	ed 1
rson 2					Absent D I	ncapacitate	d 🗌 Unem	ployed Deceas	
	he/she quit or refu S, complete section		training in the las	it 30 day	/s?			☐ Yes ☐ No	
	Amount of Last Pay Check	Last Day of Job/Training		Name	and Address of Training Progr			on for Leaving or Refusal	Determination of Good Cause Required:
rson 1									
************		 							1. Yes No
rson 2	s he/she own or us	se personal i	property which cos	t at leas	it \$100 for each	item or ar	e		2. Yes No
フ now Dor	worth at least \$10 not list clothing, were	0 each, sucl dding rings,	h as: jewelry, equi	pment, i	nstruments, lives	stock, etc.	?	☐ Yes ☐ No	
If YE	S, complete section	Name of	Item	In	ate of Purchase	Purch	ase Price	Amount Owed	Net Market Value:
					ate of faronase	7 0.00			demonstration of the second
rson 1									E .
rson 2 Has	he/she sold, transf		en away any real o	or perso	nal property with	\$ in the las	t 2 years?.	s s O Yes O No	2. \$
erson 2 5) Has If YE	he/she sold, transf S, complete section			or perso	Date Sold, Tran	s in the las		\$ No	2. \$
rson 2 Has If YE		n below:		or perso	_	s in the las		\$ No	2. \$
rson 2 Has If YE	S, complete section	n below: Name of	Item		Date Sold, Tran	s in the last	Siven Away	\$ Amount Receive \$	2. \$
Has If YE		Name of	Item		Date Sold, Tran	s in the last	Siven Away	\$ No	2. \$
rson 2 Has If YE rson 1	S, complete section	Name of the follow:	Item	erages:	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass	Given Away	\$ Amount Receive \$	2. \$
rson 2 If YE rson 1 rson 2 Does If YE	S, complete section s he/she have any os, complete section	Name of the follow:	Item	erages:	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass	Given Away	S No	2. \$
rson 2 Has If YE rson 1 rson 2 Does If YE	S, complete section s he/she have any os, complete section	Name of the follow:	Item	erages:	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass	Given Away	S Amount Receive S S Yes No	2. \$
rson 2 If YE rson 1 rson 2 Does If YE rson 1	s he/she have any of the section with the section of the section o	Name of Name of the follow: of the follow: e Company th or hospit.	ving insurance cov Policy Number	erages:	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass sferred or (rtgage? mium Paid by	S No Amount Receiver S No (Name) Amount Pa	2. \$
rson 2 rson 1 rson 1 rson 1 rson 2 brson 1 rson 2 Does	s he/she have any of S, complete section	Name of Name of the follow: e Company th or hospit.	ving insurance cov Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.?	erages: Pe	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass sferred or (rtgage? mium Paid by	S Amount Receive S S Yes No No (Name) Amount Pa S S	2. \$
irson 2 irson 1 irson 2 if YE irson 1 irson 2 if YE irson 1 irson 2 if YE irson 1	s he/she have any of the section Name of Insurance she/she have healt as: Blue Cross, Kai a question (28) in the she/she want in the she/she/she want in the she/she want in the she/she want in the she/she/she/she/she/she/she/she/she/she/	of the follow below: e Company th or hospit iser, Champ the present	ving insurance cov Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.? ce of your eligibili	erages: Pe p, includ Person ty work	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass sferred or C sility or mo	rtgage? mium Paid by an employer Person 2 DP), Family	Amount Receive S S Yes No (Name) Amount Pa S S or absent parent Yes No	2. \$
rson 2 If YE rson 1 rson 2 Does ff YE rson 1 rson 2 Does such mplete	s he/she have any of S, complete section Name of Insurance she/she have healt as: Blue Cross, Kais a question (28) in	Name of Name of Name of the follow below: Company th or hospit iser, Champ the present formation at	Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.? ce of your eligibilit action of the counseling, pas	erages: Pe p, includ Person ty work	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass sferred or C sility or mo	rtgage? mium Paid by an employer Person 2 DP), Family	S No Amount Receiver S No (Name) Amount Pa	2. \$
rson 2 Has If YE rson 1 rson 2 Does If YE cson 1 Does Joes s he/she have any of the section with the section of the section o	of the follow below: e Company the or hospit iser, Champ the present formation ab	ving insurance cov Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.? ce of your eligibili xout the Child Healt ise Counseling, pas al or Dental Servic	erages: Pe p, includ Person ty work	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass sferred or C sility or mo	rtgage? mium Paid by an employer Person 2 DP), Family	Amount Receive \$ S Yes No (Name) Amount Pa \$ \$ or absent parent Yes No Yes No	2. \$	
rson 2 If YE rson 1 Proon 2 Proon 2 Proon 3 Proon 2 Proon 3 Proon 3 Proon 4 Proon 5 Proon 6 Proon 6 Proon 6 Proon 7 Pr	s he/she have any of the section of the section Name of Insurance section Section (28) in oes he/she want in lanning. Alcohol or oes he/she want Closes he/she want Fores he/s	of the follow below: e Company the resen- formation at Drug Abus CHDP Medic amily Plann	Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.? ce of your eligibili but the Child Healt is Counseling, pas along Services?	erages: Pe , includ Person ity work h Disabis medic es?	Date Sold, Tran	in the lass sferred or Comes) Pre id for by a No or	rtgage? mium Paid by an employer Person 2 DP), Family cial needs?	S Amount Receive S S Yes No (Name) Amount Pa S or absent parent Yes No Yes No Yes No	2. \$
Has If YE IF	s he/she have any of she/she have heaft as: Blue Cross, Kai a question (28) in the cost of the cost he/she want from the c	Name of Name of Name of the follow: th or hospit: iser, Champ the present formation at Drug Abus HDP Medic amily Plann report infern both. In the	Policy Number alization insurance cov Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.? ce of your eligibility bout the Child Health ce Counseling, pasal or Dental Service ing Services? Policy Number	erages: Pe princlud Person tity work h Disabilit medic tes?	Date Sold, Tran	s in the lass in the lass sferred or (Commes) Pre id for by a last of the last	ritgage? mium Paid by an employer Person 2 DP), Family cial needs? s or Food St ment disqualifi.	Amount Receive S S Yes No (Name) Amount Pa S S or absent parent Yes No Yes No Yes No Tyes No Tye	2. \$
Has If YE Has If YE From 1 From 2 Does If YE From 1 From 2 Does If YE From 1 From 2 Does If YE From 1 From 2 From 2 From 2 From 2 From 2 From 2 From 3 From 2 From 4 From	s he/she have any of she/she have section. Name of Insurance. Na	of the follows of the follows belows: company the of hospits belows: company the present formation at report inferme both. In the	Policy Number alization insurance cov Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.? ce of your eligibili bout the Child Healt ee Counseling, pas al or Dental Service ing Services? action or misrepresen Food Stamp Progr	erages: Pe p, includ Person ty work h Disabist medic tes? Intelien of	Date Sold, Tran	in the lass in the lass sferred or Comes) Pre No Spram (CH other spe	an employer Person 2 DP), Family cial needs?	Amount Receive S Yes No (Name) Amount Pa S or absent parent Yes No Yes No Yes No The property of the Procession from the Procession of the processi	2. \$
Has If YE Has If YE Has If YE Does If YE Troon 1 Does If YE A. D. P. B. D. C. D. I under I decit I under I decit I decit I under I decit I decit I under I und	s he/she have any of the section of	n below: Name of Name of Of the follow n below: e Company the or hospit tiser, Champ formation at Drug Abus HDP Medic amily Plann repert inferm both. In the the may be se if perjury tha	Policy Number Policy	erages: Pe pi, includ Person tity work h Disabi tit medic es? etetion of everifies ional revients are	Date Sold, Tran	in the lass in the lass in the lass is sferred or Commes) Pre id for by a last on No opgram (CH other spe ON id program. It in permand feder. It is the last only elight.	an employer Person 2 DP), Family cial needs? s or Food Stiment disqualifity was a	Amount Received S S S S No (Name) Amount Pa S S Or absent parent S Yes No Yes No S S Or absent parent S Yes No S S Or absent parent S Or absent p	2. \$
Has If YE Has If YE From 1 From 2 Does If YE From 1 From 2 Does If YE From 1 From 2	s he/she have any of the section of	of the follow below: th or hospit: iser, Champ the present formation at Drug Abus: ChDP Mediciamily Plann report infern both. In the may be set if perjury tha ou and you and you	Policy Number Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.? ce of your eligibili bout the Child Healt ec Counseling, pas al or Dental Service ing Services? Pod Stamp Progr ave provided will b lected for an addit it the above statem r aided spouse or	erages: Person ty work h Disabist medic es? testien of em the ional rements are the oth	Date Sold, Tran	in the lass in the lass sferred or Comes) Pre Idid for by a Solution of the lass of the last of the lass of the lass of the lass of the last of the	an employer Person 2 DP), Family cial needs? s or Food St seent disquelifity was of the personnel. piblility was of the personnel.	Amount Receive Amount Receive S S Yes No (Name) Amount Pa S or absent parent Yes No Yes No Yes No The many can result in acation from the Pa determined correct the home must significant in the significant in the parent in the p	2. \$
Has If YE s he/she have any of she/she have heath as: Blue Cross, Kai a question (28) in lose he/she want in lanning, Alcohol or lose he/she want Forstand that lailing to fine, imprisonment or ament for up to 2 years extand that the inforcers and that my case are under penalty out haid programs, y	of the follows of the follows below: company the present formation at a Drug Abus tamily Plann report infern both. In the company best of perjury that of household household household household of household household household	Policy Number Policy	erages: Pe person ty work h Disabit medic es? everifie ional revents are the other	Date Sold, Tran	in the lass in the lass in the lass is sterred or Commes) Presid for by a last in permanent my elight to d's authou for a	an employer Person 2 DP), Family cial needs? s or Food St seent disquelifity was of the personnel. piblility was of the personnel.	Amount Receiver Amount Receiver S Yes No (Name) Amount Pa S or absent parent Yes No Yes No Yes No The No Th	2. \$	
Has If YE s he/she have any of S, complete section Name of Insurance Name of	of the follow below: In below: In below: In company In the presenter internation at Drug Abuston Manual Young and You of househot or Caretake	Policy Number Policy Number alization insurance us, etc.? ce of your eligibility out the Child Healt is Counseling, pas al or Dental Servicing Services? The of Stamp Preserve provided will be elected for an addit it the above statem is aided spouse or raided spouse or Relative and or Football in the Relative and or Football in the statement of the statement	erages: Pe p, includ person ty work h Disabit medic tes? cataline of the other the other od Stamp	Date Sold, Tran	in the lass in the lass in the lass is sterred or Commes) Presid for by a last in permanent my elight to d's authou for a	en employer Person 2 DP), Family cial needs? ser food Stiere disquelified personnel. pibility was of the personnel. pibility in the personnel. Courted repress	Amount Receive Amount Receive S S Yes No (Name) Amount Pa S or absent parent Yes No Yes No Yes No The many can result in acation from the Pa determined correct the home must significant in the significant in the parent in the p	2. \$	

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 629

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK

Handbook

FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

CA 8 (2/84)

Form Instructions (For the Eligibility Worker)

STATEMENT OF FACTS FOR ADDITIONAL PERSONS (Supplemental Application for Food Stamps and Request for Cash Aid)

Purpose:

The CA 8 is one of several methods of collecting information needed to add a new person(s) to the food stamp household and/or the cash assistance unit.

When there is a new person in a food stamp home, the worker may provide the household with a CA 8 or update the most recent DFA 285-A2. Regardless of the method used to collect the information, the household is required to provide information on any new person in the home so it can be determined if the person should be added to the household, or if the person's resources and income should be considered in the computation of the household's benefits.

The county has 30 days from the date the arrival of the new person is reported on the CA 7 or otherwise, to determine the effect of this new person on the food stamp household.

When there is a request to add a new person to the cash assistance unit the worker may provide the recipient with a CA 8 or a new CA 2. The CA 8 has not been designed to collect unemployed parent work history. Therefore, the CA 2 must be used where deprivation is based on the unemployment of a parent.

The county should act on any request to add a new person by determining promptly their eligibility for cash aid.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 630

63-1230

CA 8 (2/84)

Preparation:

Ques-	Information Requested	Food Stamp Manual Section	EAS Manual Section	Food Stamp Action	Cash Aid Action
County Use Only	N/A	63-300.5 63-402.1 63-402.2 63-407	N/A	Complete requested information. The county-use section of Item 2 is to be used as a summary of food stamp household composition and other food stamp eligibility factors.	The CWD is encouraged to use the county-use section to summarize and to document the verification of eligibility factors.
				In the space provided, enter the appropriate code, date, or other information for all persons listed in 2. If the new person is not exempt from work registration, note the appropriate work registration form and the date completed. If the new person is exempt from work registration, enter the work exemption code. For persons excluded from the household, enter the non-household member code (see the DFA 285-A2 for reasons for exclusions).	
1.	Person Completing Form	63-300.3	40-117 40-121 40-128	Check that the form was person.	completed by an appropriate
2 .	New Person(s)	63-402.2 63-402.7 63-404 63-503.442	40-105.2	SSN - Do not add to the household any person refusing to comply with the Social Security Number requirements. Count as available to the household the resources and a prorata share of of the income of any person who refuses.	SSN - Each AFDC-FG and U applicant or recipient member of the assistance unit must as a condition of eligibility furnish his/her SSN or if he/she cannot furnish one, cooperate in securing an SSN.

63-1230

CA 8 (2/84)

Ques- tion	Information Requested	Food Stamp Manual Section	EAS Manual Section	Food Stamp Action	Cash Aid Action
2.	New Person(s) (Continued)	63-102(i) 63-409.112 63-502.3 63-503.3	N/A	Elderly/Disabled - Note if any household member is age 60 or older, or will become age 60 in the month of application, or is receiving disability or blindness payments under Title II of the Social Security Act, and document that a DFA 285-C was given to the household.	N/A
				Allow excess shelter costs and medical deductions, and use the net income eligibility test for any household with such a member.	
3.	Previous Participation	63-102(jjj)(3) 63-503.3	40-131 40-157 40-159	Determine if any person is participating in an existing certified household.	Determine if and when the new person was previously aided in the same assistance unit.
4.	Citizenship/ Alien Status	63-300.512 63-300.532 63-403 63-503.442	40-181.25 42-205 42-433.22 43-119 44-133 44-353	verification provided to detern Do not add to the househol who is unable to provide	en and document the type of nine the alien's eligible status. d/assistance unit any person acceptable documentation of as completed by the alien and
				has an individual sponsor. If	an alien, determine if he/she there is an individual sponsor, provide additional informa- vided to the alien.
				Do not add to the household any person whose U.S. citi- zenship is questionable and verification is not provided.	All citizens are eligible with- out documentation for a limited period.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Issue 632

63-1230

Ques-	Information Requested	Food Stamp Manual Section	EAS Manual Section	Food Stamp Action	Cash Aid Action
4.	Citizenship/ Alien Status (Continued)			Count as available to the household the resources and a pro rata share of the income of an ineligible alien or questionable citizen.	An illegal or undocumented alien parent is treated as an excluded parent when considering property or income.
5.	Relationship	63-402.1	40-117	Determine if the relationship of the new person to others in the home affects house- hold composition.	Self-explanatory.
6.	Veterans/ Spouses/ Children	63-102(i) 63-409-112 63-502-3 63-503-3	40-131(n)	If checked yes, determine if the person meets definition of "disabled" person and document that a DFA 285-C was given to the household. Allow excess shelter costs and medical expenses and use the net income eligibility test for any household with such a member.	An applicant/recipient must apply for and take all appropriate steps to obtain specific benefits for which he/she appears to be potentially eligible. Note if a CA 5 was initiated and the date.
7.	Students	63-406	42-101.1 42-101.2 42-630	If checked yes, apply student eligibility criteria to determine eligibility as a household member. Check applicable box in county-use section.	A child meets the age requirement for AFDC eligibility under his/her 18th birthday. A child 18 years of age may be eligible if the requirements in 42-101.2 are met. For children 16 and 17 years of age, see Section 42-630 for WIN requirements.

63-1230

Ques-	Information Requested	Food Stamp Manual Section	EAS Manual Section	Food Stamp Action	Cash Aid Action
8.	Strikers	63-402.9	41-440 44-206.1	If the person meets the def- inition of a striker, the great- er of either the income that the striker earned before the strike or the strike benefits now being received is count- ed.	A new person who is on strike is treated the same as other strikers.
9.	Real Property	63-501.1 63-501.2 63-501.3 63-501.4 63-501.7 63-503.44	42-200 44-113.1	For nonassistance house-holds, document resources, making appropriate exclusions. Check if exempt, in the box provided. For PAFS households, see Cash Aid Action.	Determine if the individual has property, the type, assessed value, and if not living in it, determine utilization. The home or other dwelling owned and used as a home is exempt.
10.	Liquid Resources	63-501.1 63-501.2 63-501.3 63-501.4 63-501.7 63-503.44	42-200	For nonassistance house- holds, document resources, making appropriate exclu- sions. Check, if exempt, in the box provided. For PAFS households, see Cash Aid Action.	Determine value of all property. The combined net market value of real and personal property may not exceed \$1,000.
11.	Motor Vehicles	63-501.51	42-211.22 44-213.22	For nonassistance house- holds, evaluate vehicles for resource exclusions. On the budget worksheet compute any countable resource val- ue. For PAFS households, see Cash Aid Action.	Count the net market value of all motor vehicles not exempt from evaluation as personal property.

63-1230

Ques-	Information Requested	Food Stamp Manual Section	EAS Manual Section	Food Stamp Action	Cash Aid Action
12.	Wages/ Self-Em- ployment	63-300.511 63-402.92 63-502.1 63-502.2 63-503.212 63-503.22 63-503.23 63-503.24 63-503.4 63-503.41	44-101 44-113	For each source of earned incombox provided. Also for each samount of pay stubs or other document in the county-use section considered anticipated or from a Cash Aid only, income of a purposes of the budget calculation	ource, note the date and umentation viewed. Docu- whether or not income is terminated source, or for non-continuous nature for
13.	Other Income	63-300.511 63-502.1 63-502.2 63-503.212 63-503.22 63-503.23 63-503.24 63-503.4	44-113	For all yes answers, check that a vided. In the space provided, of which is exempt. Document whe exempt income. Document whe sidered anticipated or from a term Aid only, income of a non-contin of the budget calculation. Compute earned income from so	check any income amount verification of gross non- ther or not income is con- ninated source, or for Cash nuous nature for purposes
				and income information provided	
14.	Dependent Care	63-300.52 63-502.34 63-403.25	44-113.215	If checked yes, consider for a d duction.	ependent care income de-
15.	Food Distribution Program	63-402.8	N/A	If checked yes, verify that participation in the Food Distribution Program has been terminated.	N/A
16.	Purchase or Prepare Separately	63-300.531 63-402.27	N/A	If checked yes, determine if the person should be added to the household. Document accordingly in the county- use section.	N/A

63-1230

CA 8 (2/84)

Ques- tion	Information Requested	Food Stamp Manual Section	EAS Manual Section	Food Stamp Action	Cash Aid Action
17.	Separate Household Status	63-102(i) 63-300.531 64-402.15	N/A	If separate household status is requested by an elderly and disabled person and his/her spouse because of the person's inability to purchase and prepare separately, determine if it should be granted.	N/A
18.	Roomers and Boarders	63-402.1 63-402.2 63-402.3	N/A	If checked yes, determine if any person meets the definition of a roomer, boarder, or household member. Boarders are ineligible to participate as separate households and may participate as a household member only if requested by the household. Roomers must be separate households. Document status in the county-use section.	N/A
19.	Request for Public Assistance	N/A	40-117.2	N/A	The request for public assistance should be recorded by the CWD and appropriate action taken as soon as possible.
20.	Child Under Age 19	N/A	41-400 42-101	N/A	The CWD must establish the basis for deprivation for the child for whom aid is requested.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 636

63-1230

Ques-	Information Requested	Food Stamp Manual Section	EAS Manual Section	Food Stamp Action	Cash Aid Action
21.	Residence Declaration	N/A	42-400 42-403	N/A	There are no county residence requirements. A person, must, however, reside in California and intend to continue residing in California.
22.	Pregnancy	N/A	44-203 44-205	N/A	Self-explanatory.
23.	Voluntary Quit	N/A	41-400	N/A	Self-explanatory.
24.	Personal Property	N/A	42-200	N/A	Self-explanatory.
25.	Transfer of Resources	N/A	42-221	N/A	Self-explanatory.
26.	Insurance (Resources)	N/A	42-200	N/A	Self-explanatory.
27.	Health Insurance	N/A		N/A	Self-explanatory.
28.	Social Services	N/A	40-131	N/A	Self-explanatory.
Certifica	tion	63-300.3	20-006	Check that the form conta	ins all required signatures and

63-1230 (Cont)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 285-A1 (11/83)

State of California Health and Welfare Agency		Department of Social Services
APPLICATION FOR FOOD STAMPS PART 1		
		COUNTY USE ONLY
		CASE NUMBER
Please complete all questions in ink.		DATE RECEIVED
Step 1. Complete Part 1.	Step 2. Complete Part 2.	
To begin to apply for food stamps, complete this page and give it to us. If you are not receiving food stamps or if you did not reapply on time, we are required to take action on your application within 30 days from the date you give us this page. The sooner you give us this page, the sooner you will know if you will receive food stamps. Now go to Step 2.	Part 2 must be completed before food stamps. You can return Part the time of your interview. Try to you give it to us. Your worker will interview.	2 to us along with this page or at fill out as much as possible before
NAME: LAST FIRST	MIDDLE INITIAL	TELEPHONE NUMBER
ADDRESS: NUMBER, STREET, ROUTE NUMBER CITY	STATI	E ZIP CODE
MAILING ADDRESS (IF DIFFERENT FROM ABOVE)		
SIGNATURE (HEAD OF HOUSEHOLD, HOUSEHOLD MEMBER OR AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE)		I DATE
A AUTHORIZED OF HOUSEHOLD MEMBER OF AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE		DATE
If your household (you and the people who live and eat with you) has within five calendar days. 1. How much do you and the members of your household have in liquid or savings certificates; trust deeds, notes receivable, stocks or bonds? (Company of the company	resources, such as: cash, money in	
How many people living in your home eat with you? (Including yourself)		
3. Has anyone in your household received any income so far this month?		
Yes □ No If YES, how much? \$		
4. Does anyone in your household expect to receive income later this mon	th?	
Yes ☐ No ☐ Don't Know If YES, how much? \$	When?	
Is anyone in your household a migrant or seasonal farmworker?		
6. Has your household's only income stopped?		
☐ Yes ☐ No COUNTY USE ONLY		
,		
DFA 285-A1 (11/83) Required Form · No Substitutes Permitted		

630

63-1230

DFA 285-A1 (11/83)

Form Instructions (for the Eligibility Worker)

APPLICATION FOR FOOD STAMPS — Part 1

Purpose:

The DFA 285-A1 is Part 1 of the food stamp application form completed by all households when first applying for food stamps. The DFA 285-A1 is also completed by nonmonthly reporting households at recertification. Part 1 is used to initiate the application process and to identify households requiring expedited service. To complete the application process, the household must also complete a DFA 285-A2

Preparation:

1st Section (Applicant Identification)

Manual Sections: 63-300.3, 63-301.1

An application is considered to be filed when it is received with the following information by the appropriate CWD office:

- 1. Applicant's name.
- 2. Applicant's address.
- 3. Household member or authorized representative signature.

When an application with the above information is received, enter the date of receipt in the space provided. This date begins the 30-calendar-day period during which an eligible household must be given the opportunity to participate, unless a CA-1 was completed before this date. In this case the date of the CA-1 begins the 30-calendar-day period.

2nd Section (Expedited Service)

Manual Sections: 63-301.5, 63-503.4

If the applicant completes this section, review the responses in accordance with the following Expedited Service Eligibility Review table to determine whether the applicant should be referred for expedited service. The questions must be reviewed in the order prescribed by the table or an inaccurate determination may be made.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 638

FOOD S	STAN	P HAN	DBOOK	
FORMS	AND	INSTRU	CTIONS	

63-1230

Handbook

DFA 285-A1 (11/83)

Expedited Service Eligibility Review

63-1230 (Cont.)

Review Step	Question	Applicant's Answer	CWD Action
	Quotion	7 THOUSE	
1	1	More than \$100	Refer for normal processing
	1	\$100 or less	Go to Step 2
2	2 and 3	Income exceeds income standard for household size	Refer for normal processing
	2 and 3	Income does not exceed income standard for household size	Go to Step 3
3	3 and 4	No and No or Don't Know	Refer for expedited service
	3 and 4	Any combination of Yes, No or Don't Know and amounts totaling less than \$150	Refer for expedited service
	3 and 4	Any combination of Yes, No or Don't Know and amounts totaling \$150 or more	Go to Step 4
4	5	No	Refer for normal processing
	5	Yes	Go to Step 5
5	6	Yes	Refer for expedited processing
	6	No	Go to Step 6

. The ten did not the time th	
FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK	
1000 CIAMI HAMBBOOK	
FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	63-1230 (Cont.)

Handbook

63-1230

DFA 285-A1 (11/83)

Review		Applicant's	
Step	Question	Answer	CWD Action
6	4	Yes and income of more than \$25 will be received within next 10 calendar days	Refer for normal processing
	4	No or Don't Know, or Yes and income will not be received within next 10 calendar days	Refer for expedited processing
	4	Yes and income of \$25 or less will be received within next 10 calendar days	Refer for expedited processing

	·	

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

				CASE	COUNTY US	EONLY
APPLICATION FOR FOO			DIOUTO			
MPORTANT: SEE PAGE 5 FOR IN IND RESPONSIBILITIES.	IFORMATION CON	CERNING YOUR	RIGHTS	WORK	ER	DATE RECEIVED
NSTRUCTIONS: Please complete onestly and completely. You may con				_		EXPEDITED SERVICE
tamp Office. Another member of yo	ur household or an a	dult who knows yo	u may complete		EW APPLICATION ECERTIFICATION	☐ Yes ☐ No
nd return it to us. If it is completed by rritten authorization signed by the h	nead of household or				DOCUMENTATION Identity, residency, St	
eed more space, attach another sho NAME (HEAD OF HOUSEHOLD):	et of paper.				60 or over, d	isabled
י 				Code		older
ADDRESS: NUMBER, STREET, ROUTE NUMBE	R CITY	STATI	E ZIP CODE	 on Information Member Code	B. Mentally/physica C. Cares for child u	nder 12 or
MAILING ADDRESS (IF DIFFERENT)				Ţςž	incapacitated per D. Cares for child u	nder 18
				strati or ehold	and HH member E. Registered/Cash	
Has anyone living in the home recei or the previous month? If YES, where?	ved food stamps this m	onth	☐ Yes ☐ No		F. UIB registered G. Participant in dru	ug/alcohol program
Provide the following information on all people in the home whether or n	each person living in th	ne home, including yo	urself. You must lis	Work Non-H	H. 30 hour week/m	nin x 30
you must provide verification of alies	n status.	BIRTHDATE	U.S. CITIZEN	' 3 ž	DFA 285-C	odeni Criteria
Training (III) of Trodoctions		/ /	☐ Yes ☐ No	, [
OCIAL SECURITY NUMBER*			CIRCLE SEX	7		
NAME		BIRTHDATE	M F	—	-	
		///	☐ Yes ☐ No	,		
OCIAL SECURITY NUMBER*	RELATIONSHIP TO HE	AD OF HOUSEHOLD	CIRCLE SEX			
NAME		BIRTHDATE	U.S. CITIZEN		-	
		/ / /	☐ Yes ☐ No	2		
OCIAL SECURITY NUMBER*	RELATIONSHIP TO HE	EAD OF HOUSEHOLD	CIRCLE SEX	1		
NAME		BIRTHOATE	U.S. CITIZEN	1		
OCIAL SECURITY NUMBER*	RELATIONSHIP TO HE	EAD OF HOUSEHOLD	CIRCLE SEX	2		
		SA OF FIGURE	M F	ı		
NAME		BIRTHDATE	U.S. CITIZEN			
OCIAL SECURITY NUMBER*	RELATIONSHIP TO HE	EAD OF HOUSEHOLD	CIRCLE SEX		Non-Hausahald Ma	ambar Cadaa
			M F		Non-Household Me 1. Ineligible alien	
NAME		BIRTHDATE	U.S. CITIZEN		Ineligible stude SSI/SSP recipi	
OCIAL SECURITY NUMBER*	RELATIONSHIP TO HE	EAD OF HOUSEHOLD	CIRCLE SEX	<u>-</u>	Disqualified / SS Live-in attendar	
NAME			M F		6. Roomer	Must also be
NAME		BIRTHDATE	U S. CITIZEN		7. Excluded board 8. Separate house	~y
OCIAL SECURITY NUMBER*	RELATIONSHIP TO HE	EAD OF HOUSEHOLD	CIRCLE SEX	4	(purchase/prep	are) ehold (elderly/disab
D. In anyone supposition and its			M F		10. Questionable c	
Is anyone currently on strike? If YES, who?			☐ Yes · ☐ N	Date	e household member	
Has anyone become unemployed in	the last 60 days?		☐ Yes ☐ N			
If YES, who? Is anyone participating in a Food Dis	Wheni stribution Program oper				Quit: Yes	No
an Indian reservation? If YES, who?			☐ Yes ☐ N	_		
Has anyone sold, traded, or given awa	ay anything of value in th	ne last 3 months?	☐ Yes ☐ N	٥		
					sehold Size:	
Disclosure of a Social Security Number of the beauty of the security Number of Nu	SSN) is required by the kidentity, prevent duplic	Food Stamp Act of 1 ate participation and	977, as amended b to make changes. T	y Public ne SSNs	Law 97-98, for each fo and any other informat	ood stamp householi ion provided, will als
e used in computer matching and progr rother federal assistance programs; suc r civil action or administrative claims. R						

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1347 replaces Issue 2169

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

							- The second	101 - Const. (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14 (1) 14	
R Is anyone a disabled veteran,	or a disabled sno	ouse or o	hild of a c	leceased ve	tera	n?	☐ Yes ☐ No	COUNT	TY USE ONLY
If YES, who?					. cordi			COUNT	I OSE UNL
9 Does anyone purchase or prepare	e meals separately	from oth	ers in the h	nome?			☐ Yes ☐ No		
If YES, who? Is anyone age 60 or older and unab	ole to purchase and	prepare m	neals senara	itely herails	e of a	disability	☐ Yes ☐ No		household
If YES, who?	ne to paremade and	ргераген	icais sopai c	itory becaus	c oi a	disability.	L 163 L 140	requested	d: □ No
1) Is anyone a student 18 or over w	ho attends college	or caree	r training?				☐ Yes ☐ No	163	— 110
If YES, complete the following:	SCHOOL (OR PROGRAM			TNO	OF CLASS HOUR	S PER WEEK/UNITS	_	
					\perp			Eligible S	s 🗆 No
NAME OF STUDENT	SCHOOL C	OR PROGRAM	ı		NO	. OF CLASS HOUR	S PER WEEK/UNITS	1	es 🗆 No
12) ROOMERS AND BOARDERS								Househol	d Elects
A. Does anyone pay you for meals a NAME	ind/or a room? If \	YES, comp	olete the fo	Howing:		HOW OFTEN?	Yes No	BOARDER	MEMBER ROOME
NAME	☐ Mea	is 🗌 Roo	ım 🗌 Both	\$					
	☐ Mea	is 🗆 Roo	om 🔲 Both	HOW MUCH?		HOW OFTEN?	NO. OF MEALS PER DAY		
B. Do you pay someone else for mea	als and/or a room	? If YES, o	complete th	e following:			☐ Yes ☐ No		,
NAME	In	. П.	m 🛭 Both	HOW MUCH?		HOW OFTEN?	NO. OF MEALS PER DAY		
NAME				HOW MUCH?		HOW OFTEN?	NO. OF MEALS PER DAY	1	
INSTITUTIONS: Do you curren			na institutio				1	+	
Drug/alcohol rehabilitation cente		Yes 🗆	-	elter for bat	terec	l women	☐ Yes ☐ No		
Federally subsidized housing for t	the elderly	Yes 🗆	No Otl	ner			☐ Yes ☐ No		
Licensed group home for the disa		Yes 🗆	No					Eligible li	nstitution
If YES, to any of the above, give r 14) Does anyone who is not a U.S. ci							☐ Yes ☐ No	☐ Yes	□ No
If YES, who has a sponsor?	tizeii iiave a spons	3011					_ 103 L 140		
15) RESOURCES DO NOT COMPL	ETE ITEM 15 IF EV	/ERYONE	IN THE HO	ME RECEIV	ES A	FDC.			
 Does anyone have any of the res information needed. Do not inclu 	sources listed belo	w? Check	each item	YES or NO value of life	. If Y	ES, complete surance polic	the additional ies or personal		
items (books, clothes, etc.).		MIN	Household				Income	(~)	
		Yes No V	Vho Has This	Resource	Va		wed Yes No	If exempt	
Checks or money (at home or a checking account)	elsewhere)								
3. Savings account/credit union	account								
4. Real estate (other than home)					-	\$			
5. Notes, mortgages, trust deeds,	, sales contracts			1 8					
						\$			
Trust funds Stocks, bonds, certificates					\$	\$			
					\$	\$			
Stocks, bonds, certificates Pension funds (specify) Other (specify)					\$ \$	s			
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck		ans, cam		cycles or ot	s s s her v	s ehicles?	☐ Yes ☐ No	Vehic	le Valuation
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own.	r each vehicle. Loo	vans, cam		cycles or ot	s s s her v	s ehicles?	ach vehicle	(Enter date	le Valuation e of blue book issu ocumentation)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck If YES, complete the following for		vans, cam		cycles or ot	s s s her v	s ehicles?		(Enter date	e of blue book issu ocumentation)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner	r each vehicle. Loo	vans, cam		cycles or ot to find the	s s s her v	s ehicles?	ach vehicle Vehicle	(Enter date or other d	e of blue book issu ocumentation)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class	r each vehicle. Loo	vans, cam		cycles or ot to find the	s s s her v	s ehicles?	ach vehicle Vehicle	(Enter date or other d	e of blue book issu ocumentation)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner	r each vehicle. Loo	vans, cam		cycles or ot to find the	s s s her v	s ehicles?	ach vehicle Vehicle	(Enter date or other d	e of blue book issu ocumentation)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed	r each vehicle. Loo Vehicl (1)	vans, cam kat your	registration	cycles or ot to find the Vehicle (2)	s s s s her v info	\$ rehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other d	e of blue book issu
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value	r each vehicle. Loo	ans, cam	registration	cycles or ot a to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other date or o	e of blue book issu ocumentation)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed Licensed (box)	r each vehicle. Loo Vehicl (1)	ans, cam	registration	cycles or ot to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other d	e of blue book issuoccumentation) sources Yes \(\text{No.} \)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed Licensed (box)	r each vehicle. Loo Vehicl (1)	ans, cam	registration	cycles or ot a to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other decoration of the decoratio	e of blue book issuoccumentation) sources Yes \(\text{No.} \)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed Licensed (box)	r each vehicle. Loo Vehicl (1)	ans, cam	registration	cycles or ot a to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other d	e of blue book issuoccumentation) sources Yes \(\text{No.} \)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed Licensed (box)	r each vehicle. Loo Vehicl (1)	ans, cam	registration	cycles or ot a to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other decoration of the decoratio	e of blue book issuoccumentation) sources Yes \(\text{No.} \)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) 8. Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed Licensed (box) A Home, income producing or handicap?	r each vehicle. Loo Vehicl (1)	ans, cam	registration	cycles or ot a to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other decorated or 1) (2) (3) (3) (3) (5) (7) (7) (8) (8) (8) (8) (8) (9) (9) (9) (9) (9) (9) (9) (9) (9) (9	e of blue book issuoccumentation) sources Yes \(\text{No.} \)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) 8. Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed Licensed (box) A Home, income producing or handicap? Under \$4500 per table?	r each vehicle. Loo Vehicl (1)	ans, cam	registration	cycles or ot a to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other decoration of the decoratio	e of blue book issuoccumentation) sources Yes \(\text{No.} \)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) 8. Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed Licensed (box) A Home, income producing or handicap? Under \$4500 per table? Exempt?	Yehicle. Loc	ans, cam	registration	cycles or ot a to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other decoration of the decoratio	e of blue book issuoccumentation) sources Yes \(\text{No.} \)
7. Stocks, bonds, certificates 8. Pension funds (specify) 9. Other (specify) 8. Does anyone own any cars, truck if YES, complete the following for you own. Vehicles Vehicle Owner Year/Class Make and Model Estimated Value Amount Owed Licensed (box) A Home, income producing or handicap? Under \$4500 per table? Exempt? For H.H. use?	r each vehicle. Loo	ans, cam k at your e	registration	cycles or ot a to find the Vehicle (2)	S S S S S S S Info	\$ sehicles? rmation for e	ach vehicle Vehicle (3)	(Enter date or other decoration of the decoratio	e of blue book issuoccumentation) sources Yes \(\text{No.} \)

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

6) INCOME											C	OUNTY USE ONLY
WAGES					-							UMENTATION GUIDELINE
emplete this section for each person w job was recently started and b separately. Include members w ur interview, please bring pay str	wage tho re	es ha eceiv	eve not yet been received. e income from work study,	lf a m	ember	has r	nore th	nan on	e job,	list each gram. Fo	docu exer Note	fy all income and list type of umentation viewed. Not npt sources of income of dates of all pay stub
NAME OF WAGE EARNER				Tree of	Stop of	Meetin) How		Gross Gross	arrount	Jagar
	-			1	50%	zhe ,	1	ARD .	No.	, Oer		. y
	-			1	+	╁	+	+-	+			-
	-			╁	+	+-	+	+	+-		+	
	-			+	+	+-	+-	+-	+-		+	-
SELF-EMPLOYMENT Is an	VODE	in vo	ur household self-employed					Т,	1 Yes	□ No		_]
YES, who? u must provide proof of self-emp									. 162	NO		
OTHER INCOME												
s anyone received income from yone has applied for or expects to	recei	ive in	come from any of these sourc	es. Ch	eck ea	ich iter	n YES c	r NO. I	f YES,	complete	,	
additional information needed.	ror	your	***************************************		100					Received	/ d	7/
SOURCE OF INCOME		(√) No	HOUSEHOLD MEMBER WHO RECEIVES THIS INCOME	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	Store Store	Meg Meg	Et John	Sept And	PETRY NO	ALLEY ALL	Sch Check	Typeris .
. AFDC (Aid to Families with Dependent Children) or RCA/ECA (Refugee/Entrant Cash Assistance)												
. Social Security- Blue/Green Checks												
SSI (Supplemental Security Income) - Gold Checks												
. GA (General Assistance) or GR (General Relief)												
. VA (Veterans Benefits)												
 UIB or DIB (Unemployment or Disability Insurance Benefits) or Worker's Compensation 			_									
. Pensions or Retirement Income												
A. Grants, Loans, Scholar- ships, for school B. Tuition, Fees \$												
. Child and/or Spousal Support												
. Money from other persons (other than loans)												
. Loans												
. Gross Income from Property												
. Other (specify)												
			COUNTY US	SE O		arate l	louser	old			FI	igible for Separate
Gross Income Test			Gross Income Eiigible:			me Te						ousehold Status:
pusehold Size			☐ Yes ☐ No ☐ N A			seholo						Yes 🗆 No

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1349 replaces Issue 2171

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

\bigcirc	DEP that	ENDENT CARE: Does anyone pay for a member can work, attend training or	someone to look for a jo	care for b?	a child	or disabled a	dult so	☐ Yes ☐ No	COUNTY USE ONLY
		S, complete the following: RSON PROVIDING THE CARE	WHO PAYS			HOW MUCH DO	YOU	HOW OFTEN?	
18	HOU	SING COSTS							
Com	plete	the amount and how often you are bille	d for each	of the h	ousing (7		T	
	-	HOUSING COSTS				AMOL	INI	HOW OFTEN?	Verify all housing costs.
A. R	ent					s			
3. M	lortga	age Payment				\$			
C. Pi	roper	ty Taxes (if not included in mortgage pa	yment)			s			
		nce On Home (if not included in mortga		1)		\$			
E. O	ther	Housing Costs (specify)				s			Total Housing \$
Chec	k the est th the s	ITIES box for each utility cost you pay and list nat the state standard utility allowance tate standard utility allowance, you may r	be used to	food sta	your be mps. Br	enefits. If you	ur utilit	y bills are higher	Client Elects: ☐ Actual ☐ SUA Verify client utilities.
		UTILITIES		(Y)) (×)	AMO	UNT	HOW OFTEN?	
4. G	as or	Fuel (for heating or cooling)				\$			
3EI	ectri	city (for heating or cooling)				\$			
	/ater					s			
	ewag					s			98 80 80 80 80 80 80 80 80 80 80 80 80 80
		ge or Trash				s			
		one (basic rate)				s	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
		Electricity or Other Fuel (for cooking)				s			
<u>i. In</u>	stalla	ation of Utilities				s			
. 0	ther	(specify)				\$			Total Utilities \$
20)	Does	anyone pay or help you pay any of the	housing or	utility b	ills you	have listed		П У П N-	
		or 19 above? S, explain:						☐ Yes ☐ No	SUA Proreted: Yes No
20	s an	yone living in the home a farmworker we to work or to look for work?	ho is curre	ntly aw	y from	his/her own		☐ Yes ☐ No	Exempt from retrospective budgeti
		S, who?						_ 165 140	☐ Yes ☐ No
23	The	law requires that information on ethr mation will not affect your eligibility for							ETHNIC ORIGIN WH H B AP
		ility worker will make this judgment.						you can speak	1 2 3 4
		thnic group is (check one box only):	and	ersti	aria Eußi	lish, check E	_		A1 F 5 7
VH		White (not of Hispanic origin)			glish	F 🗆		o (Tagalog)	PRIMARY LANGUAGE
† 		Hispanic Black (not of Hispanic origin)			anish inese	s 🗆 o 🗆	Sign Other	(specify)	E SP CH
NP		Asian or Pacific Islander			tnames				7 1 2
NI.		American Indian or Alaskan Native							V F S O
		Filipino							3 4 5 6
2 3	Does	anyone receive meals from:				heels Progr Dining Facili		☐ Yes ☐ No ☐ Yes ☐ No	
		an authorize someone outside your hou							food. If you would like to authorize
		one, complete below. HORIZED REPRESENTATIVE		ADDRE	SS	***************************************			TELEPHONE NUMBER

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

IMPORTANT INFORMATION - READ CAREFULLY

YOUR RIGHTS AS AN APPLICANT OR RECIPIENT:

- To be served without regard to race, color, national origin, religion, political affiliation, sex, handicap, or age; and to file a complaint should you feel you have been discriminated against.
- To discuss any action regarding your case with the County Welfare Department any time you are dissatisfied.
- To request a state hearing within 90 days if you are dissatisfied with any action taken by the County Welfare Department.
- To file a complaint or request a state hearing by writing to the Department of Social Services, 744 P Street, Sacramento, CA 95814 or by calling toll free 1-800-952-5253. The toll free number for the deaf (TDD) is 1-800-952-8349.

YOUR RESPONSIBILITIES AS AN APPLICANT OR RECIPIENT.

- To provide documents to confirm the information on this application. If documents are not available, to give the name of a person or organization the food stamp office may contact to obtain the necessary verification.
- To cooperate fully with county, state and federal personnel in a quality control review.
- MONTHLY REPORTING HOUSEHOLDS
 - To file a complete monthly report (CA 7) by the 5th day of the month.
 - To provide any additional information or verification requested by the County Welfare Department as a result of information you report on the CA 7.
- □ NONMONTHLY REPORTING HOUSEHOLDS
 - To notify the County Welfare Department as soon as, but no later than 10 days, from the time you learn of any of the following changes
 - The gross monthly income received by your household increases or decreases by more than \$25.
 - The source of any income received by you or any member of your household changes.
 - You change your address.
 - There are any changes in housing or utility costs because you move.
 - Anyone moves in or out of your home.
 - The property owned by you or any member of your household changes; for example, you acquire a licensed vehicle, or the total of your household's stocks, bonds, or other money reaches or exceeds \$1500.
 - There is an increase or decrease of more than \$25 in medical expenses for a household member who is disabled or age 60 or older.
 - To report any changes to the County Welfare Department by telephone, by mail or by coming into the food stamp office.
 - To meet the reporting responsibilities for the AFDC or Refugee/Entrant Cash Aid Programs if you receive cash aid as well as food stamps.

If you have any doubt about needing to report any change, contact your worker. If you fail to report a change and because of this you receive food stamp benefits you are not entitled to, you will have to repay them.

PENALTY WARNING

IF YOUR HOUSEHOLD RECEIVES FOOD STAMPS, IT MUST FOLLOW THE RULES LISTED BELOW. IF YOU OR ANY MEMBER OF YOUR HOUSEHOLD BREAKS ANY OF THESE RULES ON PURPOSE YOU MAY BE PERMANENTLY DISQUALIFIED FROM THE FOOD STAMP PROGRAM. IN ADDITION, YOU MAY BE FINED UP TO \$10,000 AND/OR IMPRISONED FOR UP TO 5 YEARS.

- Do not give false information or withhold information to get or continue to get food stamps.
- Do not trade or sell food stamps or ATPs.
- Do not alter ATPs to get food stamps you are not entitled to receive.
- Do not use food stamps to buy ineligible items such as alcoholic drinks and tobacco.
- Do not use someone else's food stamps or ATPs for your household.

YOUR CERTIFICATION

I certify that I understand the questions on the application and that I have read the above (or had it read to me), and that I understand my responsibilities. I understand that the information that I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal personnel. I also understand that if any of this information is found to be incorrect, I may be disqualified from the Program and subject to criminal prosecution for knowingly providing false information. I further understand the penalties for breaking any of the rules listed above.

SIGNATURE (HEAD OF HOUSEHOLD, HOUSEHOLD MEMBER OR AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE)		DATE
WITNESS, IF YOU SIGNED WITH AN "X"		DATE
I certify that I have informed the applicant/recipient of the above penalties for intentionally making false statements or failing to repo	· ·	
SIGNATURE OF INTERVIEWING WORKER	DATE APPLICATION REVIEWED WITH CLIENT OR AUT	THORIZED REPRESENTATIVE
		Page 5 of 5

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1351 replaces Issue 2173

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

IMPORTANT INFORMATION - READ CAREFULLY

YOUR RIGHTS AS AN APPLICANT OR RECIPIENT:

- To be served without regard to race, color, national origin, religion, political affiliation, sex, handicap, or age; and to file a complaint should you feel you have been discriminated against.
- To discuss any action regarding your case with the County Welfare Department any time you are dissatisfied.
- To request a state hearing within 90 days if you are dissatisfied with any action taken by the County Welfare Department.
- To file a complaint or request a state hearing by writing to the Department of Social Services, 744 P Street, Sacramento, CA 95814 or by calling toll free 1-800-952-5253. The toll free number for the deaf (TDD) is 1-800-952-8349.

YOUR RESPONSIBILITIES AS AN APPLICANT OR RECIPIENT:

- To provide documents to confirm the information on this application. If documents are not available, to give the name of a person or organization the food stamp office may contact to obtain the necessary verification.
- To cooperate fully with county, state and federal personnel in a quality control review.
- ☐ MONTHLY REPORTING HOUSEHOLDS
 - To file a complete monthly report (CA 7) by the 5th day of the month.
 - To provide any additional information or verification requested by the County Welfare Department as a result of information you report on the CA 7.
- □ NONMONTHLY REPORTING HOUSEHOLDS
 - To notify the County Welfare Department as soon as, but no later than 10 days, from the time you learn of any of the following changes:
 - The gross monthly income received by your household increases or decreases by more than \$25.
 - The source of any income received by you or any member of your household changes.
 - You change your address.
 - There are any changes in housing or utility costs because you move
 - . Anyone moves in or out of your home.
 - The property owned by you or any member of your household changes; for example, you
 acquire a licensed vehicle, or the total of your household's stocks, bonds, or other money reaches
 or exceeds \$1500.
 - There is an increase or decrease of more than \$25 in medical expenses for a household member who is disabled or age 60 or older.
 - To report any changes to the County Welfare Department by telephone, by mail or by coming into the food stamp office.
 - To meet the reporting responsibilities for the AFDC or Refugee/Entrant Cash Aid Programs if you receive cash aid as well as food stamps.

If you have any doubt about needing to report any change, contact your worker. If you fail to report a change and because of this you receive food stamp benefits you are not entitled to, you will have to repay them.

PENALTY WARNING

IF YOUR HOUSEHOLD RECEIVES FOOD STAMPS, IT MUST FOLLOW THE RULES LISTED BELOW. IF YOU OR ANY MEMBER OF YOUR HOUSEHOLD BREAKS ANY OF THESE RULES ON PURPOSE YOU MAY BE PERMANENTLY DISQUALIFIED FROM THE FOOD STAMP PROGRAM. IN ADDITION, YOU MAY BE FINED UP TO \$10,000 AND/OR IMPRISONED FOR UP TO 5 YEARS.

- . Do not give false information or withhold information to get or continue to get food stamps.
- Do not trade or sell food stamps or ATPs.
- Do not alter ATPs to get food stamps you are not entitled to receive.
- Do not use food stamps to buy ineligible items such as alcoholic drinks and tobacco.
- Do not use someone else's food stamps or ATPs for your household.

YOUR CERTIFICATION

I certify that I understand the questions on the application and that I have read the above (or had it read to me), and that I understand my responsibilities. I understand that the information that I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal personnel. I also understand that if any of this information is found to be incorrect, I may be disqualified from the Program and subject to criminal prosecution for knowingly providing false information. I further understand the penalties for breaking any of the rules listed above.

TNESS, IF YOU SIGNED WITH AN "X"	DATE
I certify that I have informed the applicant/recipient of the above responsibilities and of the possibilities for intentionally making false statements or failing to report information which affects food	
CNATURE OF INTERVIEWING WORKER DATE APPLICATION REVIEWED WITH CLIENT OF	AUTHORIZED REPRESENTAT

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 641

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

Form Instructions (For the Eligibility Worker)

APPLICATION FOR FOOD STAMPS — PART 2

Purpose:

The DFA 285-A2 is Part 2 of the food stamp application form completed by all households when first applying for food stamps and at recertification.

Part 2 is used to gather information to determine the household's eligibility for food stamps. The application also contains information for the household concerning hearing rights, reporting responsibilities, and a notice of penalty for the fraudulent receipt or use of coupons or for knowingly providing incorrect information.

Preparation:

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
County Use Only	63-300.5 63-402.1 63-402.2 63-407	N/A	Complete requested information. Date received is the date Part 2 is received. Check box if application is new or recertification, and check appropriate box if application is for expedited service. Follow applicable verification requirements for the type of application.

The county-use section of Item 3 is to be used as a summary of household composition completed at the end of the interview. In the space provided, enter the appropriate code or date for all persons listed in 3. For all household members exempted from work registration, enter the work exemption code. For all other household members, note the date that each member registers for work. For persons excluded from the household, enter the nonhousehold member code (reason for exclusions). Enter number of persons to be included in the household in the space provided.

Rev. 1352 replaces Issue 2174

63-1230

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
1.	63-401	Head of Household's Name and Address	Check that the applicant's residence is in the county.
2.	63-102(jjj)(3) 63-503.3	Previous Participation	Determine if first-month benefits should be prorated and if prospective budgeting is appropriate. Determine if any individual is participating in an existing certified household.
3.	63-402.2 63-402.7 63-404 63-503.442	Household Composition	SSN — Delete from the household any individual refusing to comply with the Social Security Number requirements. (Note exception for expedited service.) Count the resources and a prorata share of the income of this individual(s) as available to the household.
	63-102(i) 63-409.112 63-502.3 63-503.3		Sixty/Disabled — Note if any household member is age 60 or older, or will become age 60 in the month of application, or is receiving disability or blindness payments under Title II of the Social Security Act, and document that a DFA 285-C was given to the household. Allow excess shelter costs and medical deductions, and use the net income eligibility test for any household with such a member.
	63-300.512 63-300.532 63-403 63-503.442		Alienage/Citizenship — Note if any individual is an alien and document the type of verification provided to determine the alien's eligible status. Delete from the household any individual who is unable to provide acceptable documentation of alien status. Note if a CA-6 was completed by the household and sent to INS.

63-1230

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
3. (Cont.)			Delete from the household any individual whose U.S. citizenship is questionable and verification is not provided. Count the resources and a prorata share of the income of an ineligible alien or questionable citizen as available to the household.
	63-402.1		Relationship — Identify the ages and relationships of all persons listed in 3 to determine eligibility as a household member. The application provides only a key to the relationships of individuals in the home and the subject should be pursued to the extent necessary in the interview to determine household composition.
			Note: Information is required on all persons living in the home in order to determine who should be considered a household member and if there are nonhousehold members whose income and resources should be considered available to the household. Once the worker clearly determines that an individual does not fall into either of these categories, collection of information on this individual cannot be further pursued.
4.	63-402.9	Strikers	If checked yes, enter date household member went on strike. Two separate eligibility determinations must be made; one based on circumstances immediately prior to involvement in the strike action, and one based on current circumstances.

63-1230

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
5.	63-408	Voluntary Quit	If checked yes, determine if action meets criteria for voluntary quit. Check applicable box in county-use section. If yes, deny the application and disqualify the household for two months beginning with the month of application.
6.	63-402.8	Food Distribution Program	If checked yes, verify that participation in the Food Distribution Program has been terminated.
			Note: No household shall be allowed to participate simultaneously in the Food Stamp Program and a Food Distribution Program operated by an Indian reservation.
7.	63-501.6	Transfer of Resources	Check circumstances of any resource transfer to determine if program eligibility is affected. If yes, deny application and disqualify the household for the appropriate number of months.
8.	63-102(i) 63-409.112 63-502.3 63-503.3	Disabled Veterans/ Spouses/ Children	If checked yes, determine if individual meets definition of "disabled" person and document that a DFA 285-C was given to the household. Allow excess shelter costs and medical deductions, and use the net income eligibility test for any household with such a member.
9.	63-300.531 63-402.27	Purchase or Prepare Separately	If checked yes, determine if individual should be excluded from the household. Document accordingly in county-use section.

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK
FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

Handbook

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
10.	63-102(i) 63-300.531 63-402.15	Separate Household Status	If separate household status is requested by an elderly and disabled individual and spouse because of the individual's inability to purchase and prepare meals separately, determine if it should be granted. Document request in county-use section by checking appropriate box.
11.	63-406	Students	If checked yes, apply student eligibility criteria to determine eligibility as a household member. Check applicable box in county-use section.
12.	63-402.1 63-402.2 63-402.3	Roomers and Boarders	Check the status of each person listed here to determine if he/she meets the definition of a roomer, boarder, or household member. Boarders are ineligible to participate as separate households and may participate as a household member only if requested by the household. Roomers must be separate households. Document status in county-use section.
13.	63-402.4 63-402.6 63-503.46 63-503.47 63-503.48	Residents of Institutions	Determine if eligible institution. Check applicable box in county-use section.
14.	63-102(zz) 63-102(aaa) 63-300.518 63-403.33 63-503.53	Sponsored Aliens	If checked yes, determine if individual(s) is subject to sponsored alien provisions. Obtain necessary information about sponsor to determine alien's eligibility and benefit level.
15A.	63-501.1 63-501.2 63-501.3 63-501.4 63-501.7 63-503.44	Resources (Nonassistance households only)	Document resources, making appropriate exclusions. Check, if exempt, in the box provided.

Rev. 1356 replaces **CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS** Issue 2178

Handbook

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
15B.	63-501.51	Motor Vehicles (Nonassistance households only)	Evaluate vehicles for resource exemption. Enter in the space provided the source used for determining vehicle valuation. Document valuation in county-use Section A. For all nonexempt vehicles, compute values in Section B. In the space provided, identify vehicle by entering the appropriate number.
	63-409.21 63-409.22 63-501.3 63-501.8	Resource Eligibility Test (Nonassistance households only)	Enter in the space provided the total resource amount. Determine if resources exceed Maximum Resource Standard. Check applicable box. Households in which all members receive AFDC, are food stamp resource eligible. If resources exceed standard, deny application.
16A.	63-300.511 63-402.92 63-502.1 63-502.2 63-503.212 63-503.22 63-503.23 63-503.24 63-503.4	Wages	For each source of earned income, check if exempt in the box provided. Also for each source, note the date and amount of pay stubs viewed. Document in the county-use section whether or not income is considered anticipated or from a terminated source for purposes of the budget calculation.
			Note: The greater of either the income that a striking household member would receive if not on strike or the strike benefits currently being received should be included.
16B.	63-300.511 63-502.1 63-502.2 63-503.41	Self- employment	Compute earned income from self-employment using cost and income information provided by the household.

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
16C.	63-300.511 63-502.1 63-502.2 63-503.212 63-503.22 63-503.23 63-503.24 63-503.4	Other Income	Check that each income source is checked yes or no. For all yes answers, check that all other information is provided. In the space provided, check any income amount which is exempt. Document verification of gross nonexempt income in the county-use section. Document in the county-use section whether or not income is considered anticipated or from a terminated source for purposes of the budget calculation.
	63-402.15	Separate Household Income Test	Determine if the household with which an elderly and disabled individual lives meets separate household income test entitling the individual and spouse to separate household status. Check appropriate box.
	63-409.11 63-502.1(a) 63-503.212	Gross Income Eligibility Test	If applicable to the household, total all nonexempt income and compare to the current Maximum Gross Monthly Income Eligibility Standards. Check appropriate box. If gross income exceeds standard, deny application.
17.	63-300.52 63-502.34 63-503.25	Dependent Care	If checked yes, consider for a dependent care income deduction.
18.	63-300.516 63-502.35 63-503.25	Housing Costs	If applicable, calculate allowable deductions. Document in county-use section verification of all housing costs. Enter in the space provided total allowable housing costs.

Rev. 1358 replaces issue 2180

FOOD	STAMI	PHANDBOOK
FORMS	AND I	NSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

Handbook

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
19.	63-300.516 63-502.353 63-502.36 63-503.25	Utilities	Indicate if the household elects actual or standard allowance for utilities by checking the appropriate box in the county-use section. A household is eligible for the standard utility allowance if it is billed separately for heating and cooling fuel. A household is entitled to the standard telephone deduction if it is billed separately for a telephone and is not entitled to the standard utility allowance. Document in the county-use section verification of client utilities. Enter in the space provided total utility costs to be used in the budget.
20.	63-502.2 63-502.36 63-503.25	Vendor Payments/ Shared Living Expenses	Determine if any such payments should be excluded from the household income. Determine if housing and/or utility costs should be prorated. Check the appropriate box to indicate if the SUA is prorated.
21.	63-102(fff) 63-505.21 63-505.221	Migrant Farmworkers	Determine if household is exempt from retrospective budgeting. Document in county-use section.
22.		Ethnic Origin and Primary Language	Circle appropriate code in the county-use section for ethnic origin and primary language.
23.	63-504.712 63-504.72	Prepared Meals	Determine if any household member is eligible to receive delivered meals or to use a communal dining facility. Mark the household identification card accordingly.
24.	63-402.6 63-504.71 63-504.711	Authorized Representative	Include the name of the authorized representative on the household identification card.

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK	
FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	63-1230 (Cont.)

Handbook

63-1230

DFA 285-A2 (12/83)

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
	63-300.41 63-505.1 63-505.2 63-505.3 63-505.4	Certification	Determine if the household will be monthly reporting or nonmonthly reporting and check the box for the reporting responsibilities applicable to the household.
	63-505.5		Explain the household's rights and responsibilities. Check that both copies of page 5 of the application contain all required signatures and dates. Give the second copy of page 5 to the household.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 643

63-1230

DFA 285-B (12/83)

State of California Health and Welfare Agency		Į	Department of Social Service
FOOD STAMP BUDGET WORKSH	EET		
CASE NAME	CASE NUMBER	COMPANION CASE REFERENCE	CLASSIFICATION
CERTIFICATION THROUGH	ISSUANCE MONTH	ISSUANCE MONTH	□ NA □ PA □ MIXE
PART 1 - GROSS INCOME ELIGIBILITY	1		DOCUMENTATION
A. NONEXEMPT GROSS EARNED INCOME			DOCOMENTATION
1. Gross Salary, Wages	s	s	
2. Self-Employment			
3. Training Allowance			
4. Total Gross Earned Income (A1 + A2 + A3)	\$	\$	
B. NONEXEMPT GROSS UNEARNED INCOME			
1. Cash Aid	\$	\$	
2. Social Security, UIB, DIB, Pensions			
3. Child/Spousal Support	***************************************		
4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans		4444	
5. Other			
6. Total Gross Unearned Income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5)	\$	\$	
C. GROSS INCOME TEST			ł
1. Household Size	***************************************		
2. Maximum Gross Income Allowed (from Table)	\$	\$	
Total Gross Monthly Income (A4 + B6) Gross Income Eligible? (Is C3 less than or equal)		6	
to C27)	│	∐ Yes	
PART 2 - NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY	☐ Prospective ☐ Retrospective	Prospective Retrospective	1
D. INCOME (For Prospective Budgets Only)			
1. Adjusted Gross Earned Income (82% of A4)	6	6	
2. Total Nonexempt Gross Income (B6 + D1) E. NONEXEMPT GROSS EARNED INCOME	\$	\$	
(For Retrospective Budgets Only)			
1. Gross Salary, Wages	\$	8	
2. Self-Employment			
3. Training Allowance	*MARK Milessonics consistents exceptions and the section at	4	
4. Total Gross Earned Income (E1 + E2 + E3)	8	6	
5. Adjusted Gross Earned Income (82% of E4) F. NONEXEMPT GROSS UNEARNED INCOME (For Retrospective Budgets Only)	\$	\$	
1. Cash Aid	\$	6	
2. Social Security, UIB, DIB, Pensions			
3. Child/Spousal Support			1
4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans			l
5. Other			
6. Total Gross Unearned Income (F1 + F2 + F3 + F4 + F5)	•	•	
7. Total Nonexempt Gross Income (E5 + F6) G. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE DEDUCTION 1. Standard Deduction	\$	\$	
2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum)	***************************************		
3. Total Deductions (G1 + G2)	8	8	1
4. Total Adjusted Income (D2 - G3 or F7 - G3) H. SHELTER DEDUCTION (If G2 is at Maximum, skip H1 - H8 and enter 0 in H9)	*	•	
1. Total Housing Costs	-		I
2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA)	6		
3. Total Shelter Costs	6		
4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of G4)	8		
5. Excess Shelter Costs (H3 - H4)	6	6	
6. Maximum Allowance for Shelter/Dependent Care			
7. Dependent Care Deduction (from G2)	8	8	
8. Maximum Shelter Deduction (H6 - H7)	8	8	
9. Allowable Shelter Deduction (Lesser of H5 or H8) 1. NET MONTHLY INCOME (G4 - H9) J. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size	\$	\$. 1
Maximum Net Income Allowed (from Table)	8	\$	First-Month Benefits
	Пуп	Пут	Prorated?
3. Net Income Eligible? (Is I less than or equal to J2?)	ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT	ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT	Yes No
PART 3 - BENEFITS E.W. Initials/Date			

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Rev. 1359 replaces Issue 2181

63-1230

DFA 285-B (12/83)

KSHEET FOR CHANGES 4 — RESOURCES	AND OTHER DOC	JMENIA	TION		DOCUMENTATION
OTOR VEHICLES	Vehicle (1)	Vehicle	(2)	BOCOMENTATION
Vehicle Owner	vernere (Verneie	121	
Year/Class					
Make and Model					
Estimated Value					
Amount Owed					6. For licensed vehicles count the greater of the excess or equity value.
Licensed?	☐ Yes	□ No	☐ Yes	□ N	excess or equity value.
Value					For unlicensed vehicles count the equity value.
Excluded as home, income producing or		7		П	Values (1) (2)
transport handicapped?	Yes L	<u>ا No</u>	Yes	<u> </u>	
Under \$4500 per table?	Yes] No	Yes	☐ No	Minus \$4500
Exempt -			-		Excess Value
For household use?	Yes L	J No.	☐ Yes	L No	
For work, to seek work,	П	٦	П	П.	FMV Minus Encumbrance
school or training?	Yes L	ا No د	Yes	L No	Encumbrance Equity Value
npt and under \$4500 STO SOURCE ELIGIBILITY (N			эсе		Value
			1		
Previous Month's Resource		\$ <u></u>			\$
Additional Resources (spe	city)				
a		-1-			
C		- -			
Subtotal (L1 + L2a + L2b +	1201	- -	ś		\$
Resources Sold, Traded or	•	.]	9		-
a	Given Away (specin	s			4
b		- ' -			V
c					
Subtotal (L4a + L4b + L4c		_ _	s		\$
Current Resources (L3 - L			\$		\$
	•		7 TT.	N-	
Resource Eligible? 5 — INCOME COMPUTA	ATIONS		Yes	Nο	Yes No
LF-EMPLOYMENT	-11UN3	Issuar Month	nce		Issuance Month
	malemeat	\$			e e
Gross Income from Self-E	inpicyment	1*-			7
Expenses Total Nonexempt Income:	from Self-Employme	, -			and the second of the second o
(M1 - M2)	con-employme	" 	s		s
veraging self-employment	income go to M7. If				
usting a previous average,	continue to M4.			Í	1
Adjustment to Gross Incom	me	s		Ī	\$
Adjustment to Expenses		-			Management of the Control of the Con
Adjusted Self-Employmen			s		\$
Monthly Self-Employment number of months income	Income (M3 or M6 -	٠	s		s
UCATIONAL GRANTS,		issuar Month	-		Issuance Month
ID LOANS	ono Manarira	Month	1		Month
Income from Grants, Scho	larships or Loans	s			\$
Tuition and Mandatory Fe				l	
Total Nonexempt Education			s		\$
Monthly Income from Gra	nts, Scholarships or	1			
Loans (N3÷number of mo			s		\$
6 - REPORTED CHANG	GES (Other than th	CA 7 or	DFA 377.5)		
of Change		(
Change				1	
red				 	
Change ted		į			
			<u> </u>		yaasan een aasan ja oo kondoon ka gaalan ka dha dhaa ka k
itials		No. of Concession, Name of Street, or other Designation, Name of Street, Name			

Rev. 1360 replaces Issue 2182

63-1230

DFA 285-B (12/83)

Form Instructions (For the Eligibility Worker)

FOOD STAMP BUDGET WORKSHEET

Purpose:

The DFA 285-B is used in conjunction with the application for food stamps (DFA 285-A2), or a monthly eligibility report (CA 7), or a household change report to compute and document a household's eligibility and benefit level. The budget portion of the worksheet provides spaces for two separate budget computations. The change documentation portion of the worksheet is used for documenting resource changes, ongoing resource eligibility, and income computations resulting from information reported either at the time of application or during the certification period.

NOTE: The DFA 285-D, Food Stamp Budget Worksheet — Special Medical/Shelter Deductions, must be used for any household containing a member who is elderly or disabled.

Preparation:

Enter the following identifying information on the top of the front page of the worksheet:

- Case Name
- Case Number
- Companion Case Reference
- Household Classification

Enter the beginning and ending dates of the certification period; month and year. Enter the issuance month for the budget being computed, and complete the budget.

Part 1 — Gross Income Eligibility

Complete Sections A through C using prospective amounts to determine gross income eligibility.

C. Gross Income Test

If the answer on Line C4 is "No", deny the application, or terminate or suspend eligibility, as appropriate. If the answer on Line C4 is "Yes" continue to Part 2.

Part 2 — Net Income Eligibility

Check the appropriate box for a retrospective or prospective budget computation. When the net monthly income is used to determine net income eligibility, use prospective amounts. When the net monthly income is used to determine benefits, use either retrospective or prospective amounts, as appropriate.

Rev. 1361 replaces Issues 2183 and 2184

63-1230

DFA 285-B (12/83)

For a prospective budget, complete Section D and Sections G through I. For a retrospective budget, complete Sections E through I.

I. Net Monthly Income

After net monthly income has been determined, go to Section J when net income eligibility must also be determined.

If the household's net income eligibility has already been determined, skip Section J and go to Part 3.

J. Net Income Test

If the answer on Line J3 is "No", deny the application, or terminate or suspend eligibility, as appropriate. If the answer on Line J3 is "Yes", continue to Part 3.

Part 3 — Benefits

Allotment

Determine if benefits should be prorated and check the appropriate box (Yes or No) in the documentation section. Use the current Tables of Coupon Issuance, household size and net monthly income to find the allotment. If benefits should not be prorated, enter the amount from the table. If benefits should be prorated, compute the prorated amount using the date of application and the appropriate percentage for the month of application from the Reciprocal Table for Prorating First-Month Benefits. Enter the prorated amount.

Supplement

Complete this section if the budget was calculated because of a change and resulted in a supplemental issuance. Enter the amount of the supplement.

Initials/Date

Enter EW initials and date after any action in Parts 1, 2, or 3 of the budget worksheet.

Subsequent Budgets

If a subsequent budget is calculated, enter the issuance month, and complete as outlined above.

If a subsequent budget is not calculated but the first-month benefits were prorated, and the certification period is longer than one month, enter the amount of the household's full allotment for the second month.

63-1230

DFA 285-B (12/83)

Worksheet For Changes and Other Documentation

Part 4 — Resources

Section K and L need not be completed for a household in which all members are receiving AFDC.

K. Motor Vehicles

Use this section to record household motor vehicle changes. Each vehicle must be treated separately to determine its countable resource amount. Thereafter, each amount is added to determine the total vehicle resource amount.

- 1. Complete the items for each vehicle using information provided by the household. A vehicle is licensed if the motor vehicle registration fees are paid for the current year. If not, skip 3 through 5 and go directly to 6.
- 2. Enter the value of the vehicle based on the blue book, CPI book, newspapers, etc., and document source used for valuation.
- 3. Evaluate vehicles for exclusion as a resource.
- 4. For licensed vehicles which are not excluded and which have a value greater than \$4,500, determine the fair market value.
- 5. Determine if any licensed vehicle is exempt from the equity valuation. Compute the equity value of all nonexempt vehicles.
- 6. Compute resource value of all nonexempt vehicles.

L. Resource Eligibility

Enter the issuance month for each resource eligibility test.

- 1. Enter the amount of resources used in the last resource eligibility test.
- 2. Specify any nonexcluded additions to the household's resources and enter the amount(s).
- 3. Add Lines L1, L2a, L2b, and L2c and enter the total.
- 4. Specify any nonexcluded subtractions from the household's resources and enter the amount(s).
- 5. Add Lines L4a, L4b and L4c and enter the total.
- 6. Subtract Line L5 from Line L3 and enter the remainder.

Rev. 1363 replaces
Issue 2186

63-1230

DFA 285-B (12/83)

7. If Line L6 is less than or equal to \$1,500, check "Yes". If Line L6 is greater than \$1,500, check "No". If the answer on Line L7 is "No", deny the application, or terminate or suspend eligibility, as appropriate.

Part 5 — Income Computations

M. Self-Employment

Enter the issuance month for each self-employment income calculation and complete Lines MI through M3.

If self-employment income is to be averaged, go to Line M7. If previously averaged self-employment income is to be adjusted, complete Lines M4 through M7.

Enter the amount from either Line M3 or Line M7 in the appropriate budget.

N. Educational Grants, Scholarships and Loans

Complete this section if the household has income from educational grants, scholarships, or loans.

Enter the issuance month for each calculation and complete Lines N1 through N4. Enter the amount on Line N4 in the appropriate budget.

Part 6 — Reported Changes

For changes reported outside of the monthly report (CA 7) or the household change report (DFA 377.5), enter the type of change, date the change occurred, date the change was reported, and the EW initials.

Rev. 1364 replaces Issue 2187

63-1230

DFA 285-C (11/83)

Form Instructions (for the Eligibility Worker)

SUPPLEMENTAL APPLICATION FOR FOOD STAMPS — SPECIAL MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS

Purpose:

The DFA 285-C is a supplemental food stamp application form completed by any household member(s) who is (1) age 60 or older; (2) receiving Title II Social Security disability or blindness payments as a disabled person; (3) a disabled veteran; (4) a disabled surviving spouse of a veteran; or, (5) a disabled surviving child of a veteran. The application gathers information required to calculate special medical deductions for these individuals. The form is required only for those households entitled to claim excess medical expense deductions, unless they choose not to.

Preparation:

Question No.	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
County- Use Section	N/A	N/A	Enter case name and case number.
1	63-102(i) 63-502.33	Eligible House- hold Members	Check that each household member named is at least 60 years of age, or will turn age 60 in the month of application, or meets one of the definitions for a disabled person. Check that any Social Security payment received is for the household member's own disability. Document in the county-use section if the household member has been approved for but is not yet receiving Title II benefits, or is entitled to but is not receiving veterans benefits.
2		Medical Expenses	Determine the allowability of each item of medical expense as follows:
	63-102(i) 63-502.33		 Check that each household member receiving services is an eligible household member listed in question 1.
	63-502.33 63-503.25		2. Check that each amount shown is for an allowable item of expense.
	63-300.517		3. Verify the amount of any deductible medical expenses and note the specifics of the verification in the county-use section.

FOOD	STAN	P HANI	DBOOK
FORMS	AND	NSTRU	ICTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

Handbook

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 285-C (11/83)

Question No.	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
2 (Cont.)	63-502.33		 Identify which items of expense are insured, uninsured, and which items (if any) are hospital bills, and document in the county-use section. Determine the applicable amount for each deduc- tion.
	63-503.25		Determine which items of expense are recurring, one-month-only, or should be averaged over the certification period.
		Certification	Check that the application contains all required signatures.

63-1230

DFA 285-D (12/83)

Prospective	ASE N		CASE NUMBER	COMPANIC	IN CASE REFERENCE	CLASSIFICATION NA PA MIXED
NONEXEMPT GROSS EARNED INCOME	ERTIFIC	ATION TROM THROUGH	Prospective F	etrospective 🔲 Pro	spective 🔲 Retrospect	ive
1. Gross Salary, Wages 2. Self-Employment 3. Training Allowance 4. Total Gross Earned Income (A1 + A2 + A3) 5. Adjusted Gross Earned Income (B2% of A4) 8. NONEXEMPT GROSS UNEARNED INCOME 1. Cash Aid 2. Social Security, UiB, DIB, Pensions 3. Child'Spousel Support 4. Scholarshipe, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Unearned Income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5) 2. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + B6) 2. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + B6) 3. Averaged Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 7. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 5. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Total Mousing Costs 2. Total Villiny Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (60% of E5) 6. Excess Sh	AR	1 - NET MONTHLY INCOME	Issuance Month	Issuance Month		DOCUMENTATION
2. Self-Employment 3. Training Allowance 4. Total Gross Earned Income (A1 + A2 + A3) 5. Adjusted Gross Earned Income (B2% of A4) 8. NONEXEMPT GROSS UNEARNED INCOME 1. Cash Aid 2. Social Security, UIB, DIB, Pensions 3. Child/Spousel Support 4. Scholerships, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Unearned Income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5) D. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D4 - D5) E. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 1. Total Universe (Cash Scholerships) 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lasser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (P4 - D5) 5. Total Adjusted Income (E7 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (E7 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Shafter Costs 4. Allowable Shafter Costs 5. Excess Phart Z - NET INCOME (E5 - F5) PART Z - NET INCOME ELGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or qual to 127) ALGIMENT SUPPLEMENT ALGIMENT First-Month Benefits Fricated? Friest-Month Spenfits Fricated?	۸. ۱	IONEXEMPT GROSS EARNED INCOME		1		
3. Training Allowance 4. Total Gross Earned Income (81 + A2 + A3) 5. Adjusted Gross Earned Income (82% of A4) 8. NONEXEMPT GROSS UNEARNED INCOME 1. Cash Ald 2. Social Security, UlB, DIB, Pensions 3. Chitd' Spousal Support 4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Unearned income (81 + 82 + 83 + 84 + 66	1	. Gross Salary, Wages	6	\$		Ī
4. Total Gross Earned Income (A1 + A2 + A3) 5. Adjusted Gross Earned Income (82% of A4) 3. NONEXEMPT GROSS UNEARNED INCOME 1. Cash Aid 2. Social Security, UIB, DIB, Pensions 3. Child'Spousel Support 4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Unearned Income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5) 7. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + B6) 7. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 7. Recurring Expenses 7. One-Month-Only Expenses 7. Averaged Expenses 7. Averaged Expenses (1 + D2 + D3) 7. Medical Expenses (14 - D5) 8. Excess Medical Expenses (14 - D5) 8. Excess Medical Expenses (14 - D5) 8. STANDARD / DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTION 9. Standard Deduction 1. Standard Deduction 1. Total Houdicin (E1 + E2 + E3) 9. Total Judicin (E1 + E2 + E3) 9. Total Adjusted income (C - E4) 9. Total Indusing Costs 9. Total Uniting Costs (50% of E5) 9. Excess Medical Expenses (From D8) 9. Total Housing Costs 9. Total Uniting Costs (50% of E5) 9. Excess Shelter Costs (65% of E5) 9. Excess Medical Expenses (From Table) 9. No popula to H27) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALOTMANT SUPPLEMENT ALOMENT	2	Self-Employment				i
5. Adjusted Gross Earned Income (82% of A4) 3. NONEXEMPT GROSS UNEARNED INCOME 1. Cash Aid 2. Social Security, UIB, DIB, Pensions 3. Child'Spousal Support 4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Unearned Income (81 + 82 + 83 + 84 + 85) 2. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + 86) 2. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + 86) 3. Averaged Expenses 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (01 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expense Allowance (935) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (Prom D5) 7. Standard Deduction 1. Total Allowable Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deduction (E1 + E2 + S3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 5. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Cost		-				1
3. NONEXEMPT GROSS UNEARNED INCOME 1. Cash Aid 2. Social Security, UIB, DIB, Pensions 3. Child'Spousel Support 4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans 5. Chief 6. Total Gross Unearned Income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5) 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6			5	\$ <u></u>	<u> </u>	
1. Cash Aid 2. Social Security, UIB, DIB, Pensions 3. Child'Spousel Support 4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Uncerned Income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5) C. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A6 + B6) C. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses (ID + D2 + D3) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (ID + D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (ID + D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (ID + D5) 6. STANDARD / DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (67 - F4) M. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS 8			*	1	¥	-
2. Social Security, UIB, DIB, Pensions 3. Child'Spousal Support 4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Unearned income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5) C. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + B6) D. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D1 + D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (P4 - D5) 7. Standard Deduction 7. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 7. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 7. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 7. SHELTER DEDUCTION 7. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 7. SHELTER DEDUCTION 7. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 7. STANDARD Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 7. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 7. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 7. Excess Medical Expenses (F7 - F5) 8. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 8. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 9. Excess Medical Expenses (F7 - F5) 9. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 9. Excess Medical Expenses (F7 - F5) 9. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 9. Excess Medical Expenses (F7 - F5) 9. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 9. Excess Medical Expenses (F7 - F5) 9. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 9. Excess Medical Expenses (F7 - F5) 9. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 9. Excess Medical Expenses (F7 - F5)						
3. Child/Spousal Support 4. Scholarships, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Unearned Income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5) C. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + B6) D. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expense Allowance (\$35) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (ID + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses (A + D5) 6. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 6. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Maximum Nat Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Nat Income Eligibla? (is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT ALLOTMENT SU			•	•		
4. Scholerships, Grants, Loans 5. Other 6. Total Gross Unearned Income (B1 + B2 + B3 + B4 + B5) 2. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + B6) D. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 7. STANDARD / DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 5. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6. Sexess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 7. Expenses Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 8. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 8. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 8. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 8. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 8. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 8. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 8. SHELTER DEDUCTION 8. SHELTER DEDUCTION 8. SHELT						
6. Total Gross Unearned Income (81 + 82 + 83 + 84 + 85) 2. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + 86) 3. Excess MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (01 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses Allowance (635) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (04 - D5) 8. Extra Modar Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6		* **				
+ BB) C. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + B6) D. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses Allowance (\$35) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) EXTANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Villitry Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6. Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 7. Household Size 7. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 7. Net Income Eligible? (is G less than or equal to H2?) 8. SUPPLEMENT 8. SUPPLEMEN						
C. TOTAL NONEXEMPT GROSS INCOME (A5 + B6) D. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses Allowance (635) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 7. STANDARD / DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6	6		6		6	_
D. EXCESS MEDICAL EXPENSES 1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expense Allowance (835) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 5. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (53 - F4) 6		·				-
1. Recurring Expenses 2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 7. STANDARD / DEPENDENT CARE / MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 5. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) 6			*			=
2. One-Month-Only Expenses 3. Averaged Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 6. ExtanDarD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) 6				١.		
3. Averaged Expenses 4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expense Allowance (635) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) E. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTION8 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less then or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ### Continuation of the Supplement of Supplement of Supplement Supplement Supplement First-Month Benefits Prorated?			•	· -		
4. Total Allowable Expenses (D1 + D2 + D3) 5. Medical Expense Allowance (\$35) 6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) 5. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS \$				1		•
6. Excess Medical Expenses (D4 - D5) E. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS \$ \$			\$	\$ <u></u>		
E. STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (53 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS 4. LIOTMENT Surplement Surplement Surplement First-Month Benefits Prorated?	5	. Medical Expense Allowance (\$35)	8	\$		
DEDUCTIONS 1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits First-Month Benefits Prorated?			\$	F		
1. Standard Deduction 2. Dependent Care (Lesser of Actual or Maximum) 3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS \$	E. §	STANDARD/DEPENDENT CARE/MEDICAL DEDUCTIONS		l		1
3. Excess Medical Expenses (From D6) 4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E6 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits Prorated?		*	\$	١٠		
4. Total Deductions (E1 + E2 + E3) 5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E6 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$		·		l		
5. Total Adjusted Income (C - E4) F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS \$		•			<u> </u>	
F. SHELTER DEDUCTION 1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS 4. S — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —		•	8		6	·
1. Total Housing Costs 2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E6 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS		•	-			
2. Total Utility Costs (Actual or SUA) 3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits Prorated?			١,	١		
3. Total Shelter Costs 4. Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5) 5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS \$ \$						
5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4) G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E5 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Teble) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$			•	s		
G. NET MONTHLY INCOME (E6 - F5) PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Teble) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS S S S S First-Month Benefits Prorated?		Allowable Shelter Costs (50% of E5)	6	۶ <u> </u>		
PART 2 — NET INCOME ELIGIBILITY H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits Prorated?		5. Excess Shelter Costs (F3 - F4)			\$	=
H. NET INCOME TEST 1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits Prorated?			8	1	8	
1. Household Size 2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits Prorated?						
2. Maximum Net Income Allowed (From Table) 3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits Prorated?				1		
3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or equal to H2?) PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits Prorated?					•	
PART 3 — BENEFITS ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT ALLOTMENT SUPPLEMENT First-Month Benefits Prorated?		3. Net Income Eligible? (Is G less than or		In.	Π.,	
PART 3 — BENEFITS First-Month Benefits Prorated?		equal to H2?)				
1 1 1	PAR	T 3 — BENEFITS				
E.W. Initials/Date		E.W. Initials/Date				1 '

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1367 replaces Issue 2190

63-1230

DFA 285-D (12/83)

PART 4 — RESOURCE. I. MOTOR VEHICLES		-1- /41	T 1/-1	:-1- 421		OCUMENTATION
Vehicle Owner	ven	icle (1)	Ven	icle (2)		
Year/Class						
Make and Model	***************************************					
Estimated Value						
Amount Owed			ļ <u>.</u>		6. For licensed count the great excess or equi	vehicles ter of the
Licensed?	☐ Yes	□ No	☐ Yes	□ No	For unlicensed count the equi	ty value. vehicles
2. Value 3. Excluded as home			 		Values (1)	ty value.
income producing transport handica	orili	□ No	Yes	□ No	FMV	121
4. Under \$4500 per	table? Yes	L No	Yes	L N₀	Minus 84500	
5. Exempt -					Excess Value	
For household us		<u> ∐ No</u>	Yes	<u> ∐ No</u>	FMV	
For work, to seek school or training	Yes Yes	L No	Yes	L No	Minus Encumbrance	
If exempt and under \$450					Équity Value	
	ILITY (Nonexempt Reso	urces Only) Issuen Month	ce		Tesuarice Month	
1. Previous Month's		•		1	6	
Additional Resour	ces (specify)	1		1		
a				I		
c				1		
3. Subtotal (J1 + J2a	+ J2b + J2c)		\$		\$	
4. Resources Sold, T	raded or Given Away	(specify)				
a		=	***************************************		\$	
b		I -				
c 5. Subtotal (J4a + J4	h + IAcl		•			
6. Current Resources	•		8		<u> </u>	***************************************
7. Resource Eligible?	•	l r] Yes	J _{No}	O yes	I _{No}
PART 5 - INCOME C				3 NO	bend 188	3 NO
K. SELF-EMPLOYMEN		Issuer Month	C-0	t	Issuance Month	
1. Gross Income from	n Self-Employment	6			6	
2. Expenses		1				
 Total Nonexempt (K1 - K2) 	income from Self-Emp	loyment	6		8	
If averaging self-emp	loyment income go to average, continue to K	K7. If	-			
	_	··· [.		I		1
4. Adjustment to Gro 5. Adjustment to Exp		1, -	The sale of the sa	I	-	
	ployment Income (K3 ±	K4 ± K5	\$		\$	
,	loyment Income (K3 of income covers)					
			5		5	
AND LOANS	ANTS, SCHOLARSH	PS Issuant	· -		Issuance Month	
1. Income from Gran	ts, Scholarships or Lo	ans s		1	6	
2. Tuition and Manda	story Fees	l		1		
	Educational Income (L		•			
Loans (L3 + number	om Grants, Scholarsh ar of months income o	overs)	·	1	\$	
PART 6 - REPORTED	CHANGES (Othe	r than the CA 7	or DFA 377.5)			
Type of Change						
Date Change						
Occurred						
Date Change Reported						
EW Initials						

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1368 replaces Issue 2191

63-1230

DFA 285-D (12/83)

Form Instructions (For the Eligibility Worker)

FOOD STAMP BUDGET WORKSHEET — SPECIAL MEDICAL/SHELTER DEDUCTIONS

Purpose:

The DFA 285-D is used in conjunction with the application for food stamps (DFA 285-A2) and the food stamp application for special medical deductions (DFA 285-C), or a monthly eligibility report (CA 7), or a household change report to compute and document the eligibility and benefit level for a household which has a member who is elderly or disabled. The budget portion of the worksheet provides spaces for two separate budget computations. The change documentation portion of the worksheet is used for documenting resource changes, ongoing resource eligibility, and income computations resulting from information reported either at the time of application or during the certification period.

Preparation:

Enter the following identifying information on the top of the front page of the worksheet:

- Case name
- Case number
- Companion Case Reference
- Household Classification

Enter the beginning and ending dates of the certification period; month and year. Enter the issuance month for the budget being computed, check the appropriate box for a retrospective or prospective budget and complete the budget.

Part 1 — Net Monthly Income

Complete Sections A through G to determine the household's net monthly income. When the net monthly income is used to determine net income eligibility, use prospective amounts. When the net monthly income is used to determine benefits, use either prospective or retrospective amounts, as appropriate.

After net monthly income has been determined, go to Part 2 when net income eligibility must also be determined.

If the household's net income eligibility has already been determined, skip Part 2 and go to Part 3.

Part 2 — Net Income Eligibility

H. Net Income Test

If the answer on Line H3 is "No", deny the application or terminate or suspend the household, as appropriate. If the answer on Line H3 is "Yes", go to Part 3.

63-1230

DFA 285-D (12/83)

Part 3 — Benefits

Allotment

Determine if benefits should be prorated and check the appropriate box (Yes or No) in the documentation section. Use the current Tables of Coupon Issuance, household size and net monthly income to find the allotment. If benefits should not be prorated, enter the amount from the table. If benefits should be prorated, compute the prorated amount using the date of application and the appropriate percentage for the month of application from the Reciprocal Table for Prorating First-Month Benefits. Enter the prorated amount.

Supplement

Complete this section if the budget was calculated because of a change and resulted in a supplemental issuance. Enter the amount of the supplement.

Initials/Date

Enter EW initials and date after any action in Parts 1, 2 or 3 of the budget worksheet.

Subsequent Budgets

If a subsequent budget is calculated, enter the issuance month, check if the budget calculation is retrospective or prospective and complete as outlined above.

If a subsequent budget is not calculated but the first-month benefits were prorated, and the certification period is longer than one month, enter the household's full allotment for the second month.

Worksheet for Changes and Other Documentation

Part 4 — Resources

Sections I and J need not be completed for a household in which all members are receiving AFDC.

I. Motor Vehicles

Use this section to record household motor vehicle changes. Each vehicle must be treated separately to determine its countable resource amount. Thereafter, each amount is added to determine the total vehicle resource amount.

1. Complete the items for each vehicle using information provided by the household. A vehicle is licensed if the motor vehicle registration fees are paid for the current year. If not licensed, skip 3 through 5 and go directly to 6.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1370 replaces Issue 2193

63-1230

DFA 285-D (12/83)

- 2. Enter the value of the vehicle based on the blue book, CPI book, newspapers, etc., and document source used for valuation.
- 3. Evaluate vehicles for exclusion as a resource.
- 4. For licensed vehicles which are not excluded and which have a value greater than \$4,500, determine the fair market value.
- 5. Determine if any licensed vehicle is exempt from the equity valuation. Compute the equity value of all nonexempt vehicles.
- 6. Compute resource value of all nonexempt vehicles.

J. Resource Eligibility

Enter the issuance month for each resource eligibility test.

- 1. Enter the amount of resources used in the last resource eligibility test.
- 2. Specify any nonexcluded additions to the household's resources and enter the amount(s).
- 3. Add Lines J1, J2a, J2b, and J2c and enter the total.
- Specify any nonexcluded subtractions from the household's resources and enter the amount(s).
- 5. Add Lines J4a, J4b and J4c and enter the total.
- 6. Subtract Line J5 from Line J3 and enter the remainder.
- 7. If the household size is one and if Line J6 is less than or equal to \$1,500, check "Yes"; if Line J6 is greater than \$1,500, check "No". If the household size is more than one and if Line J6 is less than or equal to \$3,000, check "Yes"; if Line J6 is greater than \$3,000, check "No". If the answer on Line J7 is "No", deny the application, or terminate or suspend eligibility as appropriate.

Part 5 — Income Computations

K. Self-Employment

Enter the issuance month for each self-employment income calculation and complete Lines K1 through K3.

If self-employment income is to be averaged, go to Line K7. If previously averaged self-employment income is to be adjusted, complete Lines K4 through K7.

L. Educational Grants, Scholarships and Loans

Complete this section if the household has income from educational grants, scholarships, or loans.

Rev. 1371 replaces Issues 2194 and 2195

	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK
63-1230 (Cont.)	FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

Handbook

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 285-D (12/83)

Enter the issuance month for each calculation and complete Lines L1 through L4. Enter the amount on Line L4 on Line B4 of the appropriate budget.

Part 6 — Reported Changes

For changes reported outside of the monthly report (CA 7) or the household change report (DFA 377.5), enter the type of change, date the change occurred, date the change was reported, and the EW initials.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Rev. 1372 replaces Issues 2196 and 2197

CHAIN WAYS HOUSE COME COME SAME COME SAME COME SAME AND AND AND SAME COME COME SAME	THE STATE AND READ HERE STATE AND ALL	in many silven where carries where where where where where carries where carries where carries where carries where
	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK	
Handbook	FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230

DFA 287 (4/80)

STATE OF CALIFORN	NIA — HEALTH AND WELFARE AGENCY CIAL SERVICES	
,	FOOD STAMP PROGRAM	
•	IDENTIFICATION CARD	
Issued to		
Issued	Case No	-
S	IGNATURE OF HEAD OF HOUSEHOLD	
SIGNA	ATURE OF OTHER HOUSEHOLD MEMBER	
DFA 287 (4/80)		
alpapati lipo es entre elempro estigan	en e	melalining in the second
Contraction of the Contraction o		-
SIGNATUR	RE OF AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE	
SIGNA	TURE OF EMERGENCY AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE	- Carlo
No. of Perso	ns in Household	
	ligible for Delivered Meals	
,1003011010 L	-	
Yes 🗌	No 🗌	

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1373 replaces Issue 2198

63-1230

DFA 287 (4/80)

Form Instructions (for CWD Worker)

FOOD STAMP PROGRAM IDENTIFICATION CARD

Purpose:

The DFA 287 is issued to each certified household as proof of program eligibility. It must be presented when the head of household, designated authorized representative, or any responsible household member redeems an Authorization to Participate card (ATP) or, if requested, when food stamps are used to purchase consumable items, or in HIR counties, when the household obtains its coupons.

Preparation:

The CWD prepares one card at the time of initial certification and issues it in the name of the head of household.

NOTE: If the ID card is mailed to the household, it must not be mailed in the same envelope with the ATP or food coupons.

The following identifying information is entered on the card:

- Head of Household
- Date
- Case Number
- Number of Persons in Household

Check applicable box indicating if the household is eligible for delivered meals.

The head of household, designated authorized representative or any responsible household member must then sign the ID card prior to using it. If the household does not name an authorized representative or other household member the CWD must indicate on the ID card that no designation was made. The household may also designate an emergency authorized representative at a later date. At that time, the emergency representative signs the ID card in the space provided.

The ID card may be serially numbered at the CWD's option.

NOTE: If the household is eligible for and interested in delivered meal services, the CWD marks the face of the ID card with the letter "M". If the household is certified for delivered meals for a temporary period, the CWD indicates an expiration date on the ID card. In counties where restaurants are authorized to accept food stamps, and if the household is eligible and interested in using communal dining facilities, the CWD marks the face of the ID card with the letters "CD".

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 2199

		•	
-			

63-1230

DFA 303 (1/83)

E OF CALIFORNIA - HEALTH AND MELFARE AGENCY			PARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERV
PLACEMENT AFFIDAVIT/AUTHORIZATION	CASE NAME	COUNTY USE ONLY	,
TELECEMENT AFFIDAVITY AUTHORIZATION	CASE NUMBER	∴ORK ER	
	TYPE OF LOSS	☐ Food Coupon Book(s)
RT A - HOUSEHOLD AFFIDAVIT		,	,
l,, the u	indersigned, living at	. (STREET ADDRESS	51
, Californ	ia, declare that the househ	old named above:	
□ p.d			
Did not receive in the mail the ATP/Food Coupon B	SOOK(S) at	(STREET ADORESS)	
	California, for the perio		•
Received an ATP for the period of	, howev	ver it was:	
Stolen: Date stolen			
Destoyed: How?	Date des	stroyed	
Received Food Coupon Book(s) for the period of		however they were	destroyed
How?			
Purchased food with Food Coupon Book(s), but the		Amo	June 4
How?	Date destroyed	Amo	unt \$
I further declare that if at any time I receive the above	described ATP/Food Cou	upon Book(s), it will	be returned to:
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to	the best of my knowle	edge. I also under	stand that if I
	the best of my knowle	edge. I also under	stand that if I
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both.	the best of my knowle	edge. I also under	stand that if I
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both.	the best of my knowle	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam	stand that if I
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION	the best of my knowle	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE	stand that if I p Program, fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION	the best of my knowld I may be denied participat	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE	stand that if I p Program, fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION ATP SERIAL #	the best of my knowld may be denied participated. VALUE OF ATP-FCOD COUPON ALLOT	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE	stand that if I p Program, fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION ATP SERIAL * e of household disaster:	the best of my knowld may be denied participated. VALUE OF ATP-FCOD COUPON ALLOT S Source of verification:	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE DATE	stand that if I p Program; fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION EATP COUPONS ISSUED ATP SERIAL * The of household disaster: Is household received any replacements during the last five more e of replacement(s): 1. 2.	the best of my knowld may be denied participated. VALUE OF ATP-FCOD COUPON ALLOT S Source of verification:	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE DATE	stand that if I p Program; fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION EATP COUPONS ISSUED ATP SERIAL * The of household disaster: Is household received any replacements during the last five more e of replacement(s): 1. 2.	the best of my knowld may be denied participated. VALUE OF ATP-FCOD COUPON ALLOT S Source of verification:	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE MENT DATE REPLACEMENT R	stand that if I p Program; fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION ATP SERIAL # Be of household disaster: Be household received any replacements during the last five more of replacement(s): 1. 2. RT C - REPLACEMENT AUTHORIZATION	the best of my knowld may be denied participated. VALUE OF ATP-FCOD COUPON ALLOT S Source of verification:	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE MENT DATE REPLACEMENT R	stand that if I p Program; fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION ATP SERIAL * e of household disaster: thousehold received any replacements during the last five more of replacement(s): 1. 2. RT C - REPLACEMENT AUTHORIZATION	the best of my knowld may be denied participated. VALUE OF ATP-FCOD COUPON ALLOT S Source of verification:	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE MENT DATE REPLACEMENT R	stand that if I p Program; fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION ATP SERIAL * Be of household disaster: Be household received any replacements during the last five more of replacement(s): 1. RT C - REPLACEMENT AUTHORIZATION QUEST: Approved Denied Reason for denial UNIT TO BE REPLACED NAME OF PERSON AUTHORIZING. DENYING REQUEST	the best of my knowld may be denied participated. VALUE OF ATP-FCOD COUPON ALLOT S Source of verification: Iths?	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE MENT DATE REPLACEMENT R	stand that if I p Program; fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION E ATP COUPONS ISSUED ATP SERIAL * The of household disaster: The household received any replacements during the last five more e of replacement(s): 1. RT C - REPLACEMENT AUTHORIZATION RUEST: Approved Denied Reason for denial UNIT TO BE REPLACED MAME OF PERSON AUTHORIZING, DENYING REQUEST RT D - HOUSEHOLD ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RECEIPT	the best of my knowld may be denied participated by the denied participated by the denied b	edge. I also under ion in the Food Stam DATE MENT DATE REPLACEMENT R	stand that if I p Program; fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION ATP SERIAL * Be of household disaster: Be household received any replacements during the last five more of replacement(s): 1. 2. RT C - REPLACEMENT AUTHORIZATION QUEST: Approved Denied Reason for denial UNIT TO BE REPLACED NAME OF PERSON AUTHORIZING. DENYING REQUEST RT D - HOUSEHOLD ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RECEIPT Sknowledge the receipt of a replacement: (Check appropriate both	the best of my knowld may be denied participated. VALUE OF ATP FCOD COUPON ALLOT \$ Source of verification: ths?	DATE DATE DATE DATE DATE REPLACEMENT R O If Yes, how many? 4.	stand that if I p Program; fined
I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to intentionally withhold information or give false information imprisoned or both. ATURE OF CLAIMANT RT B - VERIFICATION ATP SERIAL * e of household disaster: c household received any replacements during the last five more of replacement(s): 1. 2. RT C - REPLACEMENT AUTHORIZATION JULIUST: Approved Denied Reason for denial of the placement	the best of my knowld may be denied participated by the denied participated by the denied b	DATE DATE DATE DATE DATE REPLACEMENT R O If Yes, how many? 4.	stand that if I p Program; fined

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1374 replaces issue 2200

63-1230

DFA 303 (1/83)

Form Instructions (For CWD)

REPLACEMENT AFFIDAVIT/AUTHORIZATION

Purpose:

The DFA 303 is a form completed by the household or an authorized representative and the county. This form is used to (1) initiate a request for a replacement ATP/food coupon book(s), (2) verify that replacement of an ATP/food coupon book(s) is appropriate, and (3) acknowledge receipt of a replacement ATP/food coupon book(s).

Part A is completed by the household or an authorized representative and is the household's affidavit indicating the reason for the replacement.

Part B is completed by the county and is used to verify that the request for replacement is appropriate. This section also provides identifying information relating to the original ATP/food coupon book(s) that was issued.

Part C is completed by the county and is used to authorize the replacement and the amount to be replaced, or to deny the replacement.

Part D is completed in part by the county and signed by the claimant to acknowledge receipt of the replacement ATP/food coupon book(s) issued to the household.

Preparation:

The household must come into the county office to sign the affidavit, in most instances. However, the affidavit must be mailed to the household if the household is unable to come into the office because of age, handicap or distance from the office and is unable to appoint an authorized representative.

Complete an original and one copy if the individual is requesting the replacement in person. Complete a second copy for pending if the form will be mailed for completion. (Additional copies may be required by the county's internal system.) Enter the following identifying information in the county-use section.

- Case Name
- Case Number
- Worker

Check the applicable box for the type of loss being reported.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1375 replaces Issue 2201

63-1230

DFA 303 (1/83)

Part A — Household Affidavit

Before the household or an authorized representative completes this section, enter the address where the household should return the original ATP/food coupon book(s) should they receive it.

When signed, review this section for completeness, paying particular attention to the following items:

- When a claimant indicates the reason for replacement is a stolen or destroyed ATP or destroyed food coupon book(s) or food, be sure the claimant also indicates the date stolen or destroyed, how destroyed and the amount destroyed.
- Be sure that the claimant signs and dates the affidavit.

NOTE: A request for replacement must be acted upon within ten days of the household's request, either by issuing a replacement, or denying the request.

Part B — Verification

Enter the following information as applicable for the type of request:

- Date the original ATP/food coupon book(s) was issued.
- Serial number of the original ATP.
- Amount of the original ATP/food coupon allotment.
- Date replacement is requested.

If the request for replacement is for a destroyed ATP, food coupon book(s) or food, enter the NOTE: type of household disaster and the source of verification.

As appropriate for each type of replacement be certain to verify that:

- a. The ATP/food coupon book(s) to be replaced was actually issued.
- The ATP/food coupon book(s) to be replaced was not returned as undeliverable.
- The request for replacement was reported within the time frames provided by regulation.
- The disaster occurred and meets the definition of a household disaster.
- The household has not already received the allowable number of replacements during the most recent six-month period, which includes the current month. There are no limitations on the number of replacements for food destroyed in a household disaster.
- The replacement is otherwise appropriate as defined by regulation.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1376 replaces Issue 2202

63-1230

DFA 303 (1/83)

Part C — Replacement Authorization

- Check the applicable box to indicate the disposition of the request.
- If the request is denied, give the reason for denial.

NOTE: If the household's request for replacement is being denied, the household must be provided with a DFA 377.4.

- Enter total amount of ATP/food coupons to be replaced.
- Enter signature of person authorizing or denying request.
- Enter signature of individual reviewing request, if any.
- Enter date request is approved or denied.

Part D — Household Acknowledgement of Receipt

Before this section is signed by the claimant, enter one of the following as applicable to the replacement: (1) the serial number of the replacement ATP, or (2) the amount of the replacement food coupon book(s).

The claimant must check the appropriate box for an ATP or food coupon book(s) and sign and date this section when the replacement is issued. If, however, the claimant refuses to sign this section, the replacement cannot be denied.

If the ATP or food coupon book(s) is to be mailed, the original DFA 303 and one copy should be enclosed with the ATP/food coupon book(s) and a self-addressed envelope for returning after it is signed by the household. The county must retain a copy of the DFA 303 pending the return of the original. The county must establish a system of follow-up to ensure that the original is returned.

Be sure this section is signed and dated, and the appropriate box is checked.

Distribution:

The original is filed in the case file, and one copy is provided to the household.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1377 replaces Issue 2203

		٠			
				•	
					v ·
2					
•					
-					

63-1230

DFA 377.1 (12/83)

State of California Health and Welfare Agency			Department of Social Services
7	-		
FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF ACTION			•
If you have any questions or want more information			:
about this action, please contact your worker.			
•	° Case Name	: ,	•
	Case Number	:	
•	District Worker	:	
	Phone	•	
	Date of Notice	·):	
·	•		
APPROVAL. Your application for food stamps has been appro	wed		
Your food stamp certification covers the period from			
Your benefits have been computed for your certification period			d. Unless there are changes, you
will receive the following benefits for each month:			
8 for through			
\$ for through \$ for through			
☐ Your first allotment includes more than one month's benefit			
☐ Your first-month benefits were prorated from the date you	filed your applicat		
☐ Your benefits for have been suspended t	oecause:		
`			
Even though you will not receive any benefits for this peri			
we can determine the correct amount of your benefits for your food stamp participation will be terminated.	ine next month. It	You do not subm	it a complete CA / as required,
☐ Because you needed food stamp benefits right away,	we did not requ	Jire you to give	us the following information:
•			
M way do not nive we this independent by			. Ann and wave
If you do not give us this information by	rithout further not	ice. If the informati	
in your eligibility or benefits, the change will be made with	out an additional	advance notice.	•,
IF YOU ALSO APPLIED FOR CASH AID, and it has not yet beer without further notice if your cash aid is approved.	n approved, your f	ood stamp benefit	s may be reduced or terminated
PENDING Your application for food stamps is still being proc	essed		
☐ You have done everything you need to do. We will continue		application and w	ou will hear from us soon
You must do the following before we can finish processing			
If you do not do this by, your application receive food stamp benefits.	will be denied	and you will have	to reapply if you want to
DENIAL Your application for food stamps has been denied by	ecause		
If you do the following by your applications.	on will be reopen	ed	
If you do not take the required action by the above date, you		nla dana a sasta a	n and food stamp thoughts
i you do not take the required action by the above date you			for finishing and an expension of a contract of a
Based on the reason your application was denied, your hou	isehold is also dis	qualified from par	ticipating in the Food Stamp
Based on the reason your application was denied, your flou Program until You ma	isehold is also dis av reapply for ber	qualified from par	ticipating in the Food Stamp
Based on the reason your application was denied, your hou	isehold is also dis av reapply for ben ar Section(s)	qualified from par nefits at the end o	ticipating in the Food Stamp This disqualification period

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Rev. 1378 replaces Issue 2204

63-1230

DFA 377.1 (12/83)

Your Right to Appeal this Action

If you are dissatisfied with the action described on the other side, or any other county action, you may request a state hearing before a Hearing Officer of the State Department of Social Services. This hearing will be conducted in an informal manner to assure that everyone present is able to speak freely. Your county or adoption worker can help you request a hearing. If you decide to request a hearing you must do so WITHIN 90 DAYS OF THE MAILING DATE OF THIS NOTICE.

FOOD STAMPS AND CASH AID†: If this action stops or reduces your food stamps or cash aid and you ask for a hearing before the effective date of the action, your benefits may continue unchanged under certain circumstances until the hearing or until you receive your hearing decision. Food Stamps will not continue past the end of your current certification period.

Authorized Representative

You can represent yourself at the state hearing. You can also be represented by a friend, attorney or any other person, but you are expected to arrange for the representative yourself. You can get help in locating free legal assistance by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

How to Request a State Hearing

The best way to request a hearing is to fill in and send this entire notice to:

Office of the Chief Referee State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 6-100 Sacramento, CA 95814

You may also request a hearing by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

Public Inquiry and Response (Public Information)
Toll-Free Number: (800) 952-5253*
For the Deaf Only TDD (800) 952-8349*

"You may have to dial "1" first.

The State Public Inquiry and Response Unit can provide you with further information about your hearing rights or files or other welfare-related matters. Assistance is also available in some languages other than English, including Spanish. You may phone, write or come in.

Public Inquiry and Response State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mall Station 16-23 Sacramento, CA 95814

Request for a State Hearing					
Name			Phone	number	
Address	City	1	State	Zip Code	
I am requesting a state hearing because of an action by the	e welfare depa	ortment of		county related	
to my family's: Cash Aid Food Stamps	Medi-Cal	Adoption	Assistance Program P	syments	
I speak a language other than English and need an in	terpreter for m	ny hearing. (The	state will provide the i	nterpreter at no cost to you.)	
Language	Dialect				
Iff you request a state hearing and your benefits continued food stamps the hearing decision finds you were not you have no other income or resources, your grant will be iff you do have other income or available property, the amounts of the control of the contr	ot eligible for. a reduced by 10	If you remain on the contract of the contract	in eligible to receive or until the full amount of	ish aid after the hearing, and such overpayment is collected	
Check here if you want your benefits reduced or discontinu	ed now, as de	scribed in this (Notice of Action.		
Cash Aid	. O 4	ood Stamps			
If you checked the box(es) and the hearing decision is in yo	our favor, eny k	ost benefits wil	l be made up.	*	
Signature			Dete		
The information you provide on this form is needed to proc request for a hearing, and processing may be delayed if you is incomplete. A case file will be set up by the Chief Refer have a right to examine the materials that make up the file	request	you provide in	nay be shared with the c	nd Response - Any information number welfare department, with Human Services, or the US, W&IC 10880	
NA Beck J (Cesh Aid/FS)					

Rev. 1379 replaces Issue 2205

63-1230

DFA 377.1 (12/83)

Form Instructions (for the Eligibility Worker)

FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF ACTION

Purpose:

The DFA 377.1 is used by the Eligibility Worker to notify a household of the approval, pending or denial status of its food stamp application.

The back of the DFA 377.1 explains the household's right to request a hearing and provides instructions on how to appeal the action.

Preparation:

Complete an original and two copies of the DFA 377.1 entering the following identifying information:

- Head of household's name and mailing address
- Case Name
- Case Number
- District (if applicable)
- Worker
- Phone Number
- Date of Notice

Complete the action portion of the notice by checking the heading box for the Approval, Pending or Denial Sections and entering all other required information.

NOTE: If the date by which the household must take some action falls on a weekend or holiday, enter the date for the business day immediately following the weekend or holiday.

Approval

Check the Approval box when an initial application or application for recertification has been approved. Enter the beginning and ending dates of the household's certification period, the amount of the allotment, the amount and dates of any known changes in the allotment, and any of the following, as applicable.

- If the first allotment contains more than one month's benefits (prorated first-month benefits and second-month benefits issued in the second month), check the box for this message.
- If the first-month benefits were prorated, check the proration box.
- If the household's first-month benefits are suspended, check the suspension box. Enter the month for which benefits have been suspended and enter the reason for the suspension.

Rev. 1380 replaces issue 2206

63-1230

DFA 377.1 (12/83)

If the household applied after the fifteenth of the month, and if expedited service was provided and verification was postponed, check the box and list the information the household must provide. Enter the date by which the household must provide the information (30 days from the date the application was filed except for migrants who need out-of-state verification and who are allowed 60 days from the date of application), and enter the month for which benefits will not be issued if the verification is not provided.

If the household does not provide the requested information by the specified date, no further notice is required to terminate the household's participation. If the household provides the information and it results in a change in eligibility or benefits, a notice of change must be issued by no later than the date the benefits are issued or in place of the benefits.

If the household subsequently receives cash aid, and food stamp benefits are reduced or terminated, no additional notice is required.

Pending

Check the Pending box when an initial application or untimely application for recertification has not been processed in accordance with application processing standards as a result of either the county's or the applicant's fault.

If the household must take some action to complete the application process, check the box provided for this purpose, enter the required action and enter the date by which the action must be taken.

If the household fails to provide the requested information by the specified date, no further notice is required to deny the application.

Denial

Check the Denial box when an application has been denied and enter the reason(s) for the denial.

If the county has elected the option of denying all applications not processed at the end of the 30-day application processing period due to the household's fault, the first box in the Denial Section is used for this purpose. In such cases, check the box, enter the date by which action must be taken to reopen the application and enter the action which must be taken.

Check the second box in the Denial Section if the application was denied because the primary wage earner voluntarily quit a job without good cause, the household transferred resources in order to become eligible for food stamp benefits, or a one-person household refused to provide an SSN. Enter the date which is the end of the disqualification period. (For an SSN disqualification, the individual is disqualified until an SSN is provided.)

NOTE: Do not use the DFA 377.1 for households disqualified for refusal to work register. The DFA 377.10 is used for this purpose.

Rev. 1381 replaces Issue 2206a FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK
Handbook FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.1 (12/83)

Manual Section(s)

Enter the applicable specific manual section(s) for the action(s).

Distribution:

The original and one copy are provided to the household. The second copy is filed in the case record.

63-1230

DFA 377.2 (12/83)

FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF EXPIRATION					
OF CERTIFICATION					
If you have any questions or want more information					
about this action, please contact your worker.					
•	•				
	Case Name				
	Case Number : District :				
	Worker :				
	Phone :				
	Date of Notice :				
·	•				
1. Your current food stamp certification period will end on:	-				
Your application for recertification is being processed	d.				
1 1	ause the following change(s) in circumstances may affect your food				
stamp eligibility or benefits:					
2. If you want to continue receiving food stamps after the en	nd of your current certification period, without a break in benefits, you must				
Submit your complete monthly report (CA 7) so it is	received by no later than				
•	rtment by no later than your recertification interview (see 3 below).				
Submit your complete monthly report (CA 7) so it is					
Fill out and submit an application so it is received by	the county welfare department by no later than				
3. To be sure your application for recertification is processe	d promotly, you must:				
Appear for an interview on: at:					
You may bring your complete monthly report to your recertification interview if you wish.					
П.,					
Call for an interview appointment.					
Mail/bring your application to: Catl for an application.					
Do the following so we can finish processing your ap	polication:				
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,				
IE VOIL BEARRIY LATER THAN THE DATE SPECIFIED IN	NO. 2 ABOVE, YOU MAY HAVE TO WAIT UP TO 30 DAYS BEFORE				
	ADDITION, YOUR BENEFITS MAY BE PRORATED FOR THE FIRST				
MONTH OF YOUR NEW CERTIFICATION PERIOD.					
	ou should tell the county welfare department. You may be entitled to				
have any lost benefits restored if the county welfare of	AVE A GOOD REASON, YOU SHOULD TELL THE COUNTY WELFARE				
	DES THAT CIRCUMSTANCES BEYOND YOUR CONTROL PREVENTED YOU				
FROM ATTENDING THE INTERVIEW, A SECOND INTERVIEW	WILL BE SCHEDULED.				
	and the second s				
	unty welfare department at any time and to have the county welfare				
department accept your application. If you and/or your authorized representative are unable to reapply in person at the county welfare department and you have a good reason for not being able to do so, you should call the county walfare department at the					
above number. We can arrange to have a worker interview you or your authorized representative at home or by telephone.					
The above action is required by the following Food Stamp Manual Section(s):					
	ree with any of these requirements. See the back of this notice for a				
hearing request.					
DFA 377 2 112 '831 Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted					

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1383 replaces Issue 2208

63-1230

DFA 377.2 (12/83)

Your Right to Appear Inis Action

If you are dissatisfied with the action described on the other side, or any other county action, you may request a state hearing before a Hearing Officer of the State Department of Social Services. This hearing will be conducted in an informal manner to assure that everyone present is able to speak freely. Your county or adoption worker can help you request-a hearing. If you decide to request a hearing you must do so WITHIN 90 DAYS OF THE MAILING DATE OF THIS NOTICE.

FOOD STAMPS AND CASH AID†: If this action stops or reduces your food stamps or cash aid and you ask for a hearing before the effective date of the action, your benefits may continue unchanged under certain circumstances until the hearing or until you receive your hearing decision. Food Stamps will not continue past the end of your current certification period.

Authorized Representative

You can represent yourself at the state hearing. You can also be represented by a friend, attorney or any other person, but you are expected to arrange for the representative yourself. You can get help in locating free legal assistance by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

How to Request a State Hearing

The best way to request a hearing is to fill in and send this entire notice to:

Office of the Chief Referee State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 6-100 Sacramento, CA 95814

You may also request a hearing by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

Public Inquiry and Response (Public Information)

Toll-Free Number: (800) 952-5253° For the Deaf Only TDD (800) 952-8349°

You may have to dial "1" first.

The State Public Inquiry and Response Unit can provide you with further information about your hearing rights or files or other welfare-related matters. Assistance is also available in some languages other than English, including Spanish, You may phone, write or come in.

Public Inquiry and Response
State Department of Social Services
744 P Street, Mail Station 16-23
Sacramento, CA 95814

Request for a State Hearing		-	,
Name		Phon	number
Address	City	State	Zip Code
I am requesting a state hearing because of an action by the welfare	department of	1	county relate
to my family's: Cash Aid Food Stamps Medi-	Cal A	doption Assistance Program P	syments
Reasons for my request:			
I speak a language other than English and need an interpreter f	or my hearing	The state will provide the	interpreter at no cost to you.)
Language	Dialect	, the state will provide the	
	5.5.50		
Iff you request a state hearing and your benefits continue unchar of food stamps the hearing decision finds you were not eligible you have no other income or resources, your grant will be reduced if if you do have other income or available property, the amount your	for. If you by 10% each o grant will be o	remain eligible to receive commonth until the full amount of reduced each month will be g	ish aid after the hearing, an such everpayment is collected
Check here if you want your benefits reduced or discontinued now, a	s described in	this Notice of Action.	
Cash Aid	Food Stam	p s ,	
If you checked the box(es) and the hearing decision is in your favor, a	ny lost benef	its will be made up.	
Signature		Date	
The information you provide on this form is needed to process your request for a hearing, and processing may be delayed if your request is incomplete. A case file will be set up by the Chief Referee. You have a right to examine the materials that make up the file and may	you pro the U.S	ry contacting Public Inquiry a mide may be shared with the c 5. Department of Health and ment of Agriculture. Authorit	bunty welfare department, with Human Services, or the U.S.
NA Back 3 (Cash Aid/FS)			

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Rev. 1384 replaces Issue 2209

63-1230

DFA 377.2 (12/83)

Form Instructions (for the Eligibility Worker)

FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF EXPIRATION OF CERTIFICATION

Purpose:

The DFA 377.2 is used by the Eligibility Worker to notify a food stamp household of the following information concerning its certification period:

- the regular expiration of a nonassistance (NA) household's certification period; or,
- the regular expiration of a public assistance (PA) household's certification period when recertification was not completed with the PA redetermination in the month prior to the last month of certification; or,
- the shortening of an NA or PA household's certification period; and,
- the requirements for recertification.

The back of the DFA 377.2 explains the household's right to request a hearing and provides instructions on how to appeal the action.

Preparation:

- 1. For the expiration of a regular certification period, the DFA 377.2 must be completed so it is received by the household not earlier than 15 days prior to, nor later than the first day of, the last month of certification, except as noted in No. 3 below.
- 2. For the expiration of a shortened certification period, the DFA 377.2 must be completed so it is received by the household no later than the first day of the last month of certification.
- 3. For a household assigned a certification period which ends in the same month the application is approved, the DFA 377.2 must be completed at certification and provided to the household with the notice of approval (DFA 377.1).

Complete an original and two copies of the DFA 377.2 entering the following identifying information:

- Head of household's name and mailing address
- Case Name
- Case Number
- District (if applicable)
- Worker
- Phone Number
- Date of Notice

Rev. 1385 replaces Issue 2210

63-1230

DFA 377.2 (12/83)

NOTE: If the date by which the household must take some action falls on a weekend or holiday, enter the date for the business day immediately following the weekend or holiday.

Complete the action portion of the form by checking the appropriate box(es) and entering other required information in each of the three sections as follows:

- 1. Enter the expiration date of the current certification period.
 - Check the first box if a PA household's recertification is not completed along with the PA redetermination in the month prior to the last month of certification.
 - Check the second box if the certification period has been shortened because of a change in circumstances and enter an explanation.
- 2. Check the applicable box as indicated below and enter the required information.
 - Check the first box for NA monthly reporting households and PA monthly reporting households whose certification periods are not aligned with a PA redetermination.

Enter the eleventh day of the last month of the household's certification period.

Check the second box for PA monthly reporting households whose application for recertification is pending.

Enter the eleventh day of the last month of the household's certification period.

Check the third box for nonmonthly reporting households.

Enter the fifteenth day of the last month of the household's certification period unless it is a short certification (certification period expires the same month the application is approved). If it is a short certification period, enter the date which is 15 days after the date the household will receive the notice.

- 3. Check the applicable box and enter the required information.
 - Check the first box if an interview has been scheduled for the household. Enter the date, time and location of the interview. If the interview for a monthly reporting household is scheduled before the eleventh of the last month of the certification period, check the small box in this section.
 - Check the second box if the household must call for an interview appointment. Enter the name and number of the person the household must call for an interview appointment.

63-1230

DFA 377.2 (12/83)

- Check the third box to advise the household where to mail or bring its application.
 Enter the address.
- Check the fourth box if a nonmonthly reporting household must request an application. Enter the name and number of the person the household should call for the application.
- Check the fifth box if a PA household whose application is pending must take some action to complete the recertification process. Enter the action which the household must take.

Check the small box in the explanation section (below the bold line) for all nonmonthly reporting households.

Manual Section(s)

Enter the applicable specific manual section(s) for the action(s).

Distribution:

The original and one copy are provided to the household. The second copy is filed in the case record.

63-1230

DFA 377.4 (12/83)

FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF CHANGE If you have any questions or want more information about this action, please contact your worker. Case Name: Case Number: District Worker: Phose: Date of Notice: CHANGE IN BENEFITS. Effective	State of California Health and Welfare Agency	Department of Society	rat Savona
Case Name : Case Name : Case Name : District : Worker : Phone Date of Notice: CHANGE IN BENEFITS. Effective	FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF CH	HANGE	
Case Number: District Worker: Phone: Phone: Date of Notice: CHANGE IN BENEFITS. Effective	• •	nation	
Case Number: District Worker: Phone: Phone: Date of Notice: CHANGE IN BENEFITS. Effective	•	Casa Nama	
Worker Phone Date of Notice: CHANGE IN BENEFITS. Effective, your food stamp benefits are changed from 6 to 6		Case Number :	
CHANGE IN BENEFITS. Effective			
CHANGE IN BENEFITS. Effective		•	
SUSPENSION. Effective		Date of Hotice:	
SUSPENSION. Effective	•	•	
You will not receive any food stamp benefits for		, your food stamp benefits are changed from \$ to \$	
You will not receive any food stamp benefits for			
Based on the reason your benefits are terminated, your household is also disqualified from participating in the Food Stamp Program until	SUSPENSION. Effective, y	our food stamp benefits are suspended because:	
PROPOSED CHANGE IN BENEFITS. Effective	complete and submit your monthly report (CA 7	r During this period of suspension, you must co	e monti
benefits. Also, if you do not provide other requested information, your benefits may be reduced or terminated. Comments: The above action(s) is required by the following Food Stamp Manual Section(s):	complete and submit your monthly report (CA 7 of suspension. If you do not submit a complete (r During this period of suspension, you must co 7) so we can determine if you will be eligible for benefits the month after th CA 7 during the month of suspension, your food stamp participation will be ter	e monti
The above action(s) is required by the following Food Stamp Manual Section(s):	complete and submit your monthly report (CA 7 of suspension. If you do not submit a complete C TERMINATION. Effective	. During this period of suspension, you must come to some can determine if you will be eligible for benefits the month after the CA 7 during the month of suspension, your food stamp participation will be tensionally for suspension of the suspensi	Stamp period.
	complete and submit your monthly report (CA 7 of suspension. If you do not submit a complete (CA 7) terminal program until	. During this period of suspension, you must comply so we can determine if you will be eligible for benefits the month after the CA 7 during the month of suspension, your food stamp participation will be tended of the stamp benefits are terminated because:	Stamp period.
	complete and submit your monthly report (CA 7 of suspension. If you do not submit a complete (CA 7) terminal program until	. During this period of suspension, you must comply so we can determine if you will be eligible for benefits the month after the CA 7 during the month of suspension, your food stamp participation will be tended of the stamp benefits are terminated because:	Stamp period.
	complete and submit your monthly report (CA 7 of suspension. If you do not submit a complete (CA 7) terminal program until	. During this period of suspension, you must comply so we can determine if you will be eligible for benefits the month after the CA 7 during the month of suspension, your food stamp participation will be tended of the month of suspension, your food stamp participation will be tended or terminated. Your household is also disqualified from participating in the Food your may reapply for benefits at the end of this disqualification your may reapply for benefits may be reduced or terminated nued eligibility or the correct amount of your benefits was not recent the following information by no later than the first day of next month: You do not provide it, the expense will not be allowed when computing next extend information, your benefits may be reduced or terminated.	Stamp period.

Rev. 1387 replaces Issue 2212

63-1230

DFA 377.4 (12/83)

Your Right to Appeal This Action

If you are dissatisfied with the action described on the other side, or any other county action, you may request a state hearing before a Hearing Officer of the State Department of Social Services. This hearing will be conducted in an informal manner to assure that everyone present is able to speak freely. Your county or adoption worker can help you request a hearing. If you decide to request a hearing you must do so WITHIN 90 DAYS OF THE MAILING DATE OF THIS NOTICE.

FOOD STAMPS AND CASH AID†: If this action stops or reduces your food stamps or cash aid and you ask for a hearing before the effective date of the action, your benefits may continue unchanged under certain circumstances until the hearing or until you receive your hearing decision. Food Stamps will not continue past the end of your current certification period.

Authorized Representative

You can represent yourself at the state hearing. You can also be represented by a friend, attorney or any other person, but you are expected to arrange for the representative yourself. You can get help in locating free legal assistance by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

How to Request a State Hearing

The best way to request a hearing is to fill in and send this entire notice to:

Office of the Chief Referee
State Department of Social Services
744 P Street, Mail Station 6-100
Sacramento, CA 95814

You may also request a hearing by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

Public Inquiry and Response (Public Information)

Toll-Free Number: (800) 952-5253*

For the Deaf Only TDD (800) 952-8349.

"You may have to dial "1" first.

The State Public Inquiry and Response Unit can provide you with further information about your hearing rights or files or other welfare-related matters. Assistance is also available in some languages other than English, including Spanish. You may phone, write or come in.

Public Inquiry and Response
State Department of Social Services
744 P Street, Mail Station 16-23
Sacramento, CA 95814

Request for a State Hearing			•
Name		Phon	e number
Address	City	State	Zip Code
I am requesting a state hearing because of an action by the welfa	ere department		county related
to my family's: Cash Aid Food Stamps - Me Reasons for my request:	edi-Cal .	Adoption Assistance Program F	Payments
I speek a language other than English and need an interpret	er for my heari	ng. (The state will provide the	interpreter at no cost to you.)
Language	Dialect		
fff you request a state hearing and your benefits continue und of food stamps the hearing decision finds you were not eligit you have no other income or resources, your grant will be reduced you do have other income or available property, the amount you	ible for. If you sed by 10% each	u remain eligible to receive on month until the full amount o	cash aid after the hearing, and if such everpayment is collected
Check here if you want your benefits reduced or discontinued nov	w, as described	in this Notice of Action.	
Cosh Aid	Food Stat	mps	
If you checked the box(es) and the hearing decision is in your favo	or, any lost bene	efits will be made up.	
Signature		Date	
The information you provide on this form is needed to process yo request for a hearing, and processing may be delayed if your request incomplete. A case file will be set up by the Chief Referee. You have a right to examine the materials that make up the file and m	est you po ou the U	ovide may be shared with the	and Response. Any information county welfers department, with d Human Services, or the U.S. Ity WAIC 10980
NA Back 3 (Cash Aid/FS)		-	

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Rev. 1388 replaces
___issue 2213

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.4 (12/83)

(Instructions Revised 4/6/84)

Form Instructions (for the Eligibility Worker)

FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF CHANGE

Purpose:

The DFA 377.4 is used by the Eligibility Worker to notify a household of any of the following actions:

- Changes in food stamp benefits during the certification period;
- One-month suspension of benefits;
- Termination of program participation;
- Possible reduction or termination of benefits because a complete CA 7 is missing verification and/or contains questionable information.

The back of the DFA 377.4 explains the household's right to request a state hearing and provides instructions on how to appeal the action. The back also provides information needed by the household to receive continued benefits pending a hearing if benefits are being reduced, terminated or suspended.

NOTE: If the CA 7 is incomplete for any program in which the household is participating, the NA 960Y, CA 7 Incomplete--Discontinuance/Reminder, must be used instead of the DFA 377.4 as the timely reminder notice.

Preparation:

Complete an original and two copies of the DFA 377.4, entering the following identifying information.

- Head of household's name and mailing address
- Case Name
- Case Number
- District (if applicable)
- Worker
- Phone Number
- Date of Notice

Complete the action portion of the notice by checking the heading box for the Change, Suspension, Termination, or Proposed Change section, and entering all other required information.

When benefits are changed, suspended or terminated as a result of a reported change, and/or the disallowance of a deduction, the reason for the action must include the reported change and/or the disallowed deduction. For example: "...your food stamp benefits are changed... because your gross monthly income increased from \$250 to \$350 and your dependent care expenses were not allowed."; or, "... your household size decreased from 4 to 2."

Rev. 1389 replaces Issue 2214

63-1230

DFA 377.4 (12/83)

(Instructions Revised 4/6/84)

Change in Benefits

Check the Change box when food stamp benefits are increased or will be decreased. Enter the effective date of the change, the current allotment, the amount of the new allotment, and the reason(s) for the change.

If the household is repaying a claim through allotment reduction (intentional program violation or inadvertent household error) the amount entered should reflect the actual allotment the household will receive. The explanation for the change should include the reasons for the change in benefits as well as the effect on the amount of allotment reduction.

Suspension

Check the Suspension box when information reported by a monthly reporting household on the CA 7 results in ineligibility for a one-month period. Enter the effective date of the suspension, the reason(s) and the month for which no benefits will be issued.

For all suspensions, enter the following statement in the Comments section:

"If the CA 7 you submit for the month of suspension shows that you are still not eligible for food stamps, your benefits will be terminated effective (enter appropriate date)."

Termination

Check the Termination box when food stamp benefits will be terminated. Enter the effective date of the termination and the reason(s).

Check the second box if the household's benefits are terminated because resources have been transferred or because a one-person household failed to provide a Social Security Number within the appropriate time. Enter the date which is the end of the disqualification period. (For an SSN disqualification, the individual is disqualified until an SSN is provided.)

NOTE: Do not use the DFA 377.4 for disqualifications resulting from an intentional program violation or refusal to work register. The DFA 377.7A and the DFA 377.10, respectively, are provided for these types of disqualifications.

Proposed Change in Benefits

Check the Proposed Change box when a monthly reporting household submitted a complete CA 7 which is missing verification/information of a deduction and/or contains questionable information. Enter the proposed effective date of the change and the verification and/or information which the household must provide.

Benefits may not be reduced, suspended or terminated based on this reminder notice. A timely notice of adverse action must be provided to the household before the adverse action is taken. (See the special instructions in the All-County Letter transmitting this material.)

Rev. 1390 replaces
<u>Issue 2215</u>

FOOD	STAM	P HAN	IDBOOK
FORMS	AND	INSTR	UCTIONS

Handbook

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.4 (12/83) (Instructions Revised 4/6/84)

Comments

Use this section as indicated above for suspensions and to provide the household with any additional information.

This section may also be used to advise a household that its request for a replacement ATP/coupons has been denied and the reason for the denial.

Manual Section(s)

Enter the applicable specific manual section(s) for the action(s).

Distribution:

The original and one copy are provided to the household. The second copy is filed in the case record.

				34. **
			·	

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.5 (12/83)

State of California Health and Welfare Agency							Departme	nt of Soc	cial Services
FOOD STAMP HOUSEHOLD CHANGE REPORT INSTRUCTIONS: You must report changes in your household circumstances within 10 days of the time you learn of any change You may use this form to report changes or you may report changes in person or by calling the number below If you use these forms, you only have to complete the sections that apply to the changes you are reporting. If you have any questions about your reporting responsibilities or any doubt about needing to report a change, please contact your worker.									
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	, accal your reporting respo	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	.,	., .	and a decirio	umg to rep	ort o chango, prease com	, cc , c c,	···o····
•									
•									
					Worker:		Phone:		
1) INCOME CHANGES									
A. Did the total amour	nt of income received by your	house	hold incre	eas	e or decrease by r	more than	\$257 If YES, complete 1 ©	below.	LJ YES
B. Did the source of i	ncome received by any house C below.	ehold n	nember c	har	nge or did anyone	begin rece	eiving income from a new s	ource?	☐ YES
	B above, enter all income recei								
Name	Source (If Earnings, List N								of Change
I.					\$				
2.					\$				
3		TO A STATE OF THE			s				
(2) HOUSEHOLD COMPO	DSITION CHANGES						1		
	Change			YES	Date of Change	If YI	S, give name of person and	l explain	change.
 Did anyone move into y Did anyone move out of 	our home, including a newbor	rn?		-		\dashv			
 Did anyone get married 				\vdash		1			
	abled or recover from a disabi	lity?							
Did anyone turn age 60	17								
	Social Security Number* If YES	S, attac	h proof.						
3 RESOURCE CHANGE	ES get a licensed vehicle? If YES,	comple	nto soctio	n. h	olow:				☐ YE
Vehicle Owner	Year and Class	Compi			and Model	T T	Estimated Value	Amor	unt Owed
						s		s	
B. Did the total of your	household's cash on hand, mo	ney in a	checking	an	nd/or savings acco	<u> </u>	bonds, etc. reach or exceed \$		
If YES, complete se	ection below:	·				·			L YE
	List Each Item					-	Amount	Date	of Change
1						\$			
2.	ė					s			
3						s			
	f medical expenses for a hous			vho	is disabled or age		er increase or decrease by m	ore	П
	ch receipts and complete secti	T		_	Who Had the E	200000	Type of Expense	T .	L YE
Who Had the Expense?	Type of Expense	1	Amount	\dashv	Who Had the E	Apenser	Type of Expense		
1.		s	The last transfer of the last		3.			\$	
2.		s			4			s	
member. These SSNs will be also be used in computer m Program or other federal ass	rity Number (SSN) is required be used to check identity, preven hatching and program reviews sistance programs; such as so dministrative claims. Refusal	or aud chool lu	ate partic its to ens inch. AFD	ipa ure C o	tion and to make c issuance of bene ir Medi-Cal-Fraudi	hanges. The fits to eligi- ulent partic	e SSNs and any other informable individuals participating ipation in the Food Stamp Pro	ation prov in the Foo gram may	vided, will od Stamp y result in
DFA 377.5 (12 83) Require	ed Form No Substitutes Permit	ited							

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 647

Issued 2/15/84

63-1230

DFA 377.5 (12/83)

C. Enter your new address and or phone number below and enter the date of the change here: Dime Address (Number, Street Name, Ave, Blvd, Etc.) Apt. No. City State Zip Code		-	ddress or phone nu	ımber or do you pla	in to move? If YES,	complete (5) C		F	YE
abling Address (if different than home address) D. Did your housing or utility costs change when you moved? If YES, complete 1, 2 and 3 below. 1. Enter the amount of each housing cost you have and attach bills for each cost. If you claim actual utility costs, enter the amount of each utility cost you have and attach bills for each cost. If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for each cost. If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for gas, electricity or other heating fuel. 3. Did anyone not part of your food stamp household help you pey any of your housing or utility costs? If YES, complete 3, band chelow. a. Enter the total housing costs paid by the food stamp household: b. Enter the total utility costs paid by the food stamp household: b. Enter the total utility costs paid by the food stamp household: c. Give the name of each person who paid any of the costs, and if they paid housing and/or utility costs. b. Enter the total utility costs paid by the food stamp household: b. Enter the total utility costs paid by the food stamp household: b. Enter the total utility costs paid by the food stamp household: c. Give the name of each person who paid any of the costs, and if they paid housing and/or utility costs. Did you begin paying or has there been a change in the amount paid for the care of a child or disabled adult so that someone in the home could go to work, training or look for a job? If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. DISQUALIFIED INDIVIDUALS/INEUGIBLE ALIENS DId any person living in your home who is an ineligible alien or who has been disqualified from the Food Stamp Program have any of the changes in questions() inrough (a)? If YES, give the name of the person and the date of the change, and explain helow. OTHER CHANGES Do you have any other changes to report? If YES, explain below. OTHER CHANGES Do you have any other changes reported on this form to be temporary? If YES, explain below. OTHER CHANGES Do you have any ot	C Enter your	new address and	or phone number b		date of the change	here:		L	J YE
D. Did your housing or utility costs change when you moved? If YES, complete 1, 2 and 3 below 1. Enter the amount of each housing cost you have and attach bills for each cost. 2. If you claim actual utility costs, enter the amount of each utility cost you have and attach bills for each cost. 3. If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for general property in your claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for general property. 3. Did anyone not part of your food stamp household helip you pay any of your housing or utility costs? If YES, complete 3a, band chellow. 3. Did anyone not part of your food stamp household helip you pay any of your housing or utility costs? If YES, complete 3a, band chellow. 4. Enter the total housing costs paid by the food stamp household: 5. Enter the total utility costs paid by the food stamp household: 6. Enter the foral utility costs paid by the food stamp bushehold: 6. Enter the foral utility costs paid by the food stamp household: 6. Enter the foral utility costs paid by the food stamp bushehold: 7. DISQUALIFIED INDIVIDUALS/INELIGIBLE ALIENS Did you begin paining or has there been a change in the amount paid for the care of a child or disabled adult so that someone in the home counting to revert, training a look for a yob? 1. If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. 1. The Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care? Cost of Care W	ome Address (Nur	mber, Street Name,	Ave., Blvd., Etc.)	Apt. No	City		State	Zip Code	
1. Enter the amount of each housing cost you have and attach bills for each cost. 2. If you claim actual unlity costs, enter the amount of each unlity cost you have and attach bills for each cost. 3. If you claim the standard unlity allowance, attach bills for gas, electricity or other heating fuel. 4. If you claim the standard unlity allowance, attach bills for gas, electricity or other heating fuel. 5. It you claim the standard unlity allowance, attach bills for gas, electricity or other heating fuel. 6. It you claim the standard unlity allowance, attach bills for gas, electricity or other heating fuel. 7. It is a standard unlity allowance, attach bills for gas, electricity or other heating fuel. 7. It is a standard unlity allowance, attach bills for gas, electricity or other heating fuel. 8. Did anyone not part of your food stamp household in the gas and the gas and the food stamp household. 9. Did provided the food stamp household. 9. Enter the total flushing costs paid by the food stamp household. 9. Enter the total unlity costs paid by the food stamp household. 9. DEFENDENT CARE EXPENSE CHANGES Did you begin paying or has there been a change in the amount paid for the care of a child or disabled adult so that someone in the home could go to work, training or look for a job? 11 (YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. 12 (In Section 1) In the paid housing and/or unliky costs. 13 (In Section 1) In the paid housing and/or unliky costs. 14 (YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. 15 (In Section 1) In the paid housing and/or unliky costs. 16 (In Section 1) In the paid housing and/or unliky costs. 17 (In Section 1) In the paid housing and/or unliky costs. 18 (In Section 1) In the paid housing and/or unliky costs. 19 (In YES, complete 3) In the paid housing and/or unliky costs. 20 (In the paid housing costs paid any of the cost and paid any of t	lailing Address (If	different than hom	e address)	Phone No.	City		State	Zip Code	
And for or sach cost. Find for or mortgage S	D. Did your ho	ousing or utility cos	ts change when yo	u moved? If YES, c	omplete 1, 2 and 3	below:] YE
2. If you claim actual utility costs, enter the amount of each utility cost you have and attach bills for each cost: If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for and the standard utility allowance, attach bills for Telephone \$ Sevage \$ 3. Did anyone not part of your food stamp household help you pay any dryour housing or utility costs? If YES, complete \$ Sevage \$ Sevag			nousing cost you ha	ve and attach bills	Rent or Mortgage:			rance: \$	
cost you have and attach bills for each cost If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for Telephone If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for Telephone If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for Telephone If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for Telephone If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for Telephone If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for Telephone If you claim the standard utility costs paid utility costs paid by the food stamp household: If you claim the standard utility costs paid by the food stamp household: If you claim the total utility costs paid by the food stamp household: If you claim the total utility costs paid by the food stamp household: If you begin paying or has there been a change in the amount paid for the care of a child or disabled adult so that someone in the home could go to work, training or look for a job? If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. If YES, give the name of the person and the date of the change, and explain the change below. If YES, give the name of the person and the date of the change, and explain the change below. If YES, give the name of the person and the date of the change, and explain the change below. If YES, give the name of the changes to report? If YES, explain below. If YES, give the name of the changes to report? If YES, explain below. If YES, give the name of the changes to report? If YES, explain below. If you destand that that the value of your days to notify my worke of changes in my household circumstances. If understand that the value of your days to notify my worke of changes in my household circumstances. If understand that If I lat to export a change and because of this it receive foo	2 If you c	laim actual utility c	nete antar the amo	unt of each utility		1	1	1	unt
If you claim the standard utility allowance, attach bills for gas, electricity or other heating fuel.				out of each divity		 			
gas, electricity or other heating fuel. Untity Intity S	If you	claim the standar	d utility allowance	, attach bills for		 			
3. Did anyone not part of your food stamp household help you pay any of your housing or utility costs? If YES, complete 3a, band c betow. a. Enter the total housing costs paid by the food stamp household: \$	gas, ele	ctricity or other hea	ating fuel.		Utility	6		4	
a. Enter the total housing costs paid by the food stamp household: \$	3 Did any	one not part of your	food stamp househo	ald help you pay any			omplete 3a hand ch] 1
by the food stamp household: \$				na neip you pay any t	-				''
DEPENDENT CARE EXPENSE CHANGES Did you begin paying or has there been a change in the amount paid for the care of a child or disabled adult so that someone in the home could go to work, training or look for a job? If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. The Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care		-			costs, and if the	ey paid housing an	d/or utility costs.		
DEPENDENT CARE EXPENSE CHANGES Did you begin paying or has there been a change in the amount paid for the care of a child or disabled adult so that someone in the home could go to work, training or look for a job? If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. In Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care? Cost of Care Union Received Car		· ·							
Did you begin paying or has there been a change in the amount paid for the care of a child or disabled adult so that someone in the home could go to work, training or look for a job? If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. The Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care? Cost of Care Unit Notice Care? Cost of Care Unit N									
If YES, complete section below and attach a receipt. No Received Care? Cost of Care Who Received Care? Cost of Care				e amount paid for th	e care of a child or d	lisabled adult so tha	t someone in the hor	ne 🖵	7
DISQUALIFIED INDIVIDUALS/INELIGIBLE ALIENS 3. 4. 4.	-	-	•					L	YI
DISQUALIFIED INDIVIDUALS/INELIGIBLE ALIENS Did any person living in your home who is an ineligible alien or who has been disqualified from the Food Stamp Program have any of the changes in questions (1) through (6)? If YES, give the name of the person and the date of the change, and explain the change below: OTHER CHANGES				T	П		1	T	
DISQUALIFIED INDIVIDUALS/INELIGIBLE ALIENS Did any person living in your home who is an ineligible alien or who has been disqualified from the Food Stamp Program have any of the changes in questions() through (§)? If YES, give the name of the person and the date of the change, and explain the change below: OTHER CHANGES Do you have any other changes to report? If YES, explain below. TEMPORARY CHANGES Do you expect any of the changes reported on this form to be temporary? If YES, explain below. CERTIFICATION I understand that failing to report information or intentional misrepresentation of facts can result in legal prosecution with penalties of finer up to \$10,000 and imprisonment up to 5 years, as well as permanent disqualification from the Food Stamp Program. I understand that I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that if I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that if I have the right to require a change and because of this I receive food stamps I am not entitled to, I will have to repay these benefits I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Qepartment I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. Date Date Date	ho Received Care?	Cost of Care	Who Received Care?	Cost of Care	Who Received Care?	Cost of Care	Who Received Care?	Cost of	Care
Did any person living in your home who is an ineligible alien or who has been disqualified from the Food Stamp Program have any of the changes in questions() through (6)? If YES, give the name of the person and the date of the change, and explain the change below: OTHER CHANGES Do you have any other changes to report? If YES, explain below. DEMPORARY CHANGES Do you expect any of the changes reported on this form to be temporary? If YES, explain below. CERTIFICATION I understand that failing to report information or intentional misrepresentation of facts can result in legal prosecution with penalties of finer up to \$10,000 and imprisonment up to 5 years, as well as permanent disqualification from the Food Stamp Program. I understand that I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that if I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that if I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Department I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. Date Graturice (Witness, if You Signed with an X) Date			2		3.	L	4.	<u> </u>	
TEMPORARY CHANGES Do you expect any of the changes reported on this form to be temporary? If YES, explain below. CERTIFICATION I understand that failing to report information or intentional misrepresentation of facts can result in legal prosecution with penalties of finest up to \$10,000 and imprisonment up to 5 years, as well as permanent disqualification from the Food Stamp Program. I understand that I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that the information I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal pesonnnel. I understand that if I fail to report a change and because of this I receive food stamps I am not entitled to, I will have to repay these benefits I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Qepartment. I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. Sphature (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date									
CERTIFICATION I understand that failing to report information or intentional misrepresentation of facts can result in legal prosecution with penalties of fines up to \$10,000 and imprisonment up to 5 years, as well as permanent disqualification from the Food Stamp Program. I understand that I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that the information I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal pesonnnel. I understand that I I fail to report a change and because of this I receive food stamps I am not entitled to, I will have to repay these benefits I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Department I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. gnature (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date	OTHER CHAP	NGES							
CERTIFICATION I understand that failing to report information or intentional misrepresentation of facts can result in legal prosecution with penalties of fines up to \$10,000 and imprisonment up to 5 years, as well as permanent disqualification from the Food Stamp Program. I understand that I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that the information I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal pesonnnel. I understand that if I fail to report a change and because of this I receive food stamps I am not entitled to, I will have to repay these benefits. I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Department. I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. gnature (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date	9		o report? If YES, ex	xplain below.] YI
I understand that failing to report information or intentional misrepresentation of facts can result in legal prosecution with penalties of fines up to \$10,000 and imprisonment up to 5 years, as well as permanent disqualification from the Food Stamp Program. I understand that I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that the information I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal pesonnnel. I understand that if I fail to report a change and because of this I receive food stamps I am not entitled to, I will have to repay these benefits. I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Department. I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. I declare (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date Date	Do you have a	ny other changes t							_
up to \$10,000 and imprisonment up to 5 years, as well as permanent disqualification from the Food Stamp Program. I understand that I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that the information I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal pesonnnel. I understand that if I fail to report a change and because of this I receive food stamps I am not entitled to, I will have to repay these benefits I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Department I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. I declare (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date Date	Do you have a	ny other changes t			y? If YES , explain b	elow.			_
I understand that I have only 10 days to notify my worker of changes in my household circumstances. I understand that the information I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal pesonnnel. I understand that if I fail to report a change and because of this I receive food stamps I am not entitled to, I will have to repay these benefits I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Qepartment I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. gnature (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date	Do you have a	ny other changes t		orm to be temporary		ielow.			7
I understand that the information I have provided will be verified by local, state and federal pesonnnel. I understand that if I fail to report a change and because of this I receive food stamps I am not entitled to, I will have to repay these benefits I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Department I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. gnature (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date Date	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect	ry other changes to CHANGES any of the changes	s reported on this fo	orm to be temporary CERTIFI tentional misrepre	ICATION sentation of facts (can result in legal		Constitution of] YE
I understand that I have the right to request a state hearing on any action by the County Welfare Department I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. Ignature (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date Date	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand th up to \$10,000	TCHANGES TOTAL THE CHANGES Any of the changes That failing to report and imprisonment	s reported on this fo t information or in up to 5 years, as	CERTIFI tentional misrepre well as permanent	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification fro	can result in legal om the Food Stam		Constitution of] YE
I declare that the information contained in this report is true and correct. Ignature (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date Date Date	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the up to \$10,000 I understand tha	CHANGES any of the changes at failing to repor and imprisonment at I have only 10 de	s reported on this for t information or in t up to 5 years, as ays to notify my woo	CERTIFI tentional misrepre well as permanent	ICATION sentation of facts disqualification from the sentence of the sentence	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances.		enalties of] YE
gnature (Household Member or Authorized Representative) Date gnature (Witness, if You Signed with an X) Date	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the up to \$10,000 I understand the I understand the	CHANGES any of the changes at failing to repor and imprisonment of I have only 10 de	s reported on this for t information or in up to 5 years, as ays to notify my won have provided will	CERTIFI tentional misrepre well as permanent rker of changes in r be verified by local.	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification from the sentence of the senten	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances. pesonnnel.	p Program.		YE
ignature (Witness, if You Signed with an X) Date	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the up to \$10,000 I understand the understa	TCHANGES any of the changes at failing to repor and imprisonment at I have only 10 de at the information I at if I fail to repor at I have the right t	t information or in t up to 5 years, as ays to notify my woi have provided will t a change and bet o request a state he	CERTIFI tentional misrepre well as permanent rker of changes in r be verified by local, cause of this I rece	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification from the sentence of the senten	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances. pesonnnel. am not entitled to,	p Program.		YE
	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the	r CHANGES any of the changes ant failing to repor and imprisonment at I have only 10 de at the information I at if I fail to repor at I have the right to e information conte	t information or in tup to 5 years, as any to notify my woo have provided will to a change and beto request a state he ained in this report	CERTIFI tentional misrapre well as permanent rker of changes in r be verified by local, cause of this I rece earing on any action is true and correct.	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification from the sentence of the senten	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances. pesonnnel. am not entitled to,	p Program.	y these ber	Tines
OUNTY USE SECTION E.W. Initials Date	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the	r CHANGES any of the changes ant failing to repor and imprisonment at I have only 10 de at the information I at if I fail to repor at I have the right to e information conte	t information or in tup to 5 years, as any to notify my woo have provided will to a change and beto request a state he ained in this report	CERTIFI tentional misrapre well as permanent rker of changes in r be verified by local, cause of this I rece earing on any action is true and correct.	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification from the sentence of the senten	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances. pesonnnel. am not entitled to,	p Program.	y these ber	Tines
	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the up to \$10,000 I understand the I understand the I understand the I declare that the	TCHANGES any of the changes at failing to repor and imprisonment at I have only 10 de at the information I at if I fail to repor at if I have the right t e information conte	t information or in t up to 5 years, as ays to notify my won have provided will t a change and bet o request a state he ained in this report horized Represental	CERTIFI tentional misrapre well as permanent rker of changes in r be verified by local, cause of this I rece earing on any action is true and correct.	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification from the sentence of the senten	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances. pesonnnel. am not entitled to,	p Program.	y these ber	Tines
	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the up to \$10,000 I understand the I understand the I understand the I understand the I declare that the gnature (Househo	TCHANGES any of the changes at failing to repor and imprisonment at I have only 10 de at the information I at if I fail to repor at if I have the right t e information conte old Member or Auti , if You Signed with	t information or in t up to 5 years, as ays to notify my won have provided will t a change and bet o request a state he ained in this report horized Represental	CERTIFI tentional misrapre well as permanent rker of changes in r be verified by local, cause of this I rece earing on any action is true and correct.	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification from the discount of the discou	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances. Desonnnel. am not entitled to, Ulfare Qepartment	p Program.	Date	
	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the up to \$10,000 I understand the I understand the I understand the I understand the I declare that the ignature (Householignature (Witness	TCHANGES any of the changes at failing to repor and imprisonment at I have only 10 de at the information I at if I fail to repor at if I have the right t e information conte old Member or Auti , if You Signed with	t information or in t up to 5 years, as ays to notify my won have provided will t a change and bet o request a state he ained in this report horized Represental	CERTIFI tentional misrapre well as permanent rker of changes in r be verified by local, cause of this I rece earing on any action is true and correct.	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification from the discount of the discou	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances. Desonnnel. am not entitled to, Ulfare Qepartment	p Program.	Date	YE
	Do you have a TEMPORARY Do you expect I understand the up to \$10,000 I understand the I understand the I understand the I understand the I declare that the gnature (Househo	TCHANGES any of the changes at failing to repor and imprisonment at I have only 10 de at the information I at if I fail to repor at if I have the right t e information conte old Member or Auti , if You Signed with	t information or in t up to 5 years, as ays to notify my won have provided will t a change and bet o request a state he ained in this report horized Represental	CERTIFI tentional misrapre well as permanent rker of changes in r be verified by local, cause of this I rece earing on any action is true and correct.	ICATION sentation of facts of disqualification from the discount of the discou	can result in legal om the Food Stam mstances. Desonnnel. am not entitled to, Ulfare Qepartment	p Program.	Date	YE

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 648

Issued 2/15/84

63-1230

DFA 377.5 (12/83)

Form Instructions (For the Eligibility Worker)

FOOD STAMP HOUSEHOLD CHANGE REPORT

Purpose:

The DFA 377.5 is completed by a nonmonthly reporting household and is used to report changes in household circumstances that occur within the certification period. The household completes only the section(s) pertaining to the change(s) it is reporting. It is not mandatory that the household use this form to report a change as changes may also be reported by telephone or personal contact. This form is provided to the household at the time of initial certification, recertification, and also whenever the household submits a completed DFA 377.5 to the CWD. The CWD must pay the postage for the household to mail in the report. The Eligibility Worker uses the reported information to compute any change in the household's eligibility or benefits.

NOTE: Nonmonthly reporting PAFS households meet their food stamp reporting requirements by reporting any changes on the CA 7.

Preparation:

Enter the following information on the top of the front page of the report before providing it to the household:

- Head of household's name and mailing address
- Worker
- Phone Number

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
County- Use Section	63-504.422		Verification must be obtained prior to the issuance of any increase in benefits as a result of the reported change. Document verification of income in the county-use section.
1A	63-300.5 63-504.422(b) 63-505.511	Income Changes	If the household's income changes by more than \$25 or the source of income changes, the household completes this section and section 1C. The household's total monthly income (before deductions) is used to compute the change. Be sure that all pay stubs or other income verification are provided.

63-1230

DFA 377.5 (12/83)

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
2	63-505.512	Household Composition Changes	If there is a change in the household composition, the household completes this section. For all Yes answers, be sure that all information is provided.
2A	63-402 63-504.422(b)		If someone has moved into the home, the CWD must determine if the person should be added to the household. Either the most recent application must be updated or a CA 8 must be completed by the household.
2B	63-402		If someone moved out of the home or died, adjust the household size and benefit level accordingly.
2C	63-402.1		If someone got married, determine if house-hold composition is affected.
2D	63-102(i) 63-409.112 63-502.3 63-503.3 63-505.251		If someone became disabled or recovered from a disability, determine if household composition, income eligibility and/or medical expense deduction eligibility are affected.
2E	63-102(i) 63-409.112 63-502.3 63-503.3 63-505.521		If someone turned age 60, determine if house- hold composition is affected, provide the house- hold with a DFA 285-C and use the net income eligibility standard.
2F	63-402.2 63-402.7 63-404 63-503.442		If someone got a new Social Security Number, determine if household composition is affected after obtaining appropriate verification.

Handbook

63-1230

DFA 377.5 (12/83)

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
3A	63-501.51 63-505.514	Resource Changes	If anyone in the household got a licensed vehicle, this section is completed. The CWD must determine if the vehicle is resource exempt, and, if not, determine its countable value.
3B	63-501.1 63-501.2 63-501.3 63-501.4 63-501.7 63-501.8 63-503.44 63-505.515		If the household's liquid resources reach or exceed \$1,500, this section is completed.
	63-409.21 63-409.22		For Yes answers to either 3A or 3B, complete the resource eligibility test section of the budget worksheet.
4	63-102(i) 63-300.517 63-502.33 63-503.25	Medical Expenses	If there is a change of \$25 in the household's medical costs for a household member who is elderly or disabled this section is completed.
	63-505.511 63-505.53		For Yes answers, be sure that all information is provided. The household must attach bills for any expenses it lists. To be permitted as a deduction, increases in medical expenses must be reported in the month of billing or when the bill becomes due.
5A	63-505.513	Address/Phone Number Change	If the household's mailing address or phone number changed (whether or not the house- hold moved), this section and Section 5C are completed.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

63-1230

DFA 377.5 (12/83)

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
5B	63-505.513	Address Change (Move)	If the household moved, this section and sections 5C and 5D are completed.
5C	63-401 63-505.513	New Address/ Phone Number	If the household answered Yes to 5A and/or 5B this section is completed. Check that the household's mailing address and/or residence are still in the county.
5D	63-300.514 63-502.2 63-502.35 63-502.353 63-502.36 63-503.25 63-505.513	Shelter Cost Changes	A household which moves must report any resulting changes in shelter costs. For a Yes answer to 5D, any changes should be reported in section 5D1 and/or 5D2. Verification of housing costs must be provided when they change. Verification of actual utility costs must be provided when they change as a result of a change in residence. Verification of entitlement to the standard utility allowance (SUA) is required when a household claiming the SUA moves.
			For a Yes answer to 5D3 the household must provide actual utility costs paid by the food stamp household. The CWD must determine which information should be used for the deduction (SUA, prorated SUA, actual costs billed, actual costs paid) based upon a review of the sharing relationship.
6	63-300.52 63-502.34 63-503.25 63-505.522		A household whose dependent care expenses change will complete this section. For a Yes answer check that all required information and verification is provided.

Handbook

63-1230

DFA 377.5 (12/83)

Question	Manual Section	Information Requested	EW Action
7	63-503.442 63-505.51	Other Changes Disqualified Individuals/ Ineligible Aliens	A household with individuals living in the home who have been disqualified or who are ineligible aliens must report changes for these individuals. The CWD must determine the affect of these changes on the household's eligibility or benefit level.
8	63-504.421	Other Changes	If the household has any other changes to report, this section is completed. For Yes answers, be sure that the changes are explained in the space provided.
9	63-505.531	Temporary Changes	The household should explain any changes which it expects to be temporary.
		Certification	Check that the form contains all necessary signatures and dates.

• , .

	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK	
Handbool		63-1230 (Cont.)
63-1230	STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)	63-1230

DFA 377.6 (2/79) Repealed by Manual Letter 84-13, 2/15/84

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1390a replaces issues 2217, 2218 & 2219

				~
	•			

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.7A (3/84)

tate of California - Health and Welfare Agency		Department of Social Servic
FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE DISQUALIFICA	ATION	
•	Case Name: Case Number: District: Worker: Phone: Date of Notice:	
•	•	
DISQUALIFICATION DECISION		
You were found guilty of committing an inter See the State Department of Social Services decision does not prevent the state or federal	s hearing decision you received of government from prosecuting you	earlier for a complete explanation. This ou in court.
You were found guilty of committing an inter See the court decision for a complete explana	ntional program violation by a cation.	court of law on
DISQUALIFICATION PENALTY		
As a result of the above decision, you have been o	•	•
Since you are currently otherwise eligible for months, effective	the Program, you will not receive	ve any food stamps for
Since you are not currently otherwise eligit you will not receive any food stamps for		ou reapply and are determined eligible.
☐ You have been permanently disqualified from		eive food stamps again.
NOTICE TO THE OT	HER MEMBERS OF YOUR H	IOUSEHOLD
Because of the above decision, your food stamp	p file has been reviewed to see qualified.	e if you will receive food stamps while
☐ Your benefits will change from \$	to \$ effec	ctive
You would have received \$	in food stamps, but because you attached Notice of Change for the	ou had another change in circumstances he amount you will actually receive.
You are no longer eligible for food stam benefit computation. You may reapply for foo change.	nps as a result of excluding od stamps at the end of the disqua	the disqualified individual from your alification period or if your circumstances
Although your certification period is over, may call, write or visit the county welfare dep	you may be eligible for food s partment and request an applica-	stamps. To see if you are eligible, you tion.
IF YOU BELIEVE THAT THE AMOUNT OF REQUEST A STATE HEARING. A REQUES' IF YOU REQUEST A HEARING, YOUR BEN LEVEL PRIOR TO THE DISQUALIFICATION	T FOR A STATE HEARING I NEFITS WILL NOT CONTIN	S ON THE BACK OF THIS NOTICE
The above action(s) is required by the following F	Food Stamp Manual Section(s):	
	Name	Phone Number
If you have any questions, please contact me:		

Rev. 1390b replaces Issue 2220

63-1230

DFA 377.7A (3/84)

Your Right to Appeal This Action

If you are dissatisfied with the action described on the other side, or any other county action, you may request a state hearing before a Hearing Officer of the State Department of Social Services. This hearing will be conducted in an informal manner to assure that everyone present is able to speak freely. Your county or adoption worker can help you request a hearing. If you decide to request a hearing you must do so WITHIN 90 DAYS OF THE MAILING DATE OF THIS NOTICE.

FOOD STAMPS AND CASH AID†: If this action stops or reduces your food stamps or cash aid and you ask for a hearing before the effective date of the action, your benefits may continue unchanged under certain circumstances until the hearing or until you receive your hearing decision. Food Stamps will not continue past the end of your current certification period.

Authorized Representative

You can represent yourself at the state hearing. You can also be represented by a friend, attorney or any other person, but you are expected to arrange for the representative yourself. You can get help in locating free legal assistance by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

How to Request a State Hearing

The best way to request a hearing is to fill in and send this

Office of the Chief Referee State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 6-100 Sacramento, CA 95814

You may also request a hearing by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

Public Inquiry and Response (Public Information)

Toll-Free Number: (800) 952-5253*

For the Deaf Only TDD (800) 952-8349*

"You may have to dial "1" first.

The State Public Inquiry and Response Unit can provide you with further information about your hearing rights or files or other welfare-related matters. Assistance is also available in some languages other than English, including Spanish. You may phone, write or come in.

> **Public Inquiry and Response** State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 16-23 Sacramento, CA 95814

Name		Phone	number
Address C	ity	State	Zip Code
I am requesting a state hearing because of an action by the welfare de	partment of .		county related
to my family's: Cash Aid Food Stamps Medi-Ca	I Add	option Assistance Program Pa	yments
Reasons for my request:			
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
I speak a language other than English and need an interpreter for	my hearing.	(The state will provide the in	terpreter at no cost to you.)
Language	Dialect		
tif you request a state hearing and your benefits continue unchang of food stamps the hearing decision finds you were not eligible for		remain eligible to receive ca	
you have no other income or resources, your grant will be reduced by If you do have other income or available property, the amount your grant you have other income or resources, your grant will be reduced by	10% each m		such overpayment is collected
	10% each m ant will be re	educed each month will be gr	such overpayment is collected
If you do have other income or available property, the amount your gr. Check here if you want your benefits reduced or discontinued now, as	10% each mant will be red	educed each month will be gr this Notice of Action.	such overpayment is collected
If you do have other income or available property, the amount your gr. Check here if you want your benefits reduced or discontinued now, as	10% each mant will be redescribed in	educed each month will be gr this Notice of Action. nps	such overpayment is collected
If you do have other income or available property, the amount your gr. Check here if you want your benefits reduced or discontinued now, as	10% each mant will be redescribed in	educed each month will be gr this Notice of Action. nps	such overpayment is collected
If you do have other income or available property, the amount your gricheck here if you want your benefits reduced or discontinued now, as	10% each mant will be redescribed in Food Stan y lost benefit do so by you prove the U.S.	educed each month will be gr this Notice of Action. nps is will be made up.	d Response. Any informatio unty welfare department, wit Human Services, or the U.S

Rev. 1390c replaces **Issue 2221**

63-1230

DFA 377.7A (3/84)

Form Instructions (for CWD)

FOOD STAMP NOTICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE DISQUALIFICATION

Purpose:

The DFA 377.7A is used by the county to notify an individual that he/she has been found quilty of committing an intentional program violation, that he/she will be disgualified for a certain period of time, and provides information to the rest of the household concerning its eligibility for food stamps during the disqualification period.

The back of the DFA 377.7A explains the rest of the household's right to request a state hearing if it disagrees with the amount of food stamp benefits it will receive during the disqualification period. If the household requests a hearing, benefits will not continue until the hearing at the level prior to this notice.

NOTE: If the household has reported a change in circumstances which also affects its benefit level, this change must be computed separately from the disqualification. A Notice of Change (DFA 377.4) showing the change in circumstances must be attached to the DFA 377.7A when: (1) the change in benefits due to the change in circumstances and the change in benefits due to the disqualification are effective the same date, and (2) sufficent time exists for the Notice of Change to be issued on a timely basis. The Notice of Administrative Disqualification must show only the benefit level resulting from excluding the disqualified individual.

Preparation:

The DFA 377.7A should be completed and sent to the individual found guilty of committing an intentional program violation. This notice need not be issued 10 days before the effective date of the disqualification but must be sent in sufficient time for the individual to receive the notice before the disqualification period begins. Complete an original and two copies of the DFA 377.7A entering the following identifying information:

- Individual's name and mailing address
- Case name
- Case number
- Worker number
- District (if applicable)
- Date of Notice

Disgualification Decision

Check the first box if the individual was found guilty of committing an intentional program violation at an administrative disqualification hearing. Enter the date of the hearing.

> Rev. 1390d replaces **Issue 2222**

63-1230

DFA 377.7A (3/84)

Check the second box if the individual was found guilty of committing an intentional program violation by a court of law. Enter the date of the court decision.

Disqualification Penalty

Check the appropriate box and enter the specific information concerning the individual's disqualification period.

- Check the first box if the household is currently otherwise eligible to participate in the Program.
 Enter the number of months the disqualified individual will not receive food stamp benefits and the effective date of the disqualification.
- Check the second box if the household is not currently otherwise eligible to participate in the Program. Enter the number of months the disqualified individual will not receive food stamp benefits when applying and found eligible in the future because of the disqualification.
- Check the third box if the individual has been permanently disqualified.

Notice to the Other Members of Your Household (This section is not completed if the disqualified individual is the only household member.)

Enter the name of the disqualified individual. Check the appropriate box and enter the specific information concerning the household's benefit level after excluding the disqualified individual.

- Check the first box if the rest of the household is still eligible to receive food stamps, and either
 its benefits for the following month are not affected by a reported change in circumstances, or a
 timely Notice of Change has already been provided. Enter the current allotment, the new allotment and the effective date of the change.
- Check the second box if the household has reported a change in circumstances which changes the benefit level it would have received based on the disqualification alone, and a timely Notice of Change has not yet been provided. Enter the amount the household would have received based only on the disqualification. Attach a completed Notice of Change explaining the other change(s). If the household requests a state hearing on the benefit level shown on the Notice of Change, benefits will continue pending the hearing at the level shown on the Notice of Administrative Disqualification.
- Check the third box if the household is no longer eligible for food stamps as a result of excluding the disqualified individual from the benefit computation.
- Check the fourth box if the household's certification period has expired.

Manual Section(s)

Enter the applicable specific manual section(s) for the above action(s).

Rev. 1390e replaces Issue 2223

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK Handbook FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.7A (3/84)

Contact Person

Enter the name and telephone number the household may contact to ask questions.

Distribution:

The original and one copy are provided to the disqualified individual. The second copy is filed in the case record.

> Rev. 1390f replaces Issue 2224

.

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.7B (3/84)

state of California - Health and Welfare Agency	Department of Social Service
FOOD STAMP REPAYMENT NOTICE	
•	Case Name: Case Number:
	District: Worker:
	Phone:
•	Date of Notice:
EXTRA FOOD STAMPS WERE ISSUED	
☐ After reviewing your food stamp file, we found y	you received more food stamps than you were entitled to receive.
After reviewing the food stamp file for received more food stamps than he/she was entited	tled to receive. , whom you sponsor, we found he/sh
The extra food stamps were issued because:	
THIS IS WHAT YOU OWE	
\$ in extra food stamps were issued	d for the periodause we owed the household benefits from past months or we receive we \$
\$ in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$ becarepayment of part of the amount owed. You now on	ause we owed the household benefits from past months or we receive
\$ in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$ because repayment of part of the amount owed. You now of the standard of the sta	ause we owed the household benefits from past months or we receive we \$
in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$	ause we owed the household benefits from past months or we receive we \$
in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$	we see we owed the household benefits from past months or we receive we see see we will not see we we see we see we see we will not see we see we will not see we see we will not see will not see w
in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$	we \$ you may request a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the accomplete the attached Repayment Agreement, sign and return it is a symmetry and a symmetry and the accomplete the attached Repayment Agreement, sign and return it is a symmetry and a symmetr
in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$	ause we owed the household benefits from past months or we receive we \$ you may request a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second place of the attached Repayment Agreement, sign and return it is a symmetry and the second place of the symmetry of the second place of the symmetry of the symm
in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$	we \$ you may request a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing the second trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing, unless you already had a hearing trees a state hearing
in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$	ause we owed the household benefits from past months or we receive we \$
in extra food stamps were issued. This amount was reduced by \$	ause we owed the household benefits from past months or we receive we \$

Rev. 1390g replaces Issue 2225

63-1230

DFA 377.7B (3/84)

Your Right to Appeal This Action

If you are dissatisfied with the action described on the other side, or any other county action, you may request a state hearing before a Hearing Officer of the State Department of Social Services. This hearing will be conducted in an informal manner to assure that everyone present is able to speak freely. Your county or adoption worker can help you request a hearing. If you decide to request a hearing you must do so WITHIN 90 DAYS OF THE MAILING DATE OF THIS NOTICE.

FOOD STAMPS AND CASH AID†: If this action stops or reduces your food stamps or cash aid and you ask for a hearing before the effective date of the action, your benefits may continue unchanged under certain circumstances until the hearing or until you receive your hearing decision. Food Stamps will not continue past the end of your current certification period.

Authorized Representative

You can represent yourself at the state hearing. You can also be represented by a friend, attorney or any other person, but you are expected to arrange for the representative yourself. You can get help in locating free legal assistance by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

How to Request a State Hearing

The best way to request a hearing is to fill in and send this entire notice to:

Office of the Chief Referee State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 6-100 Sacramento, CA 95814

You may also request a hearing by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

Public Inquiry and Response (Public Information)

Toll-Free Number: (800) 952-5253*

For the Deaf Only TDD (800) 952-8349*

*You may have to dial "1" first.

The State Public Inquiry and Response Unit can provide you with further information about your hearing rights or files or other welfare-related matters. Assistance is also available in some languages other than English, including Spanish. You may phone, write or come in.

Public Inquiry and Response State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 16-23 Sacramento, CA 95814

Request for a State Hearing			
Name		Phone ()	number
Address	City	State	Zip Code
I am requesting a state hearing because of an action by the	welfare department of		county related
to my family's: Cash Aid Food Stamps	Medi-Cal Ad	loption Assistance Program Pa	yments
Reasons for my request:	Outrough Andreas (Control of Marie Scotter) in the Associate Proportion Control of Control on Control of Contr	are the contract of the contra	
П			
I speak a language other than English and need an int	erpreter for my hearing	. (The state will provide the i	nterpreter at no cost to you.)
I speak a language other than English and need an int Language	erpreter for my hearing Dialect	. (The state will provide the i	nterpreter at no cost to you.)
Language	Dialect		
Language	Dialect ue unchanged, the count eligible for. If you reduced by 10% each it	nty can recover as an overpa remain eligible to receive ca month until the full amount of	yment the cash aid and valush is aid after the hearing, and such overpayment is collected
Language If you request a state hearing and your benefits continuof food stamps the hearing decision finds you were not you have no other income or resources, your grant will be	Dialect us unchanged, the count eligible for. If you reduced by 10% each ount your grant will be a	nty can recover as an overpa remain eligible to receive ca month until the full amount of reduced each month will be gr	yment the cash aid and value sh aid after the hearing, and such overpayment is collected
Language tif you request a state hearing and your benefits continu of food stamps the hearing decision finds you were no you have no other income or resources, your grant will be if you do have other income or available property, the amo	Dialect us unchanged, the count eligible for. If you reduced by 10% each ount your grant will be a	nty can recover as an overpa remain eligible to receive ca month until the full amount of reduced each month will be gr this Notice of Action.	yment the cash aid and value sh aid after the hearing, and such overpayment is collected
Language If you request a state hearing and your benefits continuof food stamps the hearing decision finds you were no you have no other income or resources, your grant will be if you do have other income or available property, the amo	Dialect ue unchanged, the count eligible for. If you reduced by 10% each rount your grant will be a led now, as described in Food Star	nty can recover as an overpa remain eligible to receive ca month until the full amount of reduced each month will be gr this Notice of Action.	yment the cash aid and valuesh aid after the hearing, and such overpayment is collected
Language Iff you request a state hearing and your benefits continuof food stamps the hearing decision finds you were no you have no other income or resources, your grant will be if you do have other income or available property, the amo	Dialect ue unchanged, the count eligible for. If you reduced by 10% each rount your grant will be a led now, as described in Food Star	nty can recover as an overpa remain eligible to receive ca month until the full amount of reduced each month will be gr this Notice of Action.	yment the cash aid and valush is aid after the hearing, and such overpayment is collected
the first pour request a state hearing and your benefits continued food stamps the hearing decision finds you were not you have no other income or resources, your grant will be if you do have other income or available property, the amount of the first pour want your benefits reduced or discontinued to the first pour check here if you want your benefits reduced or discontinued to the first pour checked the box(es) and the hearing decision is in your first pour first pou	Dialect Dia	nty can recover as an overparemain eligible to receive camonth until the full amount of reduced each month will be grant this Notice of Action. mps its will be made up.	yment the cash aid and valush aid after the hearing, an such overpayment is collected eater. and Response. Any information butty welfare department, with Human Services, or the U.S.

Rev. 1390h replaces Issue 2226

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.7B (3/84)

Form Instructions (for CWD)

FOOD STAMP REPAYMENT NOTICE

Purpose:

The DFA 377.7B is used by the county to notify an individual that he/she must repay food stamps which were overissued. Collection action is generally initiated against the household which received the overissuance. If household membership has changed since the overissuance occurred, collection action is initiated against either (1) the household containing a majority of the individuals who were household members at the time the overissuance occurred; or, (2) if the household containing a majority of the individuals cannot be located, the household containing the head of household at the time the overissuance occurred. For sponsored alien households, collection action is initiated against the alien household, the sponsor, or both, as appropriate.

This notice is initially sent at the same time as the Food Stamp Repayment Agreement, DFA 377.7C, and is sent again if the individual fails to make repayment as agreed. The DFA 377.7B and DFA 377.7C are also sent at 30-day intervals to individuals who are not currently participating in the Program and to individuals whose overissuance resulted from an administrative error. For these individuals, allotment reduction cannot be invoked and repayment notices are sent until repayment is made or the criteria for suspending collection action are met.

The back of the DFA 377.7B explains the individual's and/or household's right to request a state hearing. The household against whom collection action has been initiated for an intentional program violation may request a state hearing on the amount owed only if a state hearing was not held in conjunction with the administrative disqualification hearing. If the household requests a hearing because of an allotment reduction invoked by the county as a result of the household's failure to repay as agreed an inadvertent household error claim or an intentional program violation claim, the reduction will not be delayed pending the results of the hearing.

NOTE: The CWD should attempt to contact the individual to discuss the terms of repayment prior to sending the first DFA 377.7B.

Preparation:

The DFA 377.7B should be completed and sent to the individual against whom collection action is initiated.

Complete an original and two copies of the DFA 377.7B entering the following identifying information:

- Name and mailing address of individual against whom collection action is initiated
- Case name
- Case number
- Worker number
- District (if applicable)
- Date of Notice

Rev. 1390i replaces Issue 2227

63-1230

DFA 377.7B (3/84)

Extra Food Stamps Were Issued

Complete this section unless the notice is sent because the individual did not repay as agreed. Check the appropriate box for the individual against whom collection action is initiated.

- Check the first box for all collection actions, except those initiated against the sponsor of an alien household.
- Check the second box when collection action is initiated against the sponsor of an alien household. Enter the sponsored alien's name.

In the space provided, explain the reason for the overissuance.

This is What You Owe

Enter the following information for all cases:

- The amount of food stamps overissued.
- The period of time food stamps were overissued.
- The amount of lost benefits not restored and/or payments received used to offset the amount of food stamps to be repaid.
- The amount that the individual now owes.

This is What You Must Do

- Check the first box if this is the first time the DFA 377.7B is being sent to the individual. Attach a Food Stamp Repayment Agreement. In addition, check the first box if the DFA 377.7B has previously been sent for an administrative error or to a household not currently participating in the Program, but the individual did not sign and return a Food Stamp Repayment Agreement. Attach a Food Stamp Repayment Agreement.
- Check the second box when the claim was established for an inadvertent household error or an intentional program violation, and the household is currently participating in the Program (the first box must also be checked.) Enter the amount the household's allotment will be reduced to if allotment reduction is invoked, and enter the effective date of the reduction.

You Did Not Repay As Agreed

- Check the first box if the individual has failed to make repayment as agreed.
- Check the second box if the CWD will reduce a participating household's allotment because the individual failed to repay as agreed a claim based on an inadvertent household error or an intentional program violation (the first box must also be checked). Enter the amount the household's allotment will be reduced to, and enter the effective date of the reduction.

Revs. 1390j & k replace Issue 2228

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

Handbook FORMS AND INSTRUCTION

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.7B (3/84)

Manual Section

Enter the applicable specific manual section(s) for the above action(s).

Contact Person

Enter the name and telephone number the individual may contact to ask questions.

Distribution:

The original and one copy are provided to the individual. The second copy is filed in the case record.

Rev. 1390k replaces

.

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS 63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.7C (3/84)

tate of California - Health and Welfare Agency	Department of Social Service
FOOD STAMP REPAYMENT AGREEMENT	Case Number
	Worker
Name	Case Name
Address	
TERMS AND CONDITIONS	
You must repay extra food stamp benefits in one or a combination of	the methods described below:
 Lump Sum Payment — You may repay all or part of the amount o returning coupons already received. 	wed at one time with cash and/or coupons, includin
Installments — You may repay all or part of the amount owed including returning coupons already received.	in monthly installments with cash and/or coupons
 Benefit Reduction — If you are currently receiving food stamps, reduced for all or part of the amount owed. Repayment by this m At least 10% of your monthly allotment or \$10 each month, w 	ethod will be based on the terms checked below:
At least 20% of your monthly allotment or \$10 each month, we Discussion with you about the amount to be reduced.	hichever is greater.
 Court-Ordered Repayment The court ordered that you repay as indicated below. These remains the court ordered that you repay as indicated below. 	and the second by the second by the second by
County.	
If we have not already contacted you to discuss the terms of this Agre please contact me:	
County because extra food s	stamps in the amount of \$ wei
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of Lump Sum Payment	tamps in the amount of \$ were thecked below:
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of Lump Sum Payment Repay by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ were thecked below:
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of Lump Sum Payment Repay by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ were thecked below: Let on due on
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of Lump Sum Payment Repay by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ well-hecked below: the on the day of each month beginning the on the day of each month beginning the day
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method of the county by the method of the county by the county by the county by the county by the county because extra food of the county by the method of the county by the county by the method of the county by the	tamps in the amount of \$ well-hecked below: the on the day of each month beginning the on the day of each month beginning the day
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of the Lump Sum Payment Repay by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ were hecked below: the on the day of each month beginning the on the day of each month.
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of a control of the County by the method(s) of a control of the County by the method(s) of a control of the County by the method(s) of a control of the County by the method(s) of a control of the County by the method(s) of a control of the County by the method of the County by the method of the County to result of the County to result of the County of the C	tamps in the amount of \$ were hecked below: the on due on the day of each month beginning due on the day of each mont each month, beginning econsider the terms checked above. I understand that
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of I. Lump Sum Payment Repay by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ were hecked below: the on due on the day of each month beginning due on the day of each mont each month, beginning econsider the terms checked above. I understand the hearing.
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method(s) of a control of the county by the method(s) of a control of the county by a lump sum cash payment of the county by a county cash payment of the county co	the day of each month beginning each month. beginning econsider the terms checked above. I understand that hearing.
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of a Lump Sum Payment Repay by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ were thecked below: the on due on the day of each month beginning each month each month, beginning econsider the terms checked above. I understand the hearing. on (Date) a County, California county Welfare Department in the envelope provided when accepted by the County, a signed copy of the county are given as a given a company of the county and a signed copy of the county are given as a given accepted by the County, a signed copy of the county are given accepted by the county accepted by the county are given accepted by the county acc
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of the county by the method(s) of the county by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ were the checked below: the on due on the day of each month beginning due on the day of each month each month, beginning econsider the terms checked above. I understand the hearing. on (Date) do County, California. ounty Welfare Department in the envelope provided when accepted by the County, a signed copy of the ack of the Food Stamp Repayment Notice sent to your the county of the county of the county are signed copy of the county are si
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of the county by the method(s) of the county by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ were the checked below: the on due on due on day of each month beginning due on the day of each month beginning each month, beginning each month, beginning each month, beginning each month, beginning day of each month beginning each month, beginning each month, beginning each month, beginning and day of each month beginning each month, beginning each month beginning
County because extra food sissued. I agree to repay this amount to the County by the method(s) of the county by the method(s) of the county by a lump sum cash payment of \$	tamps in the amount of \$ were theeked below: the on day of each month beginning due on the day of each month beginning each month, beginning each month day of each

Rev. 1390l replaces Issue 2229

•

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

DFA 377.7C (3/84)

Form Instructions (for CWD)

FOOD STAMP REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

Purpose:

The DFA 377.7C is used by the county to secure a written repayment agreement with an individual who received an overissuance of food stamps. This agreement is sent to the individual along with the Food Stamp Repayment Notice, DFA 377.7B (11/88) and the Repayment Notice - Final Notice, DFA 377.7B1 (11/88).

NOTE:

The CWD should attempt to contact the individual to discuss the terms of repayment prior to sending the first Food Stamp Repayment Notice and Agreement.

Preparation:

Complete an original and three copies of the DFA 377.7C. Additional copies may be required by the county's internal system. Enter the following identifying information:

- Case number
- Worker
- Name of individual against whom collection action is initiated
- Case name
- Address

Terms and Conditions

Check the appropriate box in item 2 for the formula which will be used for benefit reduction based on the type of claim. Check the first box (10% or \$10.00) for a claim based on an inadvertent household error; the second box (20% or \$20.00) for an intentional program violation; or, the third box for an administrative error.

Check the box in item 4 if the court ordered the terms of repayment of an intentional program violation claim. Complete the appropriate sections of the Agreement to reflect the court-ordered terms before sending the Agreement to the individual.

Enter the appropriate telephone number in the space provided following item 4.

CALIFORNIA-SDSS-MANUAL-FS

63-1230

DFA 377.7C (3/84)

Agreement

Enter the individual's name, the county name, and the amount to be repaid in the spaces provided.

If the CWD was able to contact the individual and establish the terms of repayment, check the appropriate box(es) under the repayment options and enter the agreed-upon amounts and dates.

If the CWD was unable to contact the individual or is unable to establish the terms of repayment, do not enter any information under the repayment options.

Initial Distribution:

The original and two copies are provided to the individual along with the Food Stamp Repayment Notice (DFA 377.7B and DFA 377.7B1) and a return envelope. The third copy is retained by the CWD pending receipt of the signed Agreement.

County-Use Section

When the signed Agreement is returned by the individual, determine if the terms are acceptable as specified by regulation. Enter the following information in the section marked "To be completed by the County":

- Name of county official accepting Agreement
- Date
- Name of county
- Address where payments should be sent
- Signature of authorized county official

Final Distribution:

The original signed Agreement is filed in the county unit responsible for collections. One signed copy showing the County's acceptance of the Agreement is provided to the individual and the second signed copy is filed in the case record. The pended copy is discarded. The second signed copy is filed in the case record and the pended copy is destroyed. Additional copies should be distributed in accordance with specific county needs.

63-1230

DFA 377.9 (3/81)

STATE OF CALIFORNIA - HEALTH AND WELFARE AGENCY		DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICE
	(co	DUNTY STAMP)
OTICE OF RESTORATION OF OST FOOD STAMP BENEFITS ND RIGHT TO REQUEST A TATE HEARING		
•		
Γ	Case Name: Case No: Worker No: District:	
ı	Date:	
<u>_</u>		
\$for the month(s) of		
There is an unpaid claim against your household in the amount the lost benefits described above has been offset by this class. The unpaid balance of the claim is \$ This entitlement will be issued to you in one lump sum, unless	aim and your total entitlement has	s been reduced to
contact your worker if you would like the amount due you pa		
This action is required by the following laws and/or Food Stamp	Manual Sections: 63-802	
If you have any questions, please contact me.	TELEPHONE NUMBER	DATE
LIGIBLETT WORKER		

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 2232

Issued 8/14/81

63-1230

DFA 377.9 (3/81)

Your Right to Appeal This Action

If you are dissatisfied with the action described on the other side, or any other county action, you may request a state hearing before a Hearing Officer of the State Department of Social Services. This hearing will be conducted in an informal manner to assure that everyone present is able to speak freely. Your county worker can help you request a hearing. If you decide to request a hearing you must do so WITHIN 90 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE.

AFDC: If your AFDC is being reduced or stopped and you ask for a hearing within 10 days of the mailing date of this notice, you can continue to receive AFDC until the hearing.

FOOD STAMPS: If your food stamps are being reduced or stopped and you ask for a hearing within 10 days of the mailing date of this notice, your food stamps may continue until the hearing or until the end of your current period of eligibility, whichever comes first, unless you check the box at the bottom of the page.

Authorized Representative

You can represent yourself at the state hearing. You can also be represented by a friend, attorney or any other person, but you are expected to arrange for the representative yourself. You can get help in locating free legal assistance by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

How to Request a State Hearing

The best way to request a hearing is to fill in and send this entire notice to:

Office of Chief Referee State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 19-36 Sacramento, CA 95814

You may also request a hearing by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

Public Inquiry and Response (Public Information)

Toll-Free Number: (800) 952-5253 *

Teletypewriter (TTY) only: (800) 952-8349 *

*You may have to dial "1" first.

The State Public Inquiry and Response Unit can provide you with further information about your hearing rights or files or other welfare-related matters. Assistance is also available in some languages other than English, including Spanish. You may phone, write, or come in.

Public Inquiry and Response State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 16-23 Sacramento, CA 95814

Request for a State Hearing			
Name		e number	
Address	City	State	Zip code
I am requesting a state hearing because of an action by the welfan	e department of		county related t
□ AFDC □ Food Stamps □ Medi-Cal			
Reasons for my request:			
I speak a language other than English and need an interpreter for	my hearing. (The state v	will provide the interpreter at	no cost (o you.)
I speak a language other than English and need an interpreter for Language	my hearing. (The state v	will provide the interpreter at	t no cost (o you.)
	Dialect while awaiting the hea	ring decision is determined	to be an overissuance, the coun
Language Food Stamps: If any portion of food stamps provided to you	Dialect while awaiting the hea he possibility of such an ount determined by the	ring decision is determined overissuance, you may check county until the hearing decisi	to be an overissuance, the count the hox below:
Language Food Stamps: If any portion of food stamps provided to you may recover the value of the ovenssuance. If you want to avoid the language of the language of the new am	Dialect while awaiting the hea he possibility of such an ount determined by the	ring decision is determined overissuance, you may check county until the hearing decisi	to be an overissuance, the count the hox below:

63-1230

DFA 377.9 (3/81)

Form Instructions (for Eligibility Worker)

NOTICE OF RESTORATION OF LOST FOOD STAMP BENEFITS AND RIGHT TO REQUEST A STATE HEARING

Purpose:

The DFA 377.9 is used by the Eligibility Worker to notify a food stamp household of its eligibility for restoration of lost benefits and, if applicable, of the offsetting of such benefits by unpaid claims.

The backside of the DFA 377.9 explains the household's right to request a hearing and provides instructions on how to appeal the intended action.

Preparation:

Complete an original and two copies of the DFA 377.9 entering the following identifying information:

- Head of household's name and mailing address
- Case name
- Case number
- Worker number
- District (if applicable)
- Date

Check the first box and enter the following information:

- The amount of food stamp benefits which the household is eligible to have restored.
- The month(s) for which these benefits were lost.
- The reason why the benefits were lost and the Food Stamp Manual section governing the restoration.

Check the second box if the household has an unpaid claim which offsets all or a portion of the lost benefits to which it is entitled. Enter the following information:

- The amount of the unpaid claim.
- The remaining lost benefit entitlement, if any, after the unpaid claim has been deducted from the original entitlement, or zero if the entire entitlement was offset by the unpaid claim.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1391 replaces Issue 2234 Effective 2/15/84

	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK	
63-1230 (Cont.)	FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	Handbool

63-1230

DFA 377.9 (3/81)

- The balance of the unpaid claim, if any, or zero if the entire amount of the unpaid claim was offset.

Signature Block

Enter Eligibility Worker's name, telephone number and date.

Distribution:

The original and one copy are mailed to the household. The second copy is filed in the case record.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Rev. 1391(1) replaces issue 2235

which which states divide below tends	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK	I does more take take and class can class to the state state and the state state and take and take and
Handbool		63-1230 (Cont.)
63-1230	STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)	63-1230

DFA 386 (8/80) Repealed by Manual Letter 84-13, 2/15/84

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1391a replaces Effective 2/15/84

			van		
			-		
			-		
			**		

63-1230

DFA 842 (6/81)

STATE OF CALIF	ORNIA - HEALTH	AND WELFARE AGEN	CY					DEPAR	TMENT OF	SOCIAL SERVICES
		ON WORKSHI								
T. HEAD OF HOU	SEHOLD	(Control of Control of	2.	ASE NAME (IF DIF	EMENT)		3	CASE	NUMBER	
4. ADDRESS							- 5	TELET	HONE	6. BIRTHDATE
		. DATE OF DISCOV		ASIS FOR CLAIM D						<u> </u>
O. EXPLANATION	OF OVERISSUANCE	E (IF APPLICABLE,	INCLUDE DATE CH	ADMI PROC HANGE OCCURRED A	NISTRATIVE/ EDURAL ERROR ND DATE REPORTED	[] HOUSEH ERROR	OLD		FRA	INTIAL ID
1. SUMMARY OF	FOOD STAMP OVE	RISSUANCE			this page onli prior to date o		suano	e mon	ths whi	ch are within
ISSUANCE		BASIS FOR ISS			CT BASIS FOR IS	·		ISSU/		RIFICATION
MONTH/YEAR	HOUSEHOLD SIZE	ADJUSTED INCOM	ALLOTMENT	HOUSEHOLD SIZE	ADJUSTED INCOME	ALLOTMENT	DMI	AIB	Pil	EDEMPTION
				<u> </u>			├_			
				<u> </u>			<u> </u>			
<u> </u>	 	<u> </u>		 	 		\vdash	-		
	ļ					ļ	<u> </u>			
							L			
				+			T			
				 			├	-		
							1			
,			Ĺ							
		1				 				
		ļ · · ·	1							
Continue on		11a Tatal			11b Total →	. 4-0-		0	OCUMEN	TATION
	al fraud d stamp overi	11a Total >	L	Commence of the	L		1			
(subtotal	if continued	on reverse)		11a	Minus 11b	DAYE	ļ			
 Claim off A. Total 	setting lost b	enefits not re- verissuance (f	stored. rom 12 above).						
B. Minus	lost benefits	not restored.		••			}			
D. Amou		elved. mp claim to be	collected.						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	-
LIGIBILITY WOR	KER SIGNATURE			DATE	SUPERVISOR SIGN	ATURE				DATE
	COUNTY RE	VIEW OFFICE	A							
CTION TAKEN:										
OUNTY REVIEW	DFFICER SIGNATUR	E								DATE
	·									
FA 842 (6/81)	Required Form -	- Substitutes Peri	mitted							50908-480 130 H = :01

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 2238

Issued 8/14/81

63-1230

DFA 842 (6/81)

ISSUANCE MONTH/YEAR						uance months				
MONTH/YEAR		BASIS FOR ISS	UANCE	of the clai	m is potential CT BASIS FOR IS	fraud.	T	18811	ANCE VE	RIFICATION
	HOUSEHOLD SIZE	ADJUSTED INCOME		HOUSEHOLD SIZE	ADJUSTED INCOME	BONUS/ALLOTMENT	DMI	ATP	ANCE VE	EDEMPTION
								T		
		ļ			ļ		 	<u> </u>		
					l		1	İ		
		 			ł		ł			
							-			
							 			
							1			
							t -	-		
							 			
							l			
	l								OCUMENT	TATION
Total this	page	14a Subtotal ▶		- 建建金	14d Subtotal ▶		ļ			
Total first	page	14b Subtotal (from 11a)			14e Subtotal (from 11b) ►					
Total both	pages	14c Total ▶			14f Total ▶					
Total foo	d stamp overi	ssuance		140	Minus 14f					
		nst lost benefi	ts not restore		DATE:	DATE:	1			
A. Tota	al food stamp	overissuance	from 15 above	a. a)			1			
B. Min	us lost benefit us payment red	s not restored								
		amp claim to b	e collected.			T				
GIBILITY WOR	KER SIGNATURE			DATE	SUPERVISOR SIGN	ATURE		-		DATE
				DOCUMEN	TATION				1	
				DOCUMEN	a riva					

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

63-1230

DFA 842 (6/81) (Instructions Revised 3/84)

Form Instructions (For Eligibility Worker)

CLAIM DETERMINATION WORKSHEET

Purpose:

The DFA 842 is used to document claims against any household that has received more food stamp benefits than it is entitled to receive. This form has a twofold purpose: 1) completion of the form allows for internal documentation of individual claims, and 2) documentation of individual claims assists counties in gathering information for the quarterly report DFA 209, Status of Claims Against Households.

The first page of the worksheet documents overissuances which occurred within the 12 months prior to the date of discovery. If the basis for the claim determination is inadvertent household error or administrative error, only the first page is completed. If the basis for claim determination is potential intentional program violation, the first page is completed, if applicable, and the second page is completed for overissuances which occurred more than 12 months prior to the date of discovery. Additional forms may be used as needed to document the amount of claim. However no amount of overissuance which occurred in a month more than six years from the date the overissuance was discovered or prior to March 1, 1979 may be included.

For example, if the date of discovery is March 10, 1984, an inadvertent household error claim or administrative error claim covering the period March 1983 through March 1984 would be documented on the first page. A potential intentional program violation claim covering the period January 1, 1979 through March 1984, with a discovery date of March 10, 1984, would be documented as follows: March 1983 through March 1984 would be documented on the first page. February 1983 through March 1979 would be documented on the second page and additional pages as needed. Do not establish a claim for January and February 1979.

NOTE: Collection action on claims covering overissuances which occurred within the 12 months prior to the date of discovery may be initiated immediately regardless of the basis for the claim determination. Collection action on claims covering overissuances which occurred more than 12 months prior to the date of discovery may be initiated only after an individual has been found guilty of committing an intentional program violation.

Preparation:

Complete the number of copies required for your internal system as soon as an overissuance is discovered and it is determined that a claim should be established.

- 1-7. Enter the following identifying information.
 - Name of Head of Household
 - Case Name (if different)

Rev. 1391b replaces Issue 2240

63-1230

DFA 842 (6/81) (Instructions Revised 3/84)

- Case Number
- Address
- Telephone Number
- Birthdate
- Social Security Number

NOTE: If a claim applies to a sponsored alien household, enter the name of both the head of household and the sponsor in item 1. Document if collection action is initiated against the sponsor, the alien, or both.

8. Date of Discovery

Enter the date the overissuance became known to the CWD.

9. Basis for Claim Determination

Check the appropriate box for the cause of the overissuance. For purposes of completing this section, the types of claims are as follows:

Inadvertent Household Error Claim (Check household error box on form.)

A claim in which an overissuance was caused by a misunderstanding or unintended error on the part of the household (or sponsor of an alien household).

Administrative Error Claim (Check administrative/procedural error box on form.)

A claim in which the overissuance was caused by the CWD.

Potential Intentional Program Violation Claim (Check potential fraud box on form.)

A claim in which a household member is suspected of intentionally violating program rules or regulations to receive more food stamps. A claim is handled as an intentional program violation claim only after an administrative disqualification hearing official or a court of appropriate jurisdiction has determined that a household member (or the sponsor of an alien household) has committed an intentional program violation.

10. Explanation of Overissuance

Explain how and why the overissuance occurred. If the overissuance resulted from a change in circumstances, indicate the date the change occurred and the date the household reported the change to the CWD.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1391c replaces Issue 2254

63-1230

DFA 842 (6/81) (Instructions Revised 3/84)

11. Summary of Food Stamp Overissuance

Complete this section for all claims where overissuances occurred within the 12 months prior to the date of discovery. Space is provided for 14 months to include the current month's issuance if benefits have already been issued at the time the worksheet is completed, and to include the following month's issuance if sufficient time does not exist to provide a timely notice of benefit reduction. If potential intentional program violation and only a few months fall within the 12-month period prior to the date of discovery include only those months in this section. Record the remaining months on the second page (Item 14).

Issuance Month and Year

Enter the month and year of all overissuances which occurred within the 12 months prior to the date of discovery. Enter the date for the current and following month's issuances, if appropriate.

Actual Basis for Issuance

	1 1	_	
	н		ıze

Enter the household size used in the original benefit computation.

Adjusted Income

Enter the net adjusted income from the original benefit computation.

Allotment

Enter the allotment actually received by the household for each overissuance month.

Correct Basis for Issuance

- HH Size

Enter the correct household size for each overissuance month.

Adjusted Income

Enter the correct net adjusted income for each overissuance month.

Allotment

Enter the correct allotment the household should have received.

Issuance Verification

Use of this section to verify issuance of the benefits covered by the claim is a county option. If this section is not used for this purpose, verification of issuance must be documented in some other manner. For verification of ATP usage, the DFA 332.1, Verification of Food Stamp ATP Usage, may be used.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1391d replaces Issue 2255

63-1230

DFA 842 (6/81) (Instructions Revised 3/84)

Check the type of issuance (direct mail, ATP or HIR). Verify redemption of the ATP/HIR by noting the date of redemption, serial number or other appropriate information in the redemption column.

11a. Total

Enter the total food stamp allotment actually received by the household for the overissuance months.

11b. Total

Enter the total food stamp allotment which should have been correctly received by the household for the overissuance months.

12. Total Food Stamp Overissuance

Subtract correct total allotment (11b) from allotment actually received (11a) and enter the remainder.

13. Claim Offsetting Lost Benefits Not Restored

Complete this section only if the household is due lost benefits which have not been restored or payment against the claim has been received. Enter the date that the claim is offset by lost benefits or payments. Space is provided to record a second offsetting should this occur while the claim is still open. Any additional offsetting may be shown in the documentation section.

- 13A. Enter total food stamp overissuance from line 12.
- 13B. Enter any lost benefits not restored.
- 13C. Enter any payment received toward the claim.
- 13D. Subtract 13B and 13C from 13A and enter the remainder for the amount of the food stamp claim to be collected.

Signature Block

Enter Eligibility Worker's name and date.

Enter Eligibility Worker Supervisor's name and date of review.

The first page must be signed by the Eligibility Worker and Eligibility Worker Supervisor even if there is a continuation on the second page.

Review By County Review Officer

Use this section to enter the action to be taken to collect the claim, and if it is referred for intentional program violation investigation. This section may also be used to record information such as the dates of repayment notices and the amounts collected; if the claim was suspended, and the date and reason; the date the claim is considered uncollectible and the date collection action is terminated.

63-1230

DFA 842 (6/81) (Instructions Revised 3/84)

14. Summary of Food Stamp Overissuance

Complete this section only for potential intentional program violation claims where over-issuances occurred more than 12 months prior to the date of discovery.

Issuance Month/Year

Enter the month and year of all overissuances which occurred more than 12 months prior to the date of discovery. Use an additional sheet, if necessary.

Actual Basis for Issuance

- HH Size

Enter the household size used in the original benefit computation.

Adjusted Income

Enter the net adjusted income from the original benefit computation.

- Bonus/Allotment

Enter the allotment actually received by the household for each overissuance month.

Correct Basis for Issuance

— HH Size

Enter the correct household size for each overissuance month.

Adjusted Income

Enter the correct net adjusted income for each overissuance month.

Bonus/Allotment

Enter the correct allotment the household should have received.

Issuance Verification

Use of this section to verify issuance of the benefits covered by the claim is a county option. If this section is not used for this purpose, verification of issuance must be documented in some other manner. For verification of ATP usage, the DFA 332.1, Verification of Food Stamp ATP Usage, may be used.

Check the type of issuance (direct mail, ATP or HIR). Verify redemption of the ATP/HIR by noting the date of redemption, serial number or other appropriate information in the redemption column.

63-1230

DFA 842 (6/81) (Instructions Revised 3/84)

14a. Subtotal This Page

Enter the total food stamp allotment received by the household from this page.

14b. Subtotal First Page

Enter the total allotment received by the household from item 11a of the first page.

14c. Total Both Pages

Add 14a and 14b and enter total.

14d. Subtotal This Page

Enter total food stamp allotment which should have correctly been received by the household from this page.

14e. Subtotal First Page

Enter total allotment which should have correctly been received by the household from item 11b of the first page.

14f. Total Both Pages

Add 14d and 14e and enter total.

15. Total Food Stamp Overissuance

Subtract correct total food stamps (14f) from food stamps actually received (14c) and enter remainder.

16. Claim Offsetting Lost Benefits Not Restored

Complete this section only if the household is due lost benefits not restored or payment against the claim has been received and this offsetting was not done on the first page. Enter the date that the claim is offset by the lost benefits or payments. Space is provided to record a second offsetting should this occur while the claim is still open. Any additional offsetting may be shown in the documentation section.

- 16A. Enter total food stamp overissuance from line 15.
- 16B. Enter any lost benefits not restored.
- 16C. Enter any payment received toward the claim.
- 16D. Subtract 16B and 16C from 16A and enter the remainder for the amount of food stamp intentional program violation claim to be collected.

Signature Block

Enter Eligibility Worker's name and date.

Enter Eligibility Worker Supervisor's name and date of review.

Documentation

Use this section if additional space is required to document action taken on the claim or to document other information required by the county.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1391g replaces Issue 2258

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

NA 960X (1/84)

State of California Health and Welfare Agency	Department of Social Services
Notice of Action	
If you have questions or want more information about this action, please contact your worker.	Case Name : Case Number :
•	Worker : Phone : Date of Notice :
•	•
We have not received your monthly report (CA 7) do	ue this month.
Your Pood Stamps Cash Aid will stop effect complete CA 7 so that we receive it by the first wor	ive To stop this action, provide your rking day of next month.
If we get your complete CA 7 by	, we will send you your benefits on time.
Even if you stop this action by getting your CA	7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month.
	failed to report or verify all earned income on time. Work expense care expense, and the \$30 and 1/3 earnings disregards. If you had a
Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will to	·
Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will to	·
Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will to	·
Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will t	·
Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will t	·
Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will t	·
Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will t	·
Regulations. This action is required by the following	·
Regulations. This action is required by the following Welfare Department.	rell you before we make the change.
Regulations. This action is required by the following Welfare Department. Manual of Policies and Procedures: 40-105.1, 40-18	State regulations which are available for your review at the County B1.22, 44-113.2 (Cash Aid); 63-504.27, 63-504.3 (Food Stamps).
Regulations. This action is required by the following Welfare Department. Manual of Policies and Procedures: 40-105.1, 40-18 Child Support. The District Attorney's Office can help	State regulations which are available for your review at the County B1.22, 44-113.2 (Cash Aid); 63-504.27, 63-504.3 (Food Stamps). P you locate an absent parent, legally establish your child's paternity, invices, you must ask the District Attorney's Office.
Regulations. This action is required by the following Welfare Department. Manual of Policies and Procedures: 40-105.1, 40-18 Child Support. The District Attorney's Office can help and collect child support. To obtain or continue these se Family Planning Services. Information is available from State Hearing. If you are dissetisfied with this action.	State regulations which are available for your review at the County B1.22, 44-113.2 (Cash Aid); 63-504.27, 63-504.3 (Food Stamps). P you locate an absent parent, legally establish your child's paternity, privices, you must ask the District Attorney's Office.

63-1230

NA 960X (1/84)

Your Right to Appeal This Action

If you are dissatisfied with the action described on the other side, or any other county action, you may request a state hearing before a Hearing Officer of the State Department of Social Services. This hearing will be conducted in an informal manner to assure that everyone present is able to speak freely. Your county or adoption worker can help you request a hearing. If you decide to request a hearing you must do so WITHIN 90 DAYS OF THE MAILING DATE OF THIS NOTICE.

FOOD STAMPS AND CASH AID†: If this action stops or reduces your food stamps or cash aid and you ask for a hearing before the effective date of the action, your benefits may continue unchanged under certain circumstances until the hearing or until you receive your hearing decision. Food Stamps will not continue past the end of your current certification period.

Authorized Representative

You can represent yourself at the state hearing. You can also be represented by a friend, attorney or any other person, but you are expected to arrange for the representative yourself. You can get help in locating free legal assistance by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

How to Request a State Hearing

The best way to request a hearing is to fill in and send this entire $\langle notice\ to :$

Office of the Chief Referee State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 6-100 Sacramento, CA 95814

You may also request a hearing by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

Public Inquiry and Response (Public Information)

Toll-Free Number: (800) 952-5253*

For the Deaf Only TDD (800) 952-8349*

*You may have to dial "1" first.

The State Public Inquiry and Response Unit can provide you with further information about your hearing rights or files or other welfare-related matters. Assistance is also available in some languages other than English, including Spanish. You may phone, write or come in.

Public Inquiry and Response State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 16-23 Sacramento, CA 95814

Name		Pho	ne number				
Address	Ci	ty State	Zip Code				
I am requesting a state hearing b	ecause of an action by the welfare dep	partment of	county relate				
to my family's: Cash Aid	Food Stamps Medi-Ca	Adoption Assistance Program	Payments				
Reasons for my request:							
_							
_							
I speak a language other tha	n English and need an interpreter for	my hearing. (The state will provide the	interpreter at no cost to you.)				
			e interpreter at no cost to you.)				
I speak a language other tha		my hearing. (The state will provide the	a interpreter at no cost to you.)				
Language		Dialect					
Language If you request a state hearing of food stamps the hearing de you have no other income or res	and your benefits continue unchange cision finds you were not eligible for ources, your grant will be reduced by		payment the cash aid and valu cash aid after the hearing, an of such overpayment is collecter				
Language †If you request a state hearing of food stamps the hearing de you have no other income or restly you do have other income or a	and your benefits continue unchange cision finds you were not eligible for ources, your grant will be reduced by	Dialect od, the county can recover as an over r. If you remain eligible to receive 10% each month until the full amount ant will be reduced each month will be	payment the cash aid and valu cash aid after the hearing, an of such overpayment is collected				
It you request a state hearing of food stamps the hearing de you have no other income or retif you do have other income or a Check here if you want your bene	and your benefits continue unchange cision finds you were not eligible fo ources, your grant will be reduced by vivailable property, the amount your graffits reduced or discontinued now, as o	Dialect od, the county can recover as an over r. If you remain eligible to receive 10% each month until the full amount ant will be reduced each month will be	payment the cash aid and valu cash aid after the hearing, an of such overpayment is collected				
Language If you request a state hearing of food stamps the hearing de you have no other income or ret if you do have other income or a Check here if you want your bene	and your benefits continue unchange cision finds you were not eligible fo ources, your grant will be reduced by vivailable property, the amount your graffits reduced or discontinued now, as o	Dialect ad, the county can recover as an over ar. If you remain eligible to receive 10% each month until the full amount ant will be reduced each month will be described in this Notice of Action. Food Stamps	payment the cash aid and valu cash aid after the hearing, an of such overpayment is collected				
Language If you request a state hearing of food stamps the hearing de you have no other income or result you do have other income or a Check here if you want your benefit you checked the box(es) and the	and your benefits continue unchange cision finds you were not eligible for lources, your grant will be reduced by vivailable property, the amount your graffits reduced or discontinued now, as called the continued now.	Dialect ad, the county can recover as an over ar. If you remain eligible to receive 10% each month until the full amount ant will be reduced each month will be described in this Notice of Action. Food Stamps	payment the cash aid and valu cash aid after the hearing, an of such overpayment is collecter				
Language †If you request a state hearing of food stamps the hearing de you have no other income or ret if you do have other income or a Check here if you want your benefit you checked the box(es) and the Signature	and your benefits continue unchange cision finds you were not eligible fo iources, your grant will be reduced by vailable property, the amount your graffits reduced or discontinued now, as called the continued continued now, as called the cal	Dialect India, the county can recover as an over If you remain eligible to receive India en on the unit the full amount ant will be reduced each month will be described in this Notice of Action. Food Stamps I lost benefits will be made up.	payment the cash aid and valu cash aid after the hearing, an of such overpayment is collecte greater.				
Language If you request a state hearing of food stamps the hearing de you have no other income or ret if you do have other income or a Check here if you want your benefit you checked the box(es) and the Signature The information you provide on the content of the provide on the content of the provide on the content of the provide on the content of the provide on the content of the provide on the content of the provide on the content of the provide on	and your benefits continue unchange cision finds you were not eligible for lources, your grant will be reduced by vivailable property, the amount your graffits reduced or discontinued now, as called the continued now.	Dialect ad, the county can recover as an over r. If you remain eligible to receive 10% each month until the full amount ant will be reduced each month will be described in this Notice of Action. Food Stamps r lost benefits will be made up.	payment the cash aid and valucash aid after the hearing, an of such overpayment is collected greater.				
Language †If you request a state hearing of food stamps the hearing de you have no other income or result you do have other income or a Check here if you want your benefit you checked the box(es) and the Signature The information you provide on the request for a hearing, and process	and your benefits continue unchange cision finds you were not eligible for sources, your grant will be reduced by vivailable property, the amount your grayfits reduced or discontinued now, as continued now, as	Dialect ad, the county can recover as an over r. If you remain eligible to receive 10% each month until the full amount ant will be reduced each month will be described in this Notice of Action. Food Stamps r lost benefits will be made up. Date do so by contacting Public Inquiry	payment the cash aid and values aid after the hearing, an of such overpayment is collected greater. and Response. Any informatic county welfare department, with				

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 652c

63-1230

NA 960X (1/84) (Instructions Revised 4/13/84)

Form Instructions (for the Eligibility Worker)

NOTICE OF ACTION (CA 7 NOT RECEIVED-DISCONTINUANCE)

Purpose:

The NA 960X is used by the Eligibility Worker to notify a recipient of the discontinuance of Food Stamps and/or Cash Aid because of a late CA 7.

The back of the NA 960X explains the household's right to request a state hearing and provides instructions on how to appeal the action. The back also provides information needed by the household to receive continued benefits pending a hearing if benefits are decreased or discontinued.

Preparation:

The NA 960X must be mailed or given to the recipient no later than ten days before the end of the current month.

Complete an original and two copies of the NA 960X entering the following identifying information:

- Recipient's name and mailing address
- Case Name
- Case Number
- Worker
- Phone Number
- Date of Notice

Check the appropriate box(es) for Food Stamps and/or Cash Aid and enter the effective date of the discontinuance.

Benefits On Time/Benefits 10 Days Late - DO NOT USE THESE BOXES. Either leave the check-boxes blank or cross out both statements.

Distribution:

The original and one copy are provided to the recipient. The second copy is filed in the case record.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 652d

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

NA 960Y (1/84)

State of California Health and Welfare Agency	Department of Social Service
Notice of Action	
If you have questions or want more information about this action, please contact your worker.	Case Name : Case Number : Worker : Phone : Date of Notice :
•	•
The monthly report (CA 7) you sent us this month is	s not complete.
Your Food Stamps Cash Aid will stop effect complete CA 7 so that we receive it by the first wor	tive To stop this action, provide you king day of next month. You must:
Complete the circled items on the enclosed CA 7, ar	nd send or bring it to this office.
Send or bring to this office the following information	n:
Even if you stop this action by getting your CA	, we will send you your benefits on time. 7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month.
Additional Information Requested (Food Stamp following information so that we can figure out the the first working day of next month. If we ask for	
Additional Information Requested (Food Stamp following information so that we can figure out the the first working day of next month. If we ask for allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of the standard work expense, dependent care expense disregards because you failed to report the standard work expense, dependent care expense.	7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month. 25 Only). In addition to doing the above, you must give us the amount of your food stamps. You must get this information to us be a proof of an expense and you do not give it, the expense will not be we ask for, your food stamps may be decreased or stopped. 26 Section by getting your CA 7 in, you will not get credit for your worder verify all earned income on time. Work expense disregards arense, and the \$30 and 1/3 earnings disregards. If you had a goo
Additional Information Requested (Food Stamp following information so that we can figure out the the first working day of next month. If we ask for allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed.	7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month. In so Only). In addition to doing the above, you must give us the amount of your food stamps. You must get this information to us be a proof of an expense and you do not give it, the expense will not be we ask for, your food stamps may be decreased or stopped. The action by getting your CA 7 in, you will not get credit for your worder or verify all earned income on time. Work expense disregards arense, and the \$30 and 1/3 earnings disregards. If you had a good d. You must tell your worker the reason.
Additional Information Requested (Food Stamp following information so that we can figure out the the first working day of next month. If we ask for allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Even if you stop this a expense disregards because you failed to report the standard work expense, dependent care experses on for being late, this penalty will not be applied. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will to Regulations. This action is required by the following	7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month. In so Only). In addition to doing the above, you must give us the amount of your food stamps. You must get this information to us be a proof of an expense and you do not give it, the expense will not be we ask for, your food stamps may be decreased or stopped. The action by getting your CA 7 in, you will not get credit for your worder or verify all earned income on time. Work expense disregards arense, and the \$30 and 1/3 earnings disregards. If you had a good d. You must tell your worker the reason.
Additional Information Requested (Food Stamp following information so that we can figure out the the first working day of next month. If we ask for allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Even if you stop this a expense disregards because you failed to report the standard work expense, dependent care experses on for being late, this penalty will not be applied. Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will to Regulations. This action is required by the following Welfare Department.	7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month. In addition to doing the above, you must give us the amount of your food stamps. You must get this information to us be amount of your food stamps. You must get this information to us be a provided in the expense will not be we ask for, your food stamps may be decreased or stopped. The expense will not be decreased or stopped. The expense will not be decreased or stopped. The expense will not be decreased or stopped. The expense will not be decreased or stopped. The expense will not be decreased or stopped. The expense will not be decreased or stopped. The expense will not be decreased or stopped. The expense will not be decreased or stopped.
Additional Information Requested (Food Stamp following information so that we can figure out the the first working day of next month. If we ask for allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of expense disregards because you failed to report the standard work expense, dependent care experseson for being late, this penalty will not be applied. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will the Regulations. This action is required by the following Welfare Department. Manual of Policies and Procedures: 40-105.1, 40-181.2. Child Support. The District Attorney's Office can help	7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month. 25 Only). In addition to doing the above, you must give us the amount of your food stamps. You must get this information to us be a proof of an expense and you do not give it, the expense will not be we ask for, your food stamps may be decreased or stopped. 26 action by getting your CA 7 in, you will not get credit for your word or verify all earned income on time. Work expense disregards arense, and the \$30 and 1/3 earnings disregards. If you had a good. You must tell your worker the reason. 27 tell you before we make the change. 28 State regulations which are available for your review at the Count 29, 40-181.24, 44-113.2 (Cash Aid); 63-504.27, 63-504.3 (Food Stamps pour locate an absent parent, legally establish your child's paternity.
Additional Information Requested (Food Stamp following information so that we can figure out the the first working day of next month. If we ask for allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of expense disregards because you failed to report the standard work expense, dependent care experses on for being late, this penalty will not be applied. Medi-Cal. If your Medi-Cal eligibility changes, we will to the standard work expense, dependent on the standard work expense. This action is required by the following Welfare Department. Manual of Policies and Procedures: 40-105.1, 40-181.2. Child Support. The District Attorney's Office can help and collect child support. To obtain or continue these sees	7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month. 25 Only). In addition to doing the above, you must give us the amount of your food stamps. You must get this information to us be a proof of an expense and you do not give it, the expense will not be we ask for, your food stamps may be decreased or stopped. 26 action by getting your CA 7 in, you will not get credit for your wor or verify all earned income on time. Work expense disregards arense, and the \$30 and 1/3 earnings disregards. If you had a good. You must tell your worker the reason. 27 action by getting your CA 7 in, you will not get credit for your worker tell you before we make the change. 28 State regulations which are available for your review at the Count of the count of the county of t
Additional Information Requested (Food Stamp following information so that we can figure out the the first working day of next month. If we ask for allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of allowed. Also, if you do not give other information of the standard work expense, dependent care expenses of the standard work expense, dependent care expenses for being late, this penalty will not be applied to report the standard work expense, dependent care expenses of the standard work expense, dependent care expenses of the standard work expense, dependent care expenses of the standard work expenses, dependent care expenses of the standard work expenses, dependent care expenses of the standard work expenses, dependent care expenses of the standard work expenses. Information is available from the standard collect child support. To obtain or continue these sees family Planning Services. Information is available from the standard work expenses.	7 in, your benefits will be up to 10 days late next month. 25 Only). In addition to doing the above, you must give us the amount of your food stamps. You must get this information to us be a proof of an expense and you do not give it, the expense will not be we ask for, your food stamps may be decreased or stopped. 26 action by getting your CA 7 in, you will not get credit for your wor or verify all earned income on time. Work expense disregards arense, and the \$30 and 1/3 earnings disregards. If you had a good. You must tell your worker the reason. 27 action by getting your CA 7 in, you will not get credit for your worker tell you before we make the change. 28 State regulations which are available for your review at the Count of the count of the county of t

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 652e

63-1230

NA 960Y (1/84)

Your Right to Appeal This Action

If you are dissatisfied with the action described on the other side, or any other county action, you may request a state hearing before a Hearing Officer of the State Department of Social Services. This hearing will be conducted in an informal manner to assure that everyone present is able to speak freely. Your county or adoption worker can help you request a hearing. If you decide to request a hearing you must do so WITHIN 90 DAYS OF THE MAILING DATE OF THIS NOTICE.

FOOD STAMPS AND CASH AID†: If this action stops or reduces your food stamps or cash aid and you ask for a hearing before the effective date of the action, your benefits may continue unchanged under certain circumstances until the hearing or until you receive your hearing decision. Food Stamps will not continue past the end of your current certification period.

Authorized Representative

You can represent yourself at the state hearing. You can also be represented by a friend, attorney or any other person, but you are expected to arrange for the representative yourself. You can get help in locating free legal assistance by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

How to Request a State Hearing

The best way to request a hearing is to fill in and send this entire notice to:

Office of the Chief Referee State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 6-100 Sacramento, CA 95814

You may also request a hearing by calling the toll-free number of Public Inquiry and Response.

Public Inquiry and Response (Public Information)

Toll-Free Number: (800) 952-5253*

For the Deaf Only TDD (800) 952-8349*

*You may have to dial "1" first.

The State Public Inquiry and Response Unit can provide you with further information about your hearing rights or files or other welfare-related matters. Assistance is also available in some languages other than English, including Spanish. You may phone, write or come in.

Public Inquiry and Response State Department of Social Services 744 P Street, Mail Station 16-23 Sacramento CA 95814

Sacramento, CA 95814		
Phone number		
ty State	Zip Code	
partment of	county relate	
	Barrage and	
Adoption Assistance Program	rayments	
	e interpreter at no cost to you.)	
Dialect		
r. If you remain eligible to receive	cash aid after the hearing, ar of such overpayment is collected	
	greater.	
described in this Notice of Action.	greater.	
	greater.	
described in this Notice of Action.	greater.	
described in this Notice of Action.	greater.	
	ty State Diagrament of	

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 652f

63-1230 (Cont.)

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

NA 960Y (1/84) (Instructions Revised 4/6/84)

Form Instructions (for the Eligibility Worker)

NOTICE OF ACTION (CA 7 INCOMPLETE-DISCONTINUANCE/REMINDER)

Purpose:

The NA 960Y is used by the Eligibility Worker to notify a recipient of the discontinuance of Food Stamps and/or Cash Aid because of a late CA 7. The NA 960Y is also used to request missing verification or additional information from a food stamp household when the CA 7 is also incomplete.

The back of the NA 960Y explains the household's right to request a state hearing and provides instructions on how to appeal the action. The back also provides information needed by the household to receive continued benefits pending a hearing if benefits are decreased or discontinued.

NOTE: When a CA 7 submitted by a food stamp household is complete, but is missing other verification/information, the DFA 377.4, Food Stamp Notice of Change, must be used instead of the NA 960Y.

Preparation:

The NA 960Y must be mailed or given to the recipient no later than ten days before the end of the current month.

Complete an original and two copies of the NA 960Y entering the following identifying information:

- Recipient's name and mailing address
- Case Name
- Case Number
- Worker
- Phone Number
- Date of Notice

Complete the discontinuance portion of the notice as follows:

Check the appropriate box(es) for Food Stamps and/or Cash Aid and enter the effective date of the discontinuance.

Check the appropriate box for the action the recipient must take to reverse the discontinuance. If applicable, specify in the space provided the information and/or verification which must be provided.

Benefits On Time/Benefits 10 Days Late - DO NOT USE THESE BOXES. Either leave the check boxes blank or cross out both statements.

Additional Information Requested (Food Stamps Only). Check this box when an incomplete CA 7 is missing verification/information of a deduction and/or contains questionable information for the Food Stamp Program. Specify in the space provided the additional verification and/or information which is required.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 652g

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1230 (Cont.)

Handbook

63-1230 STATE FORMS & INSTRUCTIONS (Continued)

63-1230

NA 960Y (1/84) (Instructions Revised 4/6/84)

Food Stamp benefits may not be reduced, suspended, or terminated based on this reminder notice if the household submits a complete CA 7 but fails to provide all other requested verification/information. A timely notice of adverse action must be provided to the household before the adverse action is taken. (See the special instructions in the All-County Letter transmitting this material.)

Penalty (Cash Aid Only). Check this box if the Cash Aid recipient is normally entitled to the earned income disregards.

Distribution:

The original and one copy are provided to the recipient. The second copy is filed in the case record.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 652h

63-1250 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY

63-1250

.1 Overview

The Food Stamp Program Management Branch (FSPMB) goal for the food stamp forms program is to increase program effectiveness, efficiency and equity. One of the means to achieve this goal is to provide statewide guidelines for form usage by designating all forms as:

1) Required - No Substitutes, 2) Required - Substitutes Permitted, or 3) Recommended, in accordance with the FSPMB criteria for designating forms (see Appendix 1).

The FSPMB form modification policy provides the flexibility to meet individual county needs, while ensuring that the program's goals are met. Where county modification of a state form is required to meet or enhance program goals and the related justification has not been specifically provided for in this policy, the county should submit the request for FSPMB consideration.

The review of any county modification request is separated into two levels: 1) the overall justification for not using the state form, and 2) adherence to specific standards for any variations from the state form. The evaluation criteria for each level of review are determined by the designation of the state form being modified and the form's preparation and interface (manual or computer). For each designated form, specific modification criteria is provided (Appendix 3) indicating where variations will not be considered for each of the form's components; i.e., placement, language and data elements.

.2 Required Form — No Substitutes

.A Overall justification for not using the state form.

Acceptable justification includes:

- Form is computer-generated (EDP only).
- County has state hearing intake at the local level (EDP and Manual).
- County has different contact point than is specified on the state form (EDP and Manual).
- County has high frequency payment system (EDP only).

All other justifications are unacceptable.

B Variation Standards

Variations in placement and data elements, where allowable, will be evaluated against the following standards after the overall justification is accepted.

All variations in placement and data elements must:

- Be clear.

63-1250

 Contain all required data elements on the state form within the system (for example, computer-generated notices of action may print out only applicable message(s), but all messages must be contained within the computer program).

Variations in language will be permitted only as described below, and will be evaluated against the following standards.

All language variations must:

- Be clear.
- Use common program language.
- Be required by the special county circumstance which provides the overall
 justification for modification (for example, state hearing intake at the local level, high
 frequency payment system), or
- Be required to present a logical explanation to the client by interfacing with additional information provided by the county (for example, inclusion of the budget computation on a Notice of Action).

.3 Required Form — Substitutes Permitted

.A Overall justification for not using the state form.

Acceptable justification includes:

- Function of the form is computerized, such as Budget Worksheet (EDP only).

In addition to the above justification, counties with the above EDP justification must provide one or more of the following types of justification for any variances from the state form. Manual counties must provide one of the following as overall justification for not using the state form:

- Form is not computerized, but EDP interface requires modification (EDP and Manual).
- County has state hearing intake at the local level (EDP and Manual).
- County has high frequency payment system (EDP and Manual).
- Additional county-specific information is required for processing, gathering data, etc., (EDP and Manual).
- The addition of information will eliminate other forms (EDP and Manual).
- Modification will contribute to county-specific error reduction (EDP and Manual).
- Modification will result in cost savings (EDP and Manual).

63-1250

- Modification is required by county's organizational structure (EDP and Manual).
- Modification will contribute to increased efficiency (EDP and Manual).

Examples of unacceptable justification include:

- County wishes to vary placement, language or data elements (EDP and Manual).
- Internal procedures/instructions would have to be revised (EDP and Manual).
- County has own form for purpose of state form (EDP and Manual).

.B Variation Standards

Variation in placement, language and data elements, where allowable, will be evaluated against the following standards after the overall justification has been accepted.

All variations must:

- Be clear.
- Be in accord with regulatory requirements.
- Ensure consistent treatment of recipients from county to county.
- Use common program language (such as "gross income", "standard deduction", "excess shelter costs", etc.).
- Provide adequate audit trail and documentation.
- Be in an order that achieves an accurate computation or a logical explanation to clients.
- Not have the potential to create errors.
- Provide adequate space for documentation/computation where necessary.
- Contain all data elements on the state form unless they are contained elsewhere in the case file, are deleted due to a combination, or are unnecessary for the specific county (explanation from county is required).
- Reflect the intent of the state form.

.4 Recommended Form, No State Form, State Form Not Yet Designated

.A Overall justification.

No justification is required for forms in these categories.

63-1250

.B Forms will be evaluated against the following standards.

All forms must:

- Be clear.
- Be in accord with applicable regulatory requirements.
- Ensure consistent treatment of recipients from county to county.
- Use common program language.
- Be in an order that presents a logical explanation to clients.
- Not have the potential to create errors.

.5 Exemptions from Form Modification Policy

- .A Manual Section 63-300.2 specifies that overprinting of required forms for the following purposes is acceptable and does not require prior state approval:
 - To identify CWD.
 - To add information to the "County-Use Only" section.
 - To add EW instructions.
- .B Local printing of forms on regular, colored or larger paper does not require prior state approval as long as camera-ready copies provided by the state are used and no modifications are made beyond those listed in (1) above.
- .C Internal county forms which do not involve the determination or notification of eligibility or benefit level, or the notification of client rights and responsibilities need not be submitted for review.

.6 Extensions of Time to Implement

Implementation schedules for state forms generally provide adequate lead time for counties to achieve timely implementation. In those cases where timely implementation is not possible, counties must request an extension of time to comply providing any supporting justification and an estimate of the additional time required to achieve implementation.

Examples of acceptable justification include:

- Time required to reprogram EDP system.
- Time required to print forms locally when a modification is approved.
- Time required to revise procedures and train staff.

63-1250

.7 County Modification Requests

Requests will be considered on a county-by-county basis, except for case data counties which will be considered as one system. Counties within the case data system which require modifications from the approved system will be considered separately.

Any request for modification must contain the following:

- .A Overall justification for the modification as described under acceptable justification.
- .B An explanation of deletions or combinations of data elements. Any additional information which would assist in evaluating the variations should be provided.
- .C A copy of the modified form.
- NOTE: All counties using computerized forms must submit modification requests after either making the necessary programming changes to comply with the state form or determining that variations are required. All applicable messages must be submitted for approval as well as a sample computer-generated form showing the format which will be used. Only the portion of each message which relates to the language on the state form must be reviewed. Computerized explanations which would be entered in blank spaces if the state form were used are not subject to review or standardization unless the county requests such a review.

County modification requests should be sent to the Food Stamp Program Corrective Action Bureau. Requests will be reviewed by the FSPMB and counties will be notified of the results of the review within 30 days of receipt of the request.

Rev. 1392 replaces Issue 2264

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES

63-1251

.1 Appendix I — Form Designations

Required Form-No Substitutes

Forms assigned to this category meet one or more of the following criteria:

- 1) The specific form or its function is required by regulation or law.
- 2) The state form is a modification of an FNS-required form.
- 3) Uniformity is necessary in gathering or reporting data.
- 4) The form is used to communicate regulatory information to clients.
- 5) The form involves the determination, documentation or notification of client eligibility.

Forms typically assigned to this category include applications, most notices of action, state or federal reports.

Required Form-Substitutes Permitted

Forms assigned to this category meet: (1) one or more of the criteria for a Required Form-No Substitutes; and (2) one or more of the following criteria:

- 1) The specific form or its function is required by regulation or law, but the form contains optional items.
- 2) Some county organizational structures are not compatible with the state form as designed.
- 3) The potential of operational incompatibility with some counties' systems is identified during the development/revision process.

Forms typically assigned to this category include worksheets, some notices of action and issuance-related forms.

Recommended Forms

Forms assigned to this category meet one or more of the following criteria:

- 1) The form does not involve the determination, documentation or notification of client eligibility.
- 2) The form or its content is not required by regulation or law.

Forms assigned to this category will not generally be developed and printed by the FSPMB.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 2265

63-1251 (Cont.)

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.2 Appendix 2 — Definitions

Data Element - Each independent unit of information is considered a data element for purposes of identifying form-specific modification criteria. In some cases a data element is a single word, such as "date", and in other cases a data element is a complete message, such as, "If you have any questions, please contact me".

Form Designation - Required Form-No Substitutes, Required Form-Substitutes Permitted, and Recommended Form are the three form designations used under this policy.

Form Modification - Except as provided under "Exemptions from Modification Policy", any designated form used by a county which has been altered in any way or which has not been obtained from state-printed stocks is considered a form modification. This includes, but is not limited to, computer-generated forms and county-printed forms where either a state-provided camera-ready copy was not used or the camera-ready copy was altered.

Form-Specific Modification Criteria - For each designated form, variations in placement, language and data elements which will not be considered are identified under form-specific modification criteria. The development of these criteria is based upon the reasons for assigning a form its designation.

Internal County Form - A form required for internal county use which does not involve the determination or notification of eligibility or benefit level, or the notification of client rights and responsibilities is considered an internal county form and is not subject to review under this policy. Some examples of internal county forms are route slips, some verification forms, and case narratives.

Justification - The overriding county-specific situation presented as the reason for modifying a state-required form is a justification. Acceptable justifications for each category of form designation are provided in this policy.

Language - The specific wording used on a form is considered language for purposes of identifying form-specific modification criteria.

Placement - The order of data elements as they appear on a form is considered placement for purposes of identifying form-specific modification criteria.

Recommended Form - Forms assigned this designation are optional county forms. Should a county elect to modify a recommended form, the modification must be reviewed by the FSPMB to ensure that the modifications meet the variation standards for a Recommended Form.

Required Form — **No Substitutes** - Forms assigned this designation must be implemented by all counties unless a modification request, based on acceptable justification for a form with this designation, is approved by the FSPMB.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 2266

(MANUAL LETTER NO. 81-51)

Issued 10/14/81

FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS

63-1251 (Cont.)

Handbook

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

Required Form — **Substitutes Permitted** - Forms assigned this designation must be implemented by all counties unless a modification request, based on acceptable justification for a form with this designation, is approved by the FSPMB.

Variation Standards - Where acceptable justification is provided and where modification is permitted, variation standards are the guidelines used to review specific modifications to ensure that program goals are met.

Variations - Any deviations from the placement, language or data elements on the state form are considered variations. Allowable variations, when overall form modification is justified, are identified for each designated form.

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria

For each designated form, the specific modification criteria define the portions of a given form which may not be modified regardless of the justification. These criteria are based upon the regulatory and administrative needs for the form as well as the reasons the form was assigned its designation.

The criteria are also based upon the preparation or interface of the form; i.e., computer or manual. For those forms or form functions that may be computerized, the criteria is identified as EDP only, Manual only, or EDP and Manual. These criteria address only **changes** to the placement, and **changes or deletion** of the language and data elements on the state form.

The addition of data elements is permitted when acceptable justification for modifying a state form is provided, and those additions are evaluated against the variation standards outlined for the designation of the state form.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK		
	FOOD STAINE HANDBOOK		
Handbook	FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	63-1251 (Cont.)	

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

Monthly Eligibility Report

CA 7 (2/84)

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

- Placement No modification permitted except those required to accommodate a different method of addressing the form (Manual only).
 - No modification permitted except (1) those related to EDP requirements; and (2) those required to accommodate a different method of addressing the form (EDP only).

Language - No modification permitted (EDP and Manual).

Data Elements - No modification permitted (EDP and Manual).

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Issue 652i Issued 2/15/84

Handbook	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	63-1251 (Cont.)
63-1251 FOI	RM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)	63-1251
.3 Appendix	3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)	

Statement Of Facts For Additional Persons (Supplemental Application for Food Stamps and Request for Cash Aid)

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted.

Language - No modification permitted.

Data Elements - No modification permitted.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 652j

CA 8 (2/84)

63-1251 (Cont.)

Handbook

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 - Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

Application For Food Stamps - Part 1

DFA 285-A1 (11/83)

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted.

Language - No modification permitted.

Data Elements - No modification permitted.

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 - Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 285-B (12/83)

Food Stamp Budget Worksheet

Required Form - Substitutes Permitted

- Placement The order of the sections in Parts 1, 2 and 3 may not be modified though the data entry elements within Sections A, B, C, E, F and J may be modified as long as the result of the computation is correct (Manual only).
 - The order of the sections in Parts 1, 2 and 3 and their data entry elements may be modified due to EDP requirements as long as the result of the computation is correct (EDP only).
- Language Regulatory language in Parts 1, 2 and 3 may not be modified although additions will be considered (EDP and Manual).
- Data Elements The following data elements may not be deleted from the form: case name, case number, classification, all data elements in Parts 1, 2, and 3, first-month budget column, documentation column, EW initials and date, and all data elements in Sections M and N of Part 5 (Manual only).
 - The following data elements may not be deleted from the system; case name, case number, and all data elements in Parts 1, 2, 3 and 5 (EDP only).
 - All other data elements may be modified if documented elsewhere in the case record/system (EDP and Manual).

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1394 replaces Issue 2269

63-1251 (Cont.)

Handbook

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 285-C (11/83)

Supplemental Application For Food Stamps — Special Medical Deductions

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted.

Language - No modification permitted.

Data Elements - No modification permitted.

63-1253 (Cont.)

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 285-D (12/83)

Food Stamp Budget Worksheet — Special Medical/Shelter Deductions

Required Form - Substitutes Permitted

- Placement The order of the sections in Parts 1, 2 and 3 may not be modified though the data entry elements within the sections may be modified as long as the result of the computation is correct (Manual only).
 - The order of the sections in Parts 1, 2 and 3 and their data entry elements may be modified due to EDP requirements as long as the result of the computation is correct (EDP only).
- Language Regulatory language in Parts 1, 2 and 3 may not be modified although additions will be considered (EDP and Manual).
- Data Elements The following data elements may not be deleted from the form: case name, case number, classifications, all data elements in Parts 1, 2 and 3, first-month budget column, documentation column, EW initials and date, and all data elements in Sections K and L of Part 5 (Manual only).
 - The following data elements may not be deleted from the system; case name, case number, and all data elements in Parts 1, 2, and 5 (EDP only)
 - All other data elements may be modified if documented elsewhere in the case record/system (EDP and Manual).

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1396 replaces Issue 2271

S AND INSTRUCTIONS Handbook

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 287 (4/80)

Food Stamp Program Identification Card

Required Form - Substitutes Permitted

63-1251 (Cont.)

Placement - Modification permitted to accommodate data element revisions (EDP and Manual).

Language - No modification permitted to regulatory language; i.e., head of household, authorized representative (EDP and Manual).

Data Elements - No modification permitted except (1) serial numbers and photos may be added; and, (2) data elements for signature of emergency authorized representative, number of persons in household, and household eligible for delivered meals may be deleted (EDP and Manual).

Rev. 1396a replaces Issue 2272

Handbook

63-1251 (Cont.)

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 303 (1/83)

Replacement Affidavit/Authorization

Required Form - Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted.

Language - No modification permitted except that non-ATP counties may delete all language concerning ATPs.

Data Elements - No modification permitted except that non-ATP counties may delete all data elements concerning ATPs.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1397 replaces Issue 2273

Handbook

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 377.1 (12/83)

Food Stamp Notice of Action

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted (Manual only).

- No modification permitted except those related to EDP requirements (EDP only).
- Language No modification permitted except that on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level (Manual only).
 - No modification permitted except (1) on the back, the address for submitting a hearing may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level; (2) references to "month" may be modified to accommodate a high frequency payment system; and (3) message endings may be modified to accommodate the inclusion of a budget computation (EDP only).
- Data Elements No modification permitted except that each section (Approval, Denial, Pending) may be printed as its own form (Manual only).
 - No modification permitted except that all data elements need not appear on one form; i.e., computer prints out only applicable message(s), but all messages are contained in the computer program (EDP only).

742

Handbook

63-1251 (Cont.)

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 377.2 (12/83)

Food Stamp Notice of Expiration of Certification

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

- Placement No modification permitted (Manual only).
 - No modification permitted except those related to EDP requirements (EDP only).
- Language No modification permitted except on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level (EDP and Manual).
- Data Elements No modification permitted except that any option in Message 3 not provided by the county may be deleted.
 - No modification permitted except (1) any option in Message 3 not provided by the county may be deleted; and, (2) all data elements need not appear on one form; i.e., computer prints out only applicable message(s), but all messages are contained in the computer program (EDP only).

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1399 replaces Issue 2275

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

(DFA 377.3 (9/80) Repealed by Manual Letter No. 84-13, 2/15/84)

DFA 377.4 (12/83) (Criteria revised 4/6/84)

Food Stamp Notice Of Change

Required Form - No Substitutes

Placement* - No modification permitted (Manual only).

- No modification permitted except those related to EDP requirements (EDP only).
- Language* No modification permitted except that on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level (Manual only).
 - No modification permitted except (1) the wording in the Change, Suspension or Termination section may be modified to accommodate the inclusion of a budget computation, and (2) on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level (EDP only).
- Data Elements No modification permitted except that each section (Change, Suspension, Termination and Proposed Change) may be printed as its own form. (Manual only).
 - No modification permitted except that all data elements need not appear on one form; i.e., computer prints out only applicable message(s), but all messages are contained in the computer program (EDP only).

^{*} The additional explanations provided with All-County Letter 84-47 dated April 19, 1984 must be used without modification in accordance with the instructions contained in the letter.

FOOD	STAMP	HANDBOOK
FORMS	AND IN	ISTRUCTIONS

Handbook

63-1251 (Cont.)

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 377.5 (12/83)

Food Stamp Household Change Report

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted.

Language - No modification permitted.

Data Elements - No modification permitted.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 652 I

63-1251	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK (Cont.) FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	Handbook
63-1251	FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)	63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

(DFA 377.3 (9/80) Repealed by Manual Letter No. 84-13, 2/15/84)

(DFA 377.6 (2/79) repealed by Manual Letter 84-13, 2/15/84)

63-1251 (Cont.)

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 377.7A (3/84)

Food Stamp Notice of Administrative Disqualification

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted (Manual only).

- No modification permitted except those related to EDP requirements (EDP only).

Language - No modification permitted except, on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level (EDP and Manual).

Data Elements - No modification permitted

- No modification permitted except that all data elements need not appear on one form; i.e., computer prints out only applicable message(s), but all messages are contained in the computer program (EDP only).

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1400a replaces Issue 2278

Handbook

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 377.7B (3/84)

Food Stamp Repayment Notice

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted (Manual only).

- No modification permitted except those related to EDP requirements (EDP only).
- Language No modification permitted except, on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level (EDP and Manual).

Data Elements - No modification permitted (Manual only).

- No modification permitted except that all data elements need not appear on one form; i.e., computer prints out only applicable message(s), but all messages are contained in the computer program (EDP only).

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1400b replaces Issue 2279

	FOOD STAMP HANDBOOK	
Handbook	FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS	63-1251 (Cont.)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 377.7C (3/84)

Food Stamp Repayment Agreement

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted.

Language - No modification permitted.

Data Elements - No modification permitted.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1400c replaces Issue 2280

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

DFA 377.9 (3/81)

Notice of Restoration of Lost Food Stamp Benefits and Right to Request a State Hearing

Required Form - Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted (Manual only).

- No modification permitted except those related to EDP requirements (EDP only).

- Language No modification permitted except (1) to accommodate county procedures for handling restorations; i.e., contact for questions or requests for installments; (2) on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level; and, (3) the reference on the back to 10 days to request aid paid pending may be modified to meet the requirements of **Ortiz** vs. **Woods** and **Harley** vs. **Woods** (Manual only).
 - No modification permitted except (1) to accommodate county procedures for handling restorations; i.e., contact for questions or requests for installments; (2) on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level; (3) wording may be modified to accommodate a high frequency payment system; and, (4) the reference on the back to 10 days to request aid paid pending may be modified to meet the requirements of **Ortiz** vs. **Woods** and **Harley** vs. **Woods** (EDP only).
- Data Elements No modification permitted except to accommodate county procedures for handling restorations (Manual only).
 - No modification permitted except (1) to accommodate county procedures for handling restorations; and, (2) all data elements need not be on one form; i.e., computer prints out only applicable message(s) but all messages are contained in computer program (EDP only).

63-1251 (Cont.)

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

(DFA 386 (8/80) Repealed by Manual Letter No. 84-13, 2/15/84)

DFA 842 (6/81)

Claim Determination Worksheet

Required Form - Substitutes Permitted

Placement - Modification permitted to accommodate data element revisions.

Language - Modification permitted.

Data Elements - The following data elements may not be deleted from the form: Items 1, 2, 3, 8, 9, 10, 12, 13, 15, 16, all signatures, and Review by County Review Officer section. Items 11 and 14 may not be deleted except for Issuance Verification section as long as verification of issuance is documented elsewhere.

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS Rev. 1401 replaces Issue 2282

Handbook

63-1251 FORM MODIFICATION POLICY — APPENDICES (Continued)

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

NA 960X (1/84) (Criteria Revised 1/30/84)

Notice of Action (CA 7 Not Received—Discontinuance)

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted.

Placement - No modification permitted (Manual only).

- No modification permitted except those related to EDP requirements (EDP only).
- Language No modification permitted except that on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level (EDP and Manual only).
- Data Elements No modification permitted except that the two data elements concerning the timing of benefits (late or on time) may be deleted.
 - No modification permitted except that (1) the two data elements concerning the timing of benefits (late or on time) may be deleted; and (2) all other data elements need not appear on one form; i.e., computer prints out only applicable message(s), but all messages are contained in the computer program (EDP only).

63-1251

.3 Appendix 3 — Form-Specific Modification Criteria (Continued)

NA 960Y (1/84) (Criteria Revised 4/6/84)

Notice of Action (CA 7 Incomplete — Discontinuance/Reminder)

Required Form - No Substitutes Permitted

Placement - No modification permitted (Manual only)

- No modification permitted except those related to EDP requirements (EDP only).
- Language No modification permitted except that on the back, the address for submitting a hearing request may be modified in counties with state hearing intake at the local level (EDP and Manual only).
- Data Elements No modification permitted except that the two data elements concerning the timing of benefits (late or on time) may be deleted. (Manual only.)
 - No modification permitted except that (1) the two data elements concerning the timing of benefits (late or on time) may be deleted; and (2) all other data elements need not appear on one form; i.e., computer prints out only applicable message(s) but all messages are contained in the computer program (EDP only).

CALIFORNIA-DSS-MANUAL-SS

Issue 653

Issued 2/15/84